
Grand Trunk moves to abandon Cass City rail line
It's official. Grand Trunk

Western Railroad has form-
ally applied to abandon its
rail line serving Cass City.

The company filed a formal
application of abandonment
Oct. 15 with the Interstate
Commerce Commission, it
was learned Monday. The
commission will hear protests
of the proposed abandonment
through Dec. 5, the company
stated.

The formal application for
abandonment brings the shut-
down of the 66.27 miles of
track running from Imlay
City to Caseville and serving
Kingston, Deford, Wilmot,
Cass City, Gagetown, Owen-
dale, Pigeon and Caseville
one step closer.

Hearings held on proposed
rail abandonment last spring
dealt only with lines coming
under the railroad reorgan-
ization act and lines that
might be abandoned.

In its formal notice, Grand
Trunk states it wants to
abandon the line because "...
it would not be sound eco-
nomics, or be in the public's
interest for the G.T.VV. to
dissipate its resources on the
continued maintenance and
operation of this line that
produces a net deficit.

"Therefore, it is essential
for the G.T.W. to abandon the
light density branch lines that
continue to operate at a
deficit."

In the notice, Grand Trunk

states the ICC will hold no
hearings on the abandonment
unless protests are received
"which contain information
indicating a need for such
hearings".

Grand Trunk general at-
torney Charles R. Hrdlicka
told the Chronicle Monday the
company has lost $147,000 on
the Cass City line in the past
year.

He also said Grand Trunk is
looking at a possible $2,379,-
000 expenditure to rehabili-
tate the line and maintain
present service levels. This,
he said, the company could
not afford.

Hrdlicka said from July 1,
1973 through June 30 of this
year, the line handled 942

carloads of freight, or an
average of 18 carloads per
week. He said records on
freight hauled in previous
years were not available.

"When we propose a line for
abandonment, we have to
look at the volume of traffic
and our expense to move it,"
Hrdlicka said. "And if we're
losing money at it, we can't
continue to do it. Often, it's a
case of services not warrant-
ing the expense."

The attorney raised the
possibility of state or local
funding to help subsidize the
line.

"If state or local govern-
ments could contribute to the
maintenance of the line, we of
course would have to recon-

sider abandonment,"
Hrdlicka said. "But you must
remember the railroad really
has no say on whether or not
or even when a line can be
discontinued. This is some-
thing that must come from
the ICC."

One thing is certain.
Abandonment won't come
overnight. Hrdlicka indi-
cated if normal procedures
are followed, it could take up
to a year and a half before the
line is actually abandoned,
assuming no protests are
filed.

It's a sure bet, however,
that area leaders will protest
Grand Trunk's proposal. Let-
ters will be accepted, by the
ICC in Washington protesting

the move until Dec. 5.
Hrdlicka emphasized the

final decision is strictly up to
the ICC.

"If they're flooded with
petitions, hearings may be
held," he said. "Whatever
happens, it will take a long
time."

LOCAL HE.UTION

Village President Lambert
Althaver said he has not yet
been formally notified of
Grand Trunk's action. He
said the village is still on
record as opposed to aban-
doning the line because of the
economic hardship such a
move would bring.

"I can't sav for sure

whether or not the situation is
any darker now than it was
before," he said.

In the past, Althaver has
said abandonment would ser-
iously crimp farming, con-
struction and local industry,
all of which depend heavily on
rail transportation.

Cliff Croft of Croft-Clara
Lumber Co., who spear-
headed earlier local protests
against abandoning the line,
said Grand Trunk's action
came as no surprise to him.

He said while it's too early
to say just what will happen,
he agreed it won't hurt for
local leaders to air their
feelings to the ICC.

Croft explained that if the
Cass City line is abandoned,

the only rail service left in the
Thumb would extend from
Saginaw to Bay Port and over
through Pigeon, ending at
Elkton.

"The rest of us would be left
high and dry," Croft said.

He said the state Lumber
Dealer's Assn., of which he is
a member, is attempting to
organize a protest which
might force hearings on the
shutdown.

Croft said legally, Grand
Trunk could shut the line
down after 60 days without a
hearing.

He agreed the next move is
up to local units of govern-
ment to push for hearings on
the shutdown.
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Lease plan studied

County board gives up

on one-site landfill system

PEERING
Kritzman, 3,
Road.

OUT FROM behind the corn shocks to check for Halloween witches and hobgoblins are John
(left) and Jimmy Kritzman, 5. They are the sons of Mr. and Mrs. James Kritzman of North Cemetery
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Tax break bill no boon to

area farmers, solons agree
The recently - enacted

Farmland and Open Space Act
won't be a great boon to Tus-
cola county farmers.

That was the concensus that
emerged from a three-hour
hearing on proposed rules for
the act held Thursday flight
at Cass City High School.

Representatives of the De-
partment of Natural Re-
sources, State Sen. Alvin J.
DeGrow and local township
and county leaders all agreed
the law isn't designed for
area farmland.

The law provides tax breaks
for landowners who agree to
enroll their property for a
10-year period, At the end of
10 years, they may re-apply
for another period of tax ex-
emption.

Exemptions are based on
household Income. Owners
would receive an income tax
credit for property taxes over
seven per cent of the house-
hold Income.

The catch is that when a
landowner decides to drop out
at the termination, he must
repay the last seven years
of credit received.

In explaining the act to some
25 persons assembled for the
meeting, Sen. DeGrow used
the example of a landowner
whose taxes were $1000.

"Assuming his total tax bill '
Is reduced to $500," DeGrow
said. "Over 10 years, that's
$5,000 he's saved. If he
chooses to get out at the end
of 10 years, he repays his
benefits for the last seven

years, or $3,500. He still
saves $1,500."

DeGrow said if a landown-
er stays In the program 20
years, he would be liable for
only the last seven years of
repayment and would receive
13 years of benefits frea.

Many observers agree that
the law won't help area farm-
ers very much because as-
sessments are relatively low,
compared with open land near
a large city.

Township officials from
southern Lapeer county at-
tending the meeting conceded
the law might be of some'
benefit to them.

To qualify, landowners must
agree not to change the use
of the land or develop it dur-
ing the life of the agreement.
Exemptions would be made
for a person, for Instance,
who wants to build a residence
on a family farm.

DeGrow told the group once
a landowner Is In the program,
he probably wouldn't get out
unless he stood to make a
large profit on the land.

One way In which county
farmers might benefit from
the act would be If they suf-
fered successive crop fail-
ures, Bill Bortel, Tuscola
County Extension Director,
said.

STATE ASSESSMENTS

In order to qualify, land
must be appraised by the state
tax commission. This both-
ered some observers at the

meeting, Including real estate
broker William Zemke.

"This is just one more area
the DNR's getting power,"
Zemke commented during a
recess. "Somebody's going to
have to pay for it. The state's
not giving you something for
nothing."

Normally, assessments are
handled by township super-
visors. DNR representative
Dennis Hall said this shouldn't
bother anyone.

"The state assessor uses
the same rate book as the local
assessor does," Hall said. "If

Concluded on page 8.

The Tuscola County Board
of Commissioners all but laid
to rest its fruitless attempt to
come up with a one-site
sanitary landfill plan during

4 its regularly scheduled ses-
fj sion in Caro Tuesday.

Commissioners were told
by David Gay, executive
director of the East Central
Michigan Planning and De-
velopment Region, that they
were under no obligation to
use the one-site system as had
been suggested by the.De-
partment of Natural Re-
sources.

The board had chafed under
DNR directives to come up
with a feasible one-site land-
fill that would accommodate
Tuscola county's solid waste
.until 1990.

Gay explained only Huron
county has completely gone
the DNR route in planning for
county-wide solid waste dis-
posal. He told commissioners
Sanilac county is getting
together with licensed landfill
operators to establish lease
options with them.

Should they decide to cease
operation, the county could
step in and talte over without
losing the site.

Gay advised the board to
stay away from trying to
operate a landfill strictly with
county employees and county
equipment. He urged the
board to check into a multi-
site operation including pri-
vate operators.

Gay said later a municipal-
ly operated landfill, such as
Cass City's, could be easily
integrated into the plan.
Under such an arrangement,
the county would establish fee
schedules and allow the oper-
ation of the sites to remain.

Gay's comments came in
the wake of questioning by
Commissioner Maynard Mc-
Conkey. McConkey stated
flatly that a one-site operation
in Tuscola county was out of
the question.

"I think a one-site system
isn't practical now," he said.
"I think we should go to at
least a two-site system.
Transportation and fuel costs
seem to make it necessary
that we do."

Gay told McConkey the
DNR had pushed a one-site
system because it would be
less expensive to operate, but
saw nothing wrong with the
county going in another direc-
tion.

Commissioner Charles
Woodcock, who served as
acting chairman in place of
the absent Shuford Kirk, said
initial county landfill plan-
ning had included talk of a
three-site system.

"Besides operating one site
ourselves, couldn't we in-
corporate private enterprise
in this," Woodcock asked.
"Isn't this acceptable?"

Gay replied it was, as long
as the total sites comprised
170 acres, and fell within the
boundaries of the county.

Commissioner J. Benson
Collon said if the county
totally owned and operated
landfills, the private operator
would be driven' out of busi-
ness.

Gay urged incorporating
private enterprise into land-
fill planning.

"You could get the same
results with a private oper-
ator as with doing it your-
selves," Gay said.

He told the board the only
step remaining toward county
solid waste disposal is form-
ulating, an implementation
schedule.

Woodcock said over the
years, landfi l l operation in
the county has been a ticklish
situation at best.

"The state has held up the
licenses as a weapon," he
said. "If we can find three
permanent sites that meet
licensing regulations, then
we'd be on the totem pole with
regard to the other counties."

UNEMPLOYMENT
FUNDING

The board faced another
familiar problem at its Tues-
day session-what to do with
Emergency Employment Act
funds.

Commissioners learned last
week that the county will
receive another $229,296 in
emergency employment
funds, bringing the total
received so far in 1974 to
$454,014.

In late September, the
board received $186,579 in
employment funding which it
distributed through the
County Road Commission.
This time, funds must be
advertised and distributed to
each unit of local govern-
ment, including school dis-
tricts.

Monies from this grant
would be used to hire unem-
ployed or underemployed
persons who could eventually
be integrated into the perm-
anent work force.

This time, the county must
advertise in all newspapers.
Money will be apportioned to
each governmental unit ac-
cording to need.

Generally, commissioners
are not happy with the
arrangement. Cmmr. Ken-
neth Kennedy said he fore-
sees problems in the near
future when the funding runs

out.
"We have no guarantee,

that these grants will be
renewed," Kennedy said.
"And besides, most of these
local units couldn't begin to
absorb these people into their
work forces on a permanent
basis. Once the funding runs
out, things could be worse
than before."

He said he still favors
distributing the money
through the road commission
which would serve all govern-
mental units.

The board is working
. against a Nov. 6 deadline for

earmarking the funds.
Commissioners agreed to

place advertisements in all
county newspapers next week
for the funds. In the mean-
time, fliers will be sent to all
townships, villages and
school districts, advertising
the grant.
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Intermediate school
Students at Cass City Inter-

mediate School got an unex-
pected day of vacation Mon-
day when a heating system
malfunction kept students
away from classes.

The problem was traced to
fuel oil that had congealed in
storage, according to Supt.
Donald Grouse. Crouse said
the system burns number
four fuel oil and said the oil,
about 8,000 gallons worth,
congealed over the week end
and refused to flow.

"It set up just like jelly,"
Crouse said, explaining he
learned of the problem early
Monday morning when he
received a telephone call
from Custodian Ross Miller,
saying he could not get the
system started.

Crouse said normally dur-
ing spring and autumn
months, the heating system is

shut down Friday night and
not re-started until Monday
morning. A combination of
what Crouse called "bad fuel
oil" and colder than normal
weather created the problem.

The superintendent said a
temporary storage tank was
set up late Monday night,
supplying the system with
number two oil.

The only problem, he said,
is that the tank holds only 275
gallons and must be refilled
at least once during the day.
He said the school could
operate indefinitely on the
temporary set-up.

Crouse speculated the
school may have received a
heavier grade of oil than
number four. He said oil is
normally delivered in a tank
wagon at about 100 degrees
Fahrenheit. Cooling in the
tank, along with the cold snap

that sent temperatures into
the high teens Monday morn-
ing, set the oil up.

Crouse said workmen be-
gan pumping the jelled . oil
from the tank around 3 a.m.
Tuesday and got to within
1,500 gallons before the pump
broke down. He said pumping
was scheduled to resume
Wednesday.

The heating system suf-
fered no damage but Crouse
said the problem of pumping
the jelly-like oil from storage
still hadn't been solved Tues-
day morning.

"As far as the board is
concerned, it's the distribu-
tor's problem," Crouse said.

He said workers got the
system going again around
midnight Monday. Classes
resumed Tuesday morning.

THE ELKLAND-NOVESTA Community Chest drive got underway Thursday
night with a kickoff dinner held at Wildwood Farms. Off Jeers for this year's drive
are (from the left) Toby Weaver, vice-president; Jim Courtney, president; Ray
Nelson, treasurer, and Marilyn Schrinel, secretary. Goal for this year's drive is
$12,500.
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Cass City Social and Personal Items
Mrs. Reva Little Phone 872-3698

Mr. and Mrs. John Zin-
necker were Sunday dinner
guests of Mr. and Mrs. Lee
Burgess at Columbiaville.

Mrs. Donald Ball was guest
of honor Sunday afternoon at
a cradle shower given by her
sister, Mrs. Richard Hunt,
and her sister-in-law, Mrs.
Roger Parker of Caro, at the
Hunt home. Twenty relatives
and friends attended. Mrs.
Wesley Ball of Reese was an
out-of-town guest.

Mr. and Mrs. Caswell Hunt-

Mr. and Mrs. James L. Meininger

Kilmanagh United Methodist
Church was the setting for
the Sept. 21 wedding of Vicky
Ellen Marker and James Lee
Meininger. Rev. Harold
Blakely officiated at the 6:30
p.m. ceremony.

The bride is the daughter
of Mr. and Mrs. Jacob Mark-
er of Unionville. The bride-
groom is the son of Mr. and
Mrs. Frank Meininger of
Sebewaing.

The bride wore a five-tiered
gown of rose-petal lace. The
Sabrina neckline was enhanced
with pearls and sequins. The
long lace sleeves formed
points over the wrists. A
matching Juliet cap of pearls
and sequins completed her at-
tire. She carried a cascade
of red roses and white car-
nations.

Maid of honor was Peggy
Wark, sister of the bride, of
Akron. Bridesmaids were
Cheryl Ondrajka, friend of the
bride, of Pigeon, Linda Craw-

Lions Auxiliary

holds card

party
The Cass City Lions Aux-

iliary held its annual card
party at White Creek Mon-
day, Oct. 14,

Crazy bridge was played.
Proceeds will go for civic
projects. Forty persons were
present. A dessert followed
the party-.

ford, friend of the bride, of
Cass City, and Lisa McShane,
niece of the bride, of Essex-
ville.

Their gowns featured rain-
bow colors of wine, pepper-
mint, orange ice, lemon and
lavender, with matching pic-
ture hats.

Best man was Tom Wark,
brother-in-law of the bride,
of Akron. Groomsmen were
Daryl Elenbaum, friend of the
groom, of Pigeon, Mike Dras-
chil, friend of the groom, of
Sebewaing, and Todd Alex-
ander, cousin of the groom,
of Cass City. They were at-
tired in brown tuxedos with
brown velvet vests and shirts
matching the bridesmaids'
dresses.

Flower girl was Tina Gugel,
niece of the bride, of Union-
ville. Ring bearer was Steven
Wark, nephew of the bride,
of Akron.

Ushers were Rob Alexand-
er, cousin of the groom, of
Cass City, and Allen Marker,
nephew of the bride, of Union-
vine.

The bride's mother wore
a blue lace and knit gown with
a corsage of blue carnations
and white roses.

The bridegroom's mother
wore a lavender knit gown
with a corsage of pink car-
nations and roses.

Church decorations fea-
tured a centerpiece of straw
flowers on the communion
table.

Soloist Joan Harner sang
"We've Only Just Begun",
"More" and "The Lord's
Prayer", accompanied on the
organ by Karen Blakely.

The couple are employed
at Walbro Corp. in Cass City.
After a wedding trip in the
upper peninsula of Michigan,
the couple will reside on Hart-
sell Road, Owendale.

Tuesday after a 10-day stay
here. They were guests in the
E.B. Schwaderer home and
came to visit Mr. Hunter's
mother, Mrs. Wellington Mc-
Donald, and Mr. McDonald.

Robert Kozan and Bill
Izydorek were among the
guests at the wedding Satur-
day evening of Miss Sheila
Guc and Kim Fritz, which
took place at Escanaba.

Mrs. Andrew Kozan and
daughter Frances, Mrs.
Randy Kozan, Mrs. Gary
Czekai and daughter Julie
and Mrs. Don Childs were at
Unionville Sunday afternoon
to attend a shower for two-
month-old Darnelle Katzing-
er, daughter of Mr. and Mrs.
Randy Katzinger.

Trinity United Methodist
Church welcomed five per-
sons into membership Sun-
day. The group included Mr.
Chloris (Fritz) Pomeroy,
Mrs. Donna Rasmussen, Mr.
and Mrs. Merrill Harvitt and
Mrs. Carolyn MacAlpine.
Miss Sharada Hurd, who is
employed at the Youth Hav-
en, a non-denominational
camp near Jackson, spoke
briefly of her work.

Mrs, Eva Watson had as
Saturday supper guests, Mr.
and Mrs. Charles Watson and
children, Wendy, Becky and
Danny, of Birmingham and
Bill Watson.

Mr. and Mrs. Albert Jones
of Decker, Mrs. Normalene
Mclntosh and Mrs. Theda
Seeger spent the week end at
Mrs. Seeger's cabin at Wol-
verine.

Mrs. Eva Watson had as
Sunday dinner guests, Mr.
and Mrs. Norbert Narin and
daughter Kathy of Sterling
Hts.. Mr. and Mrs. George
Sangster, George and Robbie
of Decker, Mr. and Mrs. Bob
Watson and children, Jimmy
and Barbara, and Bill Wat-
son. Other callers in the
afternoon were Mr. and Mrs.
Stan Yakes and three chil-
dren of Utica and Mr. and
Mrs. George Lynch and
daughter Annemarie.

The afternoon Circle of the
Presbyterian Women's As-
sociation met Oct. 16 at the
home of Mrs. Ernest Croft.
Co-hostess for the meeting
was Mrs. Edward Golding Sr.
Sixteen women attended.

Mrs. Grant Hutchinson ar-
rived home Thursday evening
from Cassville, Wis., where
she had spent ten days with
Mr. and Mrs. William Hutch-
inson and little daughter.

ON

SPORTSWEAR
Selected Groups

of

Fall Sportswear

NOW ON SALE

Women's Size 8-16
HURRY FOR BEST

SELECTION

The Clothes Closet
cass'city

Mrs. C.M. Wallace has as a
guest this week, her sister-in-
law, Mrs. James Hurley of
Alamosa, Colo.

Mr. and Mrs. James Gross
left Monday to spend the week
with their daughter and fam-
ily, Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Hall
and daughters at Manilus,
N.Y.

Miss BJ Haire of Kalarna-
zoo spent the week end at her
home in Cass City.

Mr. and Mrs. Garrison
~"Stine~and-sons-had -as-guests -

from Friday until Sunday,
Sheldon Smith and Richard
Wozniak of Grand Rapids.
Saturday and Sunday guests
were Mr. and Mrs. Cecil
Petzold and son Donald and
Mr. and Mrs. Chuck Waug-
aman and daughter of Livon-
ia. The guests attended the
Lockwood-Stine wedding Sat-
urday evening.

Mr. and Mrs. Lyle Zapfe
and Mr. and Mrs. Charles
Peasley and children were
Sunday afternoon and supper
guests of Mr. and Mrs. Bud
Peasley.

Mrs. Herman Stine had as
guests from Thursday until
Sunday, Mr. and Mrs. Car-
mack Smith of Westland.
Saturday guests included
Rev. and Mrs. Bruce Stine
and family of Lansing, Mr.
and Mrs. George Smith and
Mr. and Mrs. John Smith and
son of Drayton Plains. Mrs.
Stine and guests attended the
Lockwood-Stine wedding Sat-
urday evening.

Mr. and Mrs. Earl Harris
will be leaving Saturday to
spend the winter in Tarpon
Springs, Fla.

Mr. and Mrs. Clayton Hart-
wick had as Sunday visitors,
Mr. and Mrs, Park Biglow of
Southfield.

Twenty-five were present
Thursday evening, Oct. 17,
when Rev. and Mrs. Eldred
Kelley entertained the Golden
Rule class of Salem UM
church at the parsonage. Mrs.
Kelley served dinner which
was followed by devotions
given by Mrs. John Zinnec-
ker, and the business meet-
ing. There will be no Novem-
ber meeting of the class, but
an early Christmas party is
planned for Dec. 7 at the
Laurence Bartle home.

Mrs. Clinton Esckilsen of
Nekoma, N.D., left Tuesday
to return home after spending
ten days here with her father,
Charles Merchant, and other
relatives.

Anne Marie Lorentzen and
Doris Gardner of Saginaw
spent the week end with Mrs.
Don Lorentzen and visited
Mr. Lorentzen in the hospital
here.

Ninety relatives surprised
Mrs. Howard Loomis Sunday
at her home when they came
to help celebrate her 75th
birthday. Fifty-six of her
immediate family, children,
grandchildren and great-
grandchildren enjoyed a co-
operative dinner and other
relatives, nieces and nephews
of Mrs. Loomis and their
families came to an open
house held between 2:30 and
5:30 p.m.

Marriage Licenses

Gary Michael Dryton, 32, of
Flint and Margaret Ann
Zaradny, 23, of Mayville.

John Michael Oliver, 21, of
Millington and Carol Lynn
Smith, 20, of Millington.

Charles Theodore Lauria,
21, of Cass City and Deborah
Leigh Horvath, 20, of Snover.

Robert Allen Parker, 22, of
Mayville and Carol Ann Scott,
22, of Mayville.

Gary Harlen Keinath, 23, of
Vassar and Candace Ann
Wooster, 23; of Mayville.

Jeffrey Derwin Austin, 22,
of Laingsburg and Sharon Ann
Seeley, 19, of Caro.

Daniel Robert Partlo, 28,
of Caro and Sharon Lynn Hast-
ings, 18, of Cass City.

Douglas William Young, 20,
of Akron and Deborah Ann
Wilson, 19, of Fairgrove.

Eric Dale Kern, 20, of Vas-
sar and Susan Kay Engels, 20,
of Millington.

Robert Ray Dora, 24, of
Caro and Evelyn Louise Scott,
25, of Caro.

Gary John Bowden, 23, of
Unionville and Nancy Faith
Ainsworth Briggs, 20, of
Unionville.

Fred Gene Taylor, 21, of
Chicago, m., and Eva June
Wall, 21, of Fostoria.

Larry Lester Walker, 18,
of Mayville and Lori Lee

, Wright, 16, of Mayville.
Edward John LaJoie, 43,

of Caro and Peggy Lynn Hen-
ry, 24, of Caro.

Vincent Rick Dillon, 20, of
Unionville and Peggy Lynne
Orban, 18, of Unionyllle.

The families of Mr. and
Mrs. William Profit made
recent visits to their parents
before the Profits leave to
spend the winter in Florida.
Oct. 12 guests were Mr. and
Mrs. Jack Bird and daughter,
Jennifer of Alma. Mr. and
Mrs. Lewis Profit of Ypsilanti
were overnight guests Oct. 16.
While here, the Lewis and
William Profits visited the Ed
Profits and Mr. and Mrs.
Leslie Profit. Saturday visi-
tors were Mr. and Mrs.
Charles Watson and family of
Birmingham and Sunday

litts and daughter, Kim, and
a friend of Rochester. The
Rochester relatives were also
visitors at the Ed Profit
home.

Miss Christine Craig, who
teaches at Grant, was a caller
at her home here Sunday. She
had been in Mt. Pleasant for
the week end attending the
CMU homecoming.

Mr. and Mrs, Keith Mc-
Conkey had as dinner guests
Saturday evening, Mr. and
Mrs. Robert McConkey of
Durand, Mr. and Mrs. Grant
Smith of St. Clair and Mr. and
Mrs. Maynard McConkey.
The Grant Smiths stayed until
Monday and the Maynard
McConkeys were also Sunday
guests.

Mr. and Mrs. Dean Sandell,
son Thor and daughter Kiers-
ton spent the week end with
Mr. and Mrs. James Ketch-
urn.

Attending the installation of
Eastern Star officers at
Decker Saturday evening
were Mr. and Mrs. Clayton
Hartwick, Mr. and Mrs.
Charles Wright and Mrs. Alex
Greenleaf.

Mr. and Mrs. Charles Holm
and Mr. and Mrs. Roger Root
and children and Miss Karen
Holm of Southfield met for
dinner together Sunday at
Oakland Mall.

Nine attended the Elmwood
Missionary Circle meeting
held Oct. 16 at the home of
Mrs. Fred Emigh. Nov. 12,
the women will go to Frank-
enmuth for lunch and shop-
ping and the regular meeting
of the group will be Nov! 20 at
the home of Mrs. Vincent
Wald and Miss Mary Wald.

Melody Bacon, Linda
Koepfgen, Kathy Auvil and
Cindy Doerr accompanied
Brian Althaver home Friday
afternoon from E. Lansing to
spend the week end at their
homes here. The group are
students at MSU.

Mr. and Mrs. Gary Kelley
and daughters of LeRoy spent
part of the week end with his
parents, Mr. and Mrs. War-
ren Kelley.

Michael Kirn, USN, is
spending a 30-day leave with
his parents, Mr. and Mrs.
Stanley Kirn and daughters
and leaves Oct. 29 from
Tri-City Airport for McGuire
AFB in New Jersey and from
there will fly to Spain where
he will be stationed for two
years.

Mr. and Mrs. Charles Holm
attended the wedding recep-
tion for Mr. and Mrs. Clifford
Knochel (Jacqueline Ann
Holm) near Kawkawlin Sat-
urday evening. The wedding
took place 2 p.m. Saturday in
the Sacred Heart Church in
Kawkawlin. The bride is the
daughter of Mr. and Mrs.
Charles J. Holm Jr. of
Kawkawlin.

Mr. and Mrs. Emmerson
Smith of Southfield visited
Don Lorentzen in the hospital
here and spent Sunday eve-
ning with Mrs. Lorentzen.

Mr. and Mrs. A.R. Kettle-
well left Monday for Port
Huron and left there Tuesday
for Lakeland, Fla., to spend
the winter.

Mrs. Ron Brookens of Mid-
land spent Sunday with her
mother, Mrs. James Mc-
Mahon, and with her mother
called on friends here.

Roger Parrish, singer and
pianist, was heard last week
by a Frank Sinatra Talent
Scout at Holly's Landing in
Saginaw where he is current-
ly appearing. If plans materi-
alize, in the near future
Parrish will be flown to
California to be presented
there.

H. M. Bulen was hospita-
lized in Naples Community
Hospital, at Naples, Fla., this
week following an automobile
mishap.

Nowadays a fellow acquires
a pinched expression just
trying to live within his
income.

Mr. and Mrs. Peter Rien-
stra were at their cottage at
Harrison from Friday until
Monday and had as guests,
Mr. and Mrs. Ray Reinelt of
Argyle.

Norma Reid and Marion
Geigler of Milford were
Thursday overnight guests of
Mr. and Mrs. William Patch.

Lillie Bruce and Mr. and
Mrs. Arleon Retherford were
callers at the William Patch
home Thursday evening.

and daughters, Chris, Patrice
and Dianne, of Detroit were
guests at the Winnifred
Murphy home Saturday.

Mrs. Lee Taylor (Kathy
Hillaker) of Pontiac was
honored at a baby shower
Saturday afternoon at First
Baptist church fellowship
hall. Forty ladies attended.

Over 50 teenagers from
Cass City attended "Opera-
tion Nightmare", sponsored
by Word of Life Clubs,
Saturday night. Some 1300
youth met at the Sears
parking lot at Fashion Square
Mall and "followed the
hearse" to their destination,
Delta College, where they
followed the spook trail
through the woods and ar-
rived at the "funeral parlor"
auditorium to hear nightmare
tales and Bible devotions by
Word of Life personnel.

Mr. and Mrs. Howard King
were Sunday dinner guests of
Mr. and Mrs. Wilbur Morri-
son. Mrs. Morrison's brother
and wife, Mr. and Mrs.
Walter Anderson of Spring-
field, Wise., who had been
visiting here, left Tuesday.

Sixteen were present Mon-
day evening, Oct. 14, when the
Hobby Club met at the home
of Mrs. Esther McCullough.
Games were played following
a potluck supper.

Mrs. Grant Patterson of
Perry and her guest, Mrs.
Grace Beach Johnson of
Yakima, Wash., were visitors
Sunday afternoon at the home
of Mrs. Esther McCullough.
Mrs. Johnson is a former
teacher here.

Hills and Dales
General Hospital

BIRTHS;

Oct. 14 to Mr. and Mrs.
William Scott of Cass City,
a boy, Michael Jon.

Oct. 14 to Mr. and Mrs.
Daniel Wiley of Marlette, a
girl, Allison Jean.

Oct. 15 to Mr. and Mrs.
Dewayne Home of Decker, a
girl, Melissa Ann.

Oct. 16 to Mr. and Mrs.
Rickey Pogel of Unionville,
a girl, Erica Lynn.

Oct. 18 to Mr. and Mrs.
Noel Lloyd of Gagetown, a
boy.

Oct. 18 to Mr. and Mrs.
Michael Zagata of Sebewaing,
a girl, Kristin Leigh.

Oct. 18 to Mr. and Mrs.
David Walsh of Cass City,
a girl.

Oct. 20 to Mr. and Mrs.
Dewey Campbell of Union-
ville, a boy.

Oct. 20 to Mr. and Mrs.
Jesse Wilier ton of Snover,
a boy.

Oct. 21 to Mr. and Mrs.
John Tuinstra of Unionville,
a girl.

PATIENTS LISTED MONDAY,
OCT. 21, WERE:

Mrs. Lawrence Buehrly,
Mrs. Martha Clement, Chest-
er Graham, Mrs. Gertrude
Falkenhagen, Mrs. Irma
Hicks, Donald Lorentzen,
Patricia Milligan, Mrs. Cas-
mier Lubaczewski, Mrs.
Clara Bird, Andrew Yanosko,
Timothy Bullis, Mrs. Mildred
Trisch, Andrew Olsowy, Mrs.
Alton Mark, Harold Ballagh
and Mrs. Michael O'Dell of
Cass City;

Darren Cummings, Mrs.
Don Haley of Kingston;

James Harris, Mrs. Char-
les Barrigar, Henry Kuehne
of Caro;

Mrs. Norman WileyofMay-
ville;

Benjamin Kohn, Mrs. Jessie
Wheeler, Mrs. Hattie Kritz-
man of Snover;

Mrs. Joseph Ballard, Mrs.
Bernard Emmons, John
Eremia, Mrs. Terrance Ellis,
Earl Limberger, Mrs. Frank
Lorentz, Samuel Tuppert of
Sebewaing;

Peter Angerbrandt, Kan-
dance Parsell and Robert
Palmer of Akron;

Mrs. Truman DesJardins
of Marlette;

Mrs. Alton Hartsell of De-
ford;

Mr£. Loren Rich of San-
duskty

Mr£. Carolina Cantu, Mrs.
Feliri Murawski, Mrs. Eliz-
abeth! Rand, Rose Stapleton
of Gaeetown;

Kenneth Hobart, Mrs. Anna
Ewald, Mrs. Joseph Roy,
Flold Stapleton of Unionville.

Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. Hines

Miss Carla Lea Ruso and
Robert Carl Hines solemnized
their wedding vows in a
double-ring ceremony before
the Rev. E.D.K. Isaacs Sat-
urday, Oct. 12, at 4 p.m. at the
Trinity United Methodist
Church.

Parents of the couple are
Mr. and Mrs. Ray Arnold of
Cass City and the late Carlton
L. Ruso and Mr. and Mrs.
Edmund Hines of Taylor,
Mich.

The bride was accompanied
to the altar by her stepfather,
Ray Arnold, She wore a floor
length white organza gown
with a high neckline trimmed
with sequins and Chantilace
bodice and long fitted wrist-
point sleeves. The full skirt
was tiered and trimmed in
wide Chantilace and sequins
with a brush train. Her
headpiece was a pearl crown
trimmed with sequins atop a
floor length mantilla of im-
ported English illusion veiling
trimmed with lace to match
her gown. She carried a
cascade bouquet of white
stephanotis, ivy and 14 orange
and gold roses to match her
attendants' dresses.

The bride's gift from the
groom was a solid gold cross
studded with a diamond in the
center.

Her miniature bride, Julie
Czekai of Cass City, a cousin
of the bride, wore a dress
identical to the bride's and
carried a miniature bouquet
like the bride's. Serving her
sister as maid of honor was
Dawn Ruso of Cass City. She
was attired in a high waisted
gown of orange crepe over
taffeta trimmed in matching
ribbon and white lace with
ruffle bottom. Her headpiece
was velvet ribbon with white
lace. She carried a brown
basket with fall straw flowers
of orange, gold, brown and
white.

Bridesmaids were Mrs. Pat
Sova, sister of the groom, of
Woodhaven, Mi., in gold;
Miss Cheryl Kozan, cousin of
the bride, of Cass City,
in orange; Mrs. Laurie
Wright, a friend of the bride
of Cass City, in gold; Miss
Peggy Schwartz, a friend of
the bride of Cass City, in
orange, and Miss Cindy Ruso,
sister of the bride of Cass
City, in gold. Their dresses
and hair pieces were identical
to the maid of honor's, as
were the baskets they car-
ried.

Flower girl was, Jeri Venti-
miglia, cousin of the groom of
St. Clair Shores. She wore an
orange crepe over taffeta
with a ruffle scoop neck and a
full skirt with a ruffle on the

bottom.
The groom wore white tails

trimmed in black satin. His
miniature groom, Brian
Rutkoski, a friend of the
couple of Cass City, wore
white tails, also.

Best man was Joey Venti-
miglia, a cousin of the groom
of St. Clair Shores. Grooms-
men were Dana Truemner, a
cousin of the bride of Cass
City, Vern Kropp, a friend of
the groom of Taylor, Ron
Haley, a friend, of Owendale,
Ed Mines, a brother of the
groom from Taylor, and
Gerry Hines, brother of the
groom of Taylor.

Greg Ashmore, cousin of
the bride, was ring bearer. He
carried the rings on a white
satin pillow made in the shape
of a cross. It was designed
and made by Mrs. Don Childs,
a cousin of the bride.

Ushers were Robert Ash-
more, an uncle of the bride of
Millington, and Lee Sova, a
brother-in-law of the groom
from Woodhaven. Junior ush-
er was Robbie Ashmore,
cousin of the bride of Milling-
ton, who ushered .her great-
grandmother, Mrs. Helen
Ashmore. She was presented
a white carnation corsage.

The best man, groomsmen
and ushers wore tan brocade
jackets and brown pants
trimmed with brown satin.

The bride's mother wore a
floor length gown of hot pink
trimmed with rhinestones
and long sheer sleeves. -The
groom's mother wore a floor
length gown of light pink
trimmed with silver around
the neck and long sheer
sleeves. Both wore corsages
of pink carnations and red
roses. Both mothers carried a
long stem red rose with white
ribbon.

Mrs. Charlene Craig, cous-
in of the bride of Owendale,
sang "Color My World", "We
Could", "Because", and "The
Lord's Prayer".

A dinner and reception
followed at the VFW Hall in
Pigeon with 400 guests attend-
ing.

Following a week's honey-
moon in northern Michigan
the couple will make their
home in Lincoln Park.

The groom is employed at
Great Lakes Steel in Ecorse.
The bride is a 1974 graduate of
Cass City High School.

FORMAL WEAR

RYAN'S
Men's Wear and
Formal Wear Rental
Phone 872-3431

ELECT

Maynard McConkey
Republican Candidate

TUSCOLA COUNTY
COMMISSIONER

DISTRICT 2
Elkland, Elmwood
Ellington, Novesta

&
Precinct 2, Kingston

NOV. 5, 1974
General Election

• Elkland Township Supervisor - 4 yrs.,

Certified Assessor

• Tuscola .County Bureau of Social Services
Board, 12 yrs.

• Tuscola Soil Conservation District Board

• Former Township Trustee

• Farmer pa. POI. Adv.
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"If It F i tz . . . "
Please don't come clean

BY JIM FITZGERALD

If the Food and Drug Ad-
ministration had spoken up
sooner, maybe those mush-
rooms wouldn't have grown
in our shower and I'd be
$500 richer.

You remember the mush-
room fiasco. My wife said
she'd kill me if I wrote about
the cruddy little things that
kept growing between the tiles.

"Just because you are mar-
ried to an editor, you cannot
tamper with the Freedom of
the Press," I told her bravely.
And I wrote about the mush-

- -'rooms. - . - - . -
As you probably guessed,

she didn't kill me. In fact,
her assault was relatively
mild, when you consider the
provocation, and the doctors
say I may be able to play
tennis again someday. My vis-
ion has cleared and most of
the tennis racket has been

CASS CITY CHRONICLE
PUBLISHED EVERY THURSDAY

AT CASS CITY, MICHIGAN
6552 Main Street

John Hairo, publisher.
> National Advertising Representative,
Michigan Weekly Newspapers, Inc.,
257 Michigan Avenue, Easl Lansing,

Michigan.
Second Class postage paid at Cass

City, Michigan, 48726.
Subscription Price: To post ollices in

Tu&cola, Huron and Sanilac Counties,
$5 OOa yearor2 years torSQ.OO. 3 years
lor $13.50. $3,00 lor six months.
In other parts ol the United States,

$6 00 a year. 50 cents extra charged lor
part year order. Payable in advance.
For inlorrnation regarding newspaper

advertising and commercial and job
printing, telephone 872-2010.

surgically removed from my
head.

Mushrooms grew in our
shower because mushrooms
usually grow where it is for-
ever wet. It is forever wet
in our shower because my
family believes everything it
sees on television. A person
who does not wash body and
hair twice a day will never
make out, never make friends,
never make the team, and
never make more than $1.68
an hour. This soapy world
shows no compassion for the
man who cannot see over his
own dandruff .

So there was no way my
wife was going to quit water-
ing the mushrooms. Instead,
she had a new shower installed
with excess grout between the
tiles. (If you don't know what
grout is, you haven't been
paying attention. Go kiss a
bricklayer.) This $500 expen-
diture is supposed to keep
mushrooms out of the show-
er. Maybe. It will for sure
keep steak out of my mouth.

Certainly it would have been
cheaper to starve the mush-
rooms out by cutting off their
water. I suggested to my wife
that maybe our family bathed
too much and she whipped me
across the face with her rub-
ber duck. It was no use -
then.

But now comes a govern-
ment study madu by the Food
and Drug Administration
(FDA). It says deodorant soaps
may be harmful because they
kill too many germs. Oh my.
Life can be beautiful , though
dirty.

Some germs on the skin
serve a "protective function."

At Your Service
872-2075

Tom Proctor
your

pharmacist

Guardians of your Health

OLD WOOD DRUG

If they are killed for the sake
of smelling good, the FDA
said, worse germs may take
their place.

Also, the FDA said it's
concerned because soap
chemicals are absorbed into
the bloodstream and it may
be dangerous to expose "the
entire body surface to these
chemicals when alternative
methods of odor contol are
available." (An offensive
alternative could be perfume.
Or a defensive alternative
could be to squeeze your nose
firmly—between -your thumb
and forefinger.)

Remember hexachloro-
phene? It used to star on lots
of soap commercials. No
more. Now you need a pre-
scription to buy the stuff. The
FDA said hexachlorophene
was a possible cause of brain
damage.

And now there are similar
fears about a Dial ingredient
- triclocarban. You should
use it continuously for only
1 year, the FDA said, "unless
extensive tests are made to
determine its impact on re-
productive organs, the brain
and spleen." Geez. Thank God
I've never known my son to
stay In the shower longer
than 8 months.

These terrifying facts
should be enough to scare
both man and mushroom. With
this in mind, I read the en-
tire FDA report to my fam-
ily every night. So far, no one
has heard me over the noise
of the shower running.

Onward and Upward.

GOP sets fund

raising rally

Oct. 29
The Tuscola County Repub-

lican party will hold a fund-
raising dinner Tuesday, Oct.
29, at the Richville American
Legion Hall, beginning at 7:30
p.m.

Guest speaker will be Wil-
liam Mill iken Jr., son of the
Governor, according to Paul
Rohloff of Reese, county GOP
chairman.

GROSS MEAT MARKET
HANS SCHUCHMANN-Owner

SPECIALIZING EN OUR OWN
HOMEMADE GERMAN SAUSAGE
And Also A Complete Line Of Best Quality Fresh Meats.

SPECIALS GOOD THRU MONDAY, OCT. 28, 1974

FRESH, LEAN

GROUND CHUCK
HAMBURGER

OUR OWN HOMEMADE

KNACKWURST

11.07,,
KOEGEL'S

CLUB FRANKS

99<LB.

OUR OWN HOMEMADE

POLISH SAUSAGE

98<t LB.

CHOICE, TENDER
SIRLOIN TIP OR ROLLED

RUMP ROAST

WE HAVE OUR SEASONAL

FRESH OYSTERS & FRESH FISH

GROSS MEAT MARKET
OUR OWN HOMEMADE SAUSAGE

FRESH DRESSED CHICKENS-MEATS CUT AND WRAPPED
FOR YOUR FREEZER - FREE PARKING IN THE REAR

USE OUR NEW.SIDE ENTRANCE

Rabbit tracks!

THESE FIVE Cass City High School students demonstrate proper form as
taught by Lora Frankel, Dancer-ln-Residence at the school last week. Shown
striking a pose are (from the left), Dawn Stahlbaum, Elvia Pozzi, Brenda Herron,
Laurie Althaver and Cheryl Karr. Ms. Frankel (seated) performed at an
exhibition staged Thursday night at the high school, sponsored by Cass City Arts
Council and AAUW.

Police probe series

of area burglaries

By John Haire
?:

(And anyone else he can $

get to help) 8
&

:::%WftW:W:W:̂ ^
Lorn Hillaker, the auctioneer, and Duane Chippi, the gas

man, returned recently from a moose hunting trip into Canada
and each came back with a trophy.

This pair knows how skeptical friends can be and decided in
advance to halt the skeptics in their tracks.

When they say they shot moose, don't dispute it. If you do the
successful stalkers can whip out film to prove their point. Next
to hunting, I'd guess that Hillaker en joys cooking. . . .and it 's a
lead pipe cinch that there will be a moose meat dinner with all
the trimmings served somewhere before winter sets in.

Is it sour grapes to feel put on wheni'Frankenmu(h~lead.s the
JV football team by 40 points in the fourth quarter and tries a
fake kick on fourth down and the next night the varsity trails
44-7 and the winners try an on-side kick?

Is it because of the recent emphasis on where the money is
coming from that it appears there is less political advertising
in this election than in those previously held?

1 haven't yet had a favorite TV show pre-empted by a
political commercial and the election is only about two weeks
a w a .

How fleeting is fame.
In the special election for the eighth district congressional

post, Cass City rated a visit from the president.
In this general election our community isn't impor tant

enough to rate a visit from the governor. What we do rate is a
campaign stop by Gov. Milliken's son.

You'll know him when you see him, the advance man
advised, he looks just like his father.

Don't be surprised if you hear about the young Mi l l iken in (he
years ahead. I found him to be easy to talk to and he generates
that charisma that all good politicians have.

He's experienced, too. On this quicky tour of the Thumb he is
only visit ing the GOP f a i t h f u l , and the newspapers.

But he's already a veteran hand shaker and as recently as
Monday spent the morning greeting workers at a factory gate.

State Police and Tuscola
County Sheriff 's deputies in-
vestigated a series of burg-
laries in the Cass City area
last week, inc luding the thef t
of three rif les in Gagctown
Tuesday.

State Police from the Caro
Post said the weapons were
stolen from the Donald Stein
home at GG72 Lincoln St. Stein
told troopers the theft prob-
ably occurred Thursday or
Friday,

Taken were two shotguns
and a .22 caliber rifle. Total
value of the stolen weapons
was set at $325.

A chain saw, valued at $311,

was taken from the front yard
of the Calvin Wright resi-
dence on Deckerville Road
south of Cass City Saturday.

Wright told State Police
troopers the saw was s i l t i ng
in his front yard next to the
house at the t ime it was
stolen. The thef t is under
inves t iga t ion .

Thieves entered a house
tra i ler at a hunt ing site near
Crawford and Kelly lioads
some time last week and stole
two lanterns, eight blankets
and an assortment of clothing
valued at $100.

Floyd Palmer of Akron,
owner, said the the f t probably

E
FROM THE

ditor's Corner

occurred between Oct. H and
Oct. I f ) .

Tuscola County Sheriff 's
deputies said entry was
gained when the culprits
forced a window in the trailer.

Robert Bridges, Warren,
told sher i f f ' s deputies Satur-
day, thieves entered his week-
end mobile home located at
2138 Keil i tz Rcl., in Ellington
township.

Deputies said entry was
gained by forcing a bedroom
door at the north end of the
mobile home.

Taken were two motorcycle
helmets, four sleeping bags, a
television set, a speaker and a
quant i ty of beer. Value of the
stolen items was set at $150.

The case remains open
pending fu r the r invest igat ion.

WHY HARRIS-HAMPSHIRE?
Most folks- say because of skilled professional service
for every client and on any claim. Always!

Richard Hampshiie

Harris-Hampshire Insurance ftgenc?
Phone 872-2688 Cass City

The Want Ads Are Newsy Too!

It was sad.
Then again it wasn' t . In a

way it was glorious. Certainly
it was nostalgia at its best.

Sunday I saw, "That's
En te r t a inment" . It was glor-
ious because it featured the
best musicals of the top stars
in f i l m clips da t ing back lo the
star t of the "talkies".

It was f i n e f a m i l y enter-
t a inmen t and I can recom-
mend it for your kids. What ' s
more, it 's l ikely tha t they wi l l
enjoy i t .

Not in the way you and I
wil l if you're a middle-ager
l ike I am.

The kids wi l l enjoy it as
pure en te r t a inment . Qua l i t y '
and class remain the same
whether your calendar dates
back to '22 or '(i2.

But if you remember the
'3()'s, '40's or '5()'s i t ' s enter-
t a inmen t and i t 's more.

It's ,the stars the way you
remember them wi th the
voices the way they were.

It 's remembering. Re-
membering the way it was at
the t ime Fred Astaire was
kicking Up his heels with
Ginger Rogers. It 's remem-
bering the girl you took to the
Clark Gable movie.

It 's remembering the good
times of the decades that
have slipped away like a
piece of bark riding down the
current of a fast flowing
river.

It's remembering all the
good times and forgetting all

the bad. Memory is kind tha t
way.

That 's the good par t . The
glad par t . The sadness sels in
when you compare the stars
as they were and as they are.

Bing Crosby doesn't sing
the way he used lo. N e i t h e r
does Frank S ina t r a . Robert
Young and Van Johnson have
faces w i t h "character"
now. . . . then they were
handsome, debonair.

You're sad t h a t Frank
doesn't sing as well and
because Robert Young can ' l
play leading man roles any-
more. You're sad because i t ' s
a reminder tha t a lol of wate r
has passed under Ihc bridge.

Liv ing from day-to-day, the
change is hard ly not iceable .
You're young. Much l ike you
always were. Sure you gel
tired a l i t t l e sooner. Stay
home nights a l i t t l e more.
Party a l i t t l e less.

You don't see yourself in
t h a t mirror you use lo shave
w i t h every morning.

But you can ' t help get t ing a
feeling of the way it is when
you see Donald O'Connor
today and moments later .see
him in a hit movie from
yesterday. And was Mickey
Rooney ever young enough to
play Andy Hardy?

What 's happened to those
stars anyway. They've
changed. Changed so very
much while you and I have
changed hardly any at a l l .

Il 's sad.

CASS CITY GUN CLUB
4 south, 1 east, 1/4 north of Cass City

Pancake Breakfast
EVERY SUNDAY

At 7:30 a.m.

FREE!
BIG ANNUAL

FAMILY STYLE
HALLOWEEN MOVIE

AT CASS THEATRE-THURSDAY, OCTOBER 31

DOORS OPEN 7:30 p.m.

BEN GAZZAM WETTE MIMIEUX WALTER PIOGEON EMEST BOBGNIIIE,

THE MOST
FANTASTIC
UNDERSEA
ODYSSEY

EVER FILMED

THE
NEPTUNE
FACTOR

PWUMSON1 PRINTS BY DELUXE1

G

BRING THE
WHOLE

FAMILY -
EVERYONE

FREE
Sponsored By

CASS CITY CHAMBER OF COMMERCE
CASS THEATRE
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Appliances

RCA
I Black& White TVi

12"
diagonal

The HEADLINES
Model AT121
12" diagonal picture

RCA
-XL400L
100% Sofid State

Color TV
21"
dagonal

The LAMBERT
Model GT540
2 1" diagonal picture

FREE RCA T.V
WITH PURCHASE OF COLOR CONSOLE

RCA
XL-100

100% Solid State
Color TV

21"
diagonal

The PRINCETON
Moddl GT544
21" diagonal picture

RCA XL-100
color console in
Contemporary style

' A handsome Contemporary with cabinet
of selected hardwood solids, hardboard
panels, in rich walnut-grain finish.
Super AccuColor black matrix picture
tube-RCA's best big screen tube-for rich,
brilliant color!
RCA XL-100,100% solid state reliability-
no chassis tubes to burn out!
Automatic Fine Tuning!
Convenient "click" selection for all 82
channels-both VHP and UHF.

CONSOLES
PRICED FROM 22995

ALL STEREOS
INCLUDE
BUILT-IN
8-TRACK

TAPE-PLAYER

too% 2&^H

SOLID STATE
23" aî  SUPER
CHROMACOLOR
Just Ihe set lor family
viewing! Brilliant 23" diagonal
Solid-Stale Chromacolor II
TV. Grained Walnut color.
100% Solid-Slate Titan 300V
Chassis with Power Sentry
System. Solid-Slate Super
Video Range Tuning System.
Chromatic One-button
Tuning. AFC.

r.

ZENITH CONSOLES
COME IN MANY STYLES

TO FIT ANY DECOR

OUR

CONSOLES
FEATURE

ELECTRONIC
TUNING
Virtually eliminates
tuner problems. See
il demonstrated on
selected models.

POWER
SENTRY
VOLTAGE
REGULATOR

ADVANCED
1 CHROMACOIOR

tL—J PICTURE TUBE

TITAN 300V
I CHASSIS

I 100% SOLID STATE

INVENTORY
» SALE «

M

nni
GOOD

F1
| •on-

([?:=)— ~| O (*«•.**

Model
EAV12D

W
BEST

.-.i.
1

N
Model
EAV-_
20M

BETTER

Si Li-

Model EAV16X

1. Porcelain-enameled interior
(on EAV16X and EAV20M)

2. Super-storage door
3. Adjustable temperature control
4. Quick-defrost drain system
5. Sealed compressor
6. Million-Magnet" door
7. Acrylic enamel exterior finish
8. Bookshelf door storage
9. Juice-can storage

10. Qualified service available
throughout the U.S.

Don't miss these big values!
Model EAV12D is jusl 2 feel wide yel holds 12.0 cu. II. of fru/un food
Model EAV16X has 15.8 cu. (I. capacity, features
a handsome lexturcd-sleel door.
No-Frosl model EAV20M with a 19.6 cu. II. capacity,
eliminates mossy defrosting chores.

Many other models to choose from . . . shop today!

LOOK AT OUR
SPECIAL PRICES Aflanv

PREMIERE
DAYS SPECIAL

19"E£-B & W
SUPER SCREEN
PORTABLE

$ Zenith
Quality chassis.
Synchromalic 70-posltion UHF""
channel selector. Modern style

cabinet in Grained Kashmir Walnut Color.

'ALLEGRO
3000

•Solid-State amplifier.
• AM/FM Stereo FM
tuner with Digi-
lite dial scale se-
lector. • Target
Tuning Indicator
•Flywheel tuning.
•Stereo Precision record"
changer with Micro-touch 2G~
tone arm. 'B-track player/recorder^
•Two Plus Two speaker matrix.
• Two Allegro 3000 speakers.
•Walnut color cabinets.

Even bigger savings on other Whirlpool models

REFRIGERATOR $99.00FREE
^"~~\. GET THESE
« Y STEREO

EARPHONES

C~ THREE (Stiu;1.--
B-TRACK TAPES

FIVE
STEREO
ALBUMS '

31
WITH THE

PURCHASE OF
THIS STEREO

WITH PURCHASE OF
WHIRLPOOL FREEZER

NO MONTHLY
PAYMENT TILL NOV. 1974

EVERY APPLIANCE
AND ELECTRONIC
PURCHASE IS BACKED
BV COMPLETE SCHNEEBERGER
SERVICE) COME SEE

SCHNEEBERGER'S Offers Expert "After The

Sale" Service Plus Full Factory Warranties!

We Guarantee' That Every Item Is First

Quality, No Seconds Ever And Your

Purchase Must Give You The Service And

Satisfaction You Have A Right To Expect.

So Come Save "Warehouse-Direct." And Be

•Assured That Service And Your Satisfaction

Is An Important Part Of Every Schneeberger

Appliance And Television Sale!

FREE

PARKING

FABILY-SIZE
SINGLE DOOR
REFRIGERATOR

Spacious family liie refrigerator with roomy fre«i«r com-
partment mat k.epi froien foods at f!ngv»'P '•«•«. Great
value at this low prke, come see for yourself!

"WIDEST SELECTION
IN THE THUMB

OPEN EVERY SATURDAY AFTERNOON

We Buy By The Carload

THE WAREHOUSE WAY
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Auxiliary members meet in Flint
Four members of the Hills

and Dales Hospital Auxiliary
attended an East Central

' District meeting of the Mich-

Thumb Singles

set party
The Thumb Singles Club will

hold a Halloween party Sat-
urday night at Sandusky High
School.

Costumes are not manda-
tory. Prizes will be awarded
for best costumes.

iMuslc and dancing will be
featured.

igan Association of Hospital
Auxiliaries Oct. 16, at Gene-
see Memorial Hospital in
Flint.

Attending from Cass City
were Mrs. Donald Wernette,
Mrs. Edwin Fritz, Mrs. Roger
Little and Mrs. Robert Wisch-
meyer.

Guest speaker was Mrs.
Lee Spyke, who spoke on
pending health care legisla-
tion.

A luncheon was served to
154 registered members.

The next meeting of the
Hills and Dales Auxiliary will
be held Monday at 1:30 p.m.
at the hospital. Administrator
Randy Howard will speak to
the group.

BETTER HEALTH

Maybe it's not your heart

DR. WALTER C. ALVAREZ and DR. WILLIAM J. WELCH

A burning sensation under
the breast bone, often mis-
taken for pain due to heart
trouble, may sometimes be
stomach acid backing up into
the gullet.

A widened opening in the
diaphragm (the sheet of
muscle that separates the
chest from the abdominal

ANNE BASSETT is looking at a new Kodak sound camera while Mary Rexin
looks on with a zoom model super 8. Old Wood Drug has all the latest projectors,
cameras and fresh film. Choose the camera for your family at Woods. . . .lay it
away now. Old Wood Drug is the Kodak dealer for Cass City. It is one of the stores
complete departments for you. Shopping can be fun on the corner. (Adv.)

c a v i t y ) may allow a l i t t l e of
the stomach to slide up into
the chest and spill its i r r i t a t -
ing acid into the esophagus.
The resulting "heartburn"
sometimes seems to mimic
the pain of heart trouble and
may radiate up to the neck as
heart pain often does.

The opening in the dia-
phragm through which the

~es6phirgus~passes to reach the
stomach normally is snug,
and keeps the stomach and its
contents in the abdominal
cavity below the diaphragm
where it belongs.

The tendency for the open-
ing to stretch and allow part
of the stomach to slide
upward into the chest cavity
is thought to be due to an
inborn developmental weak-
ness, which may begin to
cause discomfort with over-
eating and overweight. It is
called a "hialal hernia."

Indeed, in some circum-
stances, the opening can
become so large t h a t not only
part of the stomach but loops
of bowel may migrate up into
the chest cavity. Curiously,
when this happens, the pa-
t ient may be quite unaware of
his "upside-down" or rather
"downside-up" in tes t ina l
tract, un t i l a chest X-ray
shows the gas-fil led loops
coiling under the ribs.

When the hernia is small ,
intermittent and confined to
the stomach, it can usually be
identified by special X-ray
studies of the esophagus and
stomach.

One of the complications of
such a h i a t a l hernia is
anemia, caused by the slow
seeping of blood from the
eroded surface of the esoph-
agus, which is i r r i t a ted by the
regurgitated stomach acid.

The anemia can usually be
remedied by taking iron pills,
the essential ingredient the
body needs to make up for
blood loss. It luirdly needs
saying that such treatment

must be supervised by your
doctor, so that you get exactly
as much as you need and not
more, for too much iron can
be almost as serious as too
little.

Rarely does a hiatal hernia
require surgical repair.
I 'sually, the symptoms can be
minimized by weight reduc-
t ion . It is usually advised that

-Uw-iH»fff»-w avoid- hwuliug...
l i f t i n g and ly ing down for at
least two hours alter meals.
Smoking cigarettes should be
stopped because it has been
slunvn that smoking tends to
diminish the normal tone of
the muscles at the outlet of
the esophagus. It is also
usually wise to avoid coffee,
c i t rus f r u i t s and spices.

One of the most ef fec t ive 1

ways of avoid ing symptoms
at night is to raise the head of
the bed four to six inches on
blocks. Propping up wi th
pillows w i l l not serve the
same purpose. .Slanting the
whole bed from head to foot is
necessary to allow the body to
take advantage of the pul l of
gravi ty, which keeps the
acid-bearing hernia f rom
sliding upward.

Liquid antacids t aken fre-
quen t ly help to neutrali/.e
regurgi ta ted acid by bath ing
the lower esophagus and the
acid-producing l i n i n g of the
upper s tomach.

It is reassuring for one who
fears tha t his "hear tburn" is
related to the heart to learn
tha t i t i s not . mid tha i i t
usually can be treated suc-
cesslul lv.

Gen-Tel to

offer new

service
General Telephone recently

received Michigan Public
Service Commission approval
to offer a special limited resi-
dential telephone service
called "Life Line," accord-
ing to Bob We 11 man, operat-
ing vice-president for the
company. The new service
will be available in General
Telephone exchanges through-
out the state by the end of
107G.

Life Line is a service lim-
ited k> 20 calls per month
at a"rafe~~$2~0'0~ less; tharTfhe
one-party service rate In an
exchange. Additional local
calls will cost Life Line cus-
tomers 10 cents each.

The specialized equipment
necessary to provide Life Line
service has been ordered and
the company Is now preparing
an installation schedule by
exchange, Wellman said.

KETCHUM'S KNAPSACK

The Communists

have my number
By Jim Ketchum

To escape all c r i t i c i sm say
n o t h i n g , do no th ing , be noth-
i ng .

The creative abi l i ty of some
people is loo o f t en l imited to
their nuisance value.

Traxler to

campaign in

Cass City
U.S. Rep. .). Bob Traxler

wil l take to the Tuscola
county hustings next week
for a whir lwind campaign
swing through the area Tues-
day.

Traxler wil l begin his tour
with a stop in Cass City at the
Cultural Center from 8::«)-!()
a.m., where he will meet
voters.

From Cass City, Traxler
moves on to Caro where he
will meet voters on village
streets from 10:15-11:30 a.m.

The Bay City Democrat
plans a noon address to the
Vassar Rotary Club and will
appear in Mil l ington and
Mavvi l le in the afternoon.

oo
IN THE WAY OF

HEATING & C
We Offer
24 HOUR

Emergency
Service

INTERNATIONALm for complete home comfort

Experience in home comfort since
1892 combined with today's finest
research, engineering and production
brings you your fine International
equipment with tomorrow built in I

i

Special Package

Price for DO-IT-
YOURSELFERS

LING
If We Can't Solve

Your Problems
Our Services Are FREE.

CALL US FOR
MOBILE HOME

HEATING &
COOLING

20-YEAR
WARRANTY

Top quality makes possible the full
(not pro-rated) 20-year warranty on
all International Greenbrier heat ex-
changers and exterior cabmen
They're built to last! And you save
money! Compare this full warranty
with that of others before you buy!

HUMIDIFIER

Helps prevent dry air, dried-oul
squeaky floors and furniture,
nose and throat irritations, and
static electricity. Easily installed
for comfo r t ab le home a i r
hurnidilicalion.

ELECTRONIC AIR
CLEANER .

Removes 95% o! all air-borne
dust, dirt, bacteria, pollen and
other undesirable foreign mat-
ter from household air. It's
easily installed next to your
Greenbrier lurna-.e, providing
clearf-air comfort, and relief
from dust-caused allergies.

FURNACE

Provides dependable, efficient
and quiet-running operation due
to advanced International fea-
tures. It's especially designed
to make hook-up with these
other International air comlort
products easy and fast. And
its attractive styling means you
don't have to hide it.

AIR CONDITIONING

Highly efficient, uses a mini-
mum of electricity to cool your
home. It is designed to operate
quietly and safely, with internal
components monitored by a
Constant Surveillance system
lor dependability.

ELLY & SONS
3246 McGREGORY RD. CARO PHONE 673-6118

I don't know what I did,
but somehow, I got on the
Communist Party's list.

Now wait. I'm a good, hon-
est, apple-pie-loving, flag-
saluting, hot dot-eating Amer-
ican. And I'm one of the few
persons who knows that the
last two words of the National
Anthem are "play ball",

Yet somehow, the Commu-
nists have got my number.
- Maybe -it-has-something-to
do with the election. I'm not
sure. But for the last month,
the Communist Party of Mich-
igan has been sending me
news releases. I'd quote some
of what they said, except I've
mislaid my latest offering.

It seems I put it some-
where out of the way so I'd
have It. Now I can't remem-
ber where that was.

Anyway, I'm on the Com-
munist's list. It seems they're
campaigning this year and ap-
parently have fielded enough
candidates to get in the race.
The fact that other newspapers
apparently haven't printed
their material tends to hide
this fact.

Again, don't ask me who's
running because, like I said,
I mislaid that information.

But trust me. They're run-
ning.

Why, I'm not too sure. They
know they don't stand a chance
and, unless the spaghetti
really hits the economic fan,
they won't .

But I wonder why the Com-
munists picked the Chronicle
to receive their news re-
leases'.' Has no one informed
the party fa i thfu l that people
in these parts have enough
trouble electing Democrats to
public office, let alone any-
body other than a Republi-
can.

Democrats have just nicely
reached a state of respecta-
bility around here. Most vot-
ers still haven't forgiven FDR
for closing the banks and col-
lecting social security from
paychecks.

The word Democrat has
finally reached a state that
it can be spoken among re-
spectable company or during
dinner. No longer is the word
"Democrat" scrawled on the
walls of public restrooms.

Yes, cars these days can
even sport Democratic bump-

Mrs. Ashton

dies in

Oregon

er stickers without some wag
letting the air out of the tires.
Times have indeed improved.

But the Communists? That's
another story. The Reds just
haven't realized that they'll
probably continue marching
to the beat of a different
(and scarce) drummer more
or less indefinitely.

Yet they put me on their
list. Why? Was it because

..-SQmecne_._saw._ me _inJlie_cenii_
pany of a well-known Demo-
cratic Congressman? Please,
I was just following orders.

I've been known to talk to
Republican Congressmen and
candidates as well. In fact,
I was even seen in the same
mob with former President
Richard Nixon right here in
Cass City last April. So it
can't be that .

I did attend Michigan State
University. I suppose I could
have walked into a govern-
ment class on Communism
by mistake once. At State,
students have been known to
spend an entire term attend-
ing the wrong class and never
realize it unt i l they discov-
ered their crib notes didn't
match the test questions.

Oh, well. I'm on their list.
I just hope the FBI doesn't
read this and start investi-
gating me. Besides, I never
wanted to be Vice-President
anyway.

Cass River

WCTU meets
Mrs. Edith Thompson and

daughter Georgia were host-
esses Wednesday, Sept. Hi,
for the Cass River Women's
Chris t ian Temperance Union ,
at thei r home.

Mrs. Beatrice Soldan
opened the meeting with
prayer and reported on the
lOdt'h birthday celebration at
Lansing.

Mrs. Soldan and Mrs. Edith
Toner attended the eighth
District Convention at the
Laing Free Methodist church,
Snover.

Mrs. Leveret Barnes had
charge of devotions, followed
by prayer.

'The hostesses served a
luncheon.

The next meet ing is sched-
uled at the home of Mrs.
Wil l i am K i t c h i n on Van Dyke
Hoad.

Mrs. George ( E t h e l ) Ash-
ton, 83, died Wednesday in
Grant's Pass, Oregon, where
she had lived with her daugh-
ter the past several years.

She was born in Ubly March
•1, 1891, daughter of the late
Mr. and Mrs. W.S. Chambers
of Ubly.

She married George A.
Ashton Dec. 29, 191(5. He died
in March, 1966.

She is survived by two
daughters, Mrs. Nelda Wint-
ers of Port Huron and Mrs.
Thelma Kelley of Grant 's
Pass, Oregon; one son. Virgil
of Port Huron: 12 grandchil-
dren; two brothers, Oscar
and Ray Chambers, both of
Bad Axe; one sister, Mrs.
Hilda Wills of Cass City, and
several nieces and nephews.

Funeral services were held
in Port Huron.

, , .. I our low me
The only signs of the times | ment Plan.

some see arc the evil ones. LM*>I«MMM

NOW!
Low, Low,
Auto Rates

for your Auto
Insurance.

all For A Quote-
Save

20% to 40%
PHONE 872-3615

Doerr Ins.
Agency

6440 Huron - Cass City

P.S. Also Available is
our low monthly Pay-

Take a Break

By Richard Jones

A hypocrite is a man who
prays on Sunday, and on his
fellow men the rest of the
week.

The most desirable quality in a nose is not its length or
shape, but that it not be found in other people's business.

Principal to small boy: "It's generous of you, Johnny,
but I don't think your resignation would help our crowded
school situation."

There's one rule in buying roses. The longer the stems,
the shorter your wallet.

**********

We don't know why crabgrass should be crabby. It's always
winning.

**********

Another winner: The Clothes dryer that adjusts- to your
fabrics at Richard's TV & Appliance, Furniture in Cass
City, nhone 872-2930. , '

. . . / i . • .
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YOU
COME FIRST

WITH US
. You buy only the high-

est quali ty drugs at
Coachlight .

2. You'l l f ind prompt,
f r iendly , professional
service.

Today's journalism more hard-hitting,

says Gagetown's Frank Weatherhead

Talk over your drug
problems. You'l l f ind a
pharmacis t always
avai lable and in-
Formed on drug in-
compat ibi l i t ies .

You ' l l f ind the lowest
possible prices for
drugs. You can buy
w i t h confidence.

MIKE WEAVER

Pharmacist

We Accept All PRE-PAID
PRESCRIPTION PLANS B A N K A M E R I C A R D |

(FREE PARKING IN THE REAR)

COACH LIGHT PHARMACY
\v I:\VKK

IMi. H72-.WJ

By Jim Ketchum

Frank Weatherhead of
Gagetown hasn't sat down to
help organize the Cass City
High School yearbook since
the end of the 1966-67 school
year. But that doesn't mean
he isn't still interested in the
yearbook or in his adopted
field, journalism.

Weatherhead, who retired
from Cass City schools in 1967
n f t p r some 24 years, trunks
today's journalism is more
hard hitting than the kind he
learned during those four
summer courses at Michigan
State University during his
teaching days.

But it's also less well-writ-
ten, he said.

"They (reporters) get away
with things now they never
would 20 years ago," the
72-year-old Weatherhead
said, taking time from a
project in the basement of his
stately old home on Gage-
town's east side.

"You pick up any daily
paper and you'll see all kinds
of grammatical mistakes,"
he said. "Split infinitives, un-
clear thoughts, poor spelling.
Things have really changed."

Weatherhead supervised
production of the yearbook
from 1945 until his retire-
ment, and acted as advisor
for the school newspaper
which ran from 1948-58.

The congenial Weatherhead

recalled he got started in both
fields by accident, consider-
ing that his primary areas
were math and science.

"Sometime during the
1943-44 school year, I hap-
pened to remark casually one
day that it seemed odd that a
school the size of Cass City's
didn't have an annual,"
Weatherhead recalled. "Well,
it wasn't an hour later
someone came in asking me if

_ iLwas_lmeJhaQ_i\as jjoingjo,
sponsor an annual? I said no,
I just wondered out loud about
it."

One thing led to another,
Weatherhead recalled, and
the next school year the
project got off the ground. It
just sort of snowballed,
Weatherhead said.

That first production was a
paperback edition on letter-
press. But it was good and
looked professional. From
there, the idea snowballed
until it became a yearly
event.

"I'm proud of the fact that
the annual was always self-
supporting," Weatherhead
said. "We made $100 that first
year.

He explained they decided
to call it Perannos, which
means "Through the Years".

During those years, Weath-
erhead supervised the distri-
bution and collection of mon-
ey for senior pictures, along
with overseeing production.

For all this, he received l i t t le
or nothing.

"Back then, we'd just come
through a depression," he
said. "We still would do
anything to advance our
usefulness in order to keep
our jobs. So I took this on, in
addition to my five regular
classes."

Three years later, in 1948,
the newspaper began. Anoth-
er duty, it had to be squeezed

__ already
tight schedule.

"I knew when we started
the paper I didn't have any
formal training," he said. "So
when this summer course at
State for students came up, I
asked if they'd mind if I
tagged along. They said no, so
I went. I went the next four
summers."

Weatherhead acted as a
chaperone for the group the
last three years. "I learned a
lot from those sessions. And if
you like doing it for a l iving,
it's a nice way to make a
living. Writing, I mean."

Weatherhead recalled that
the school paper came out on
Friday every other week.
"We never missed a dead-
line," he stated proudly.

Toward the end of the
paper's life, however, finding
volunteers became the major
problem. At one time, he said,
he had 30 students on the
paper staff. At the end, he
was down to 10.

ELECTION NOTICE

GENERAL ELECTION

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 5,1974
i Notice is hereby given that a General Election will be

held in the townships listed below for the purpose of
electing the following: State, Congressional, Legislative,
County and Township officers and also any additional
officers on the ballot.

And also to vote on non-partisan officers;

And also to vote on the State Proposals and any additional
amendments or Propositions.

AT THE PLACE IN EACH TOWNSHIP AS INDICATED

ELLINGTON
TOWNSHIP
AT TOWN HALL
7 a.m. to 8 p.m.

HAZEL
WILSON

CLERK

EVERGREEN
TOWNSHIP

AT TOWNSHIP HALL

7 a.m. to 8 p.m.

OTIS
BORLAND

CLERK

NOYESTA
TOWNSHIP
AT TOWN HALL

7 a.m. to 8 p.m.

HENRY
ROCK

CLERK

ELMWOOD
TOWNSHIP

AT TOWNSHIP HALL
7 a.m - 8 p.m.

HARLAN
HOBART

CLERK

GREENLEAF
TOWNSHIP

AT TOWNSHIP HALL
7 a.m. to 8 p.m.

CLARE
BROWN

CLERK

GRANT
TOWNSHIP

AT TOWNSHIP HALL
7 a.m. to 8 p.m.

DON
REID
CLERK

E
TC

.KLAND
WNSHIP

AT ELKLAND TOWNSHIP
FIRE HALL

7 a.m. to 8 p.m.
Absentee ballots may be picked up

at the clerkis office.

FERRIS
WARE

CLERK

"It's a job to get people who
can write to work for you," he
said. Too often, complacency
among staff people hurt those
who were trying to get their
work done, he said.

When the paper was pub-
lishing, however, Weather-
head said Friday night tele-
phone calls were common,
with someone having to have
their say on what appeared in
print.

"~ i:\TK17FTRESSURE

Weatherhead said he sees a
lack of pressure for excel-
lence as one reason for
sloppier newspaper writing
today. Too many writers
today are careless about what
they write or how they write
it, he said.

"Papers are much more
permissive these days," he
commented. "Look at the
profanity you see in print . But
the language doesn't seem to
matter.

The retired instructor said
reporting itself is sti l l pretty
well done, although he said he
is concerned with the power
some reporters and news-
papers wield.

"They can just about de-
stroy anyone they want to,

Veteran's Day?

I Take your

choice
Veteran's Day this year is

either Oct. 28 or Nov. 11,
depending on where you
work.

If you're a mailman, next
Monday is your day to relax.
No mail will be delivered,
although box delivery will be
available in the morning,
according to Postmaster
Grant Glaspie.

He said mail will go out
from the post office, but no
home delivery will be made.

If you work at either of Cass
City's banks, your boss would
like you to show up for work
Monday. Your day to sleep in
is Nov. 11, the old Veteran's
Day, which this year fallson a
Monday.

According to Fred Pinney
of Pinney State Bank, the
Federal Reserve System has
designated Nov. 11 as the
official celebration.

Over at the courthouse,
Tuscola County Clerk Elsie
Hicks says their day off is
Nov. 11.

For most of us, however, it
won't matter much. We'll
have to work both days.

Walbro earns

30<t share in

third quarter
According to information

released by officials at Wal-
bro Corporation, the company
reported earnings of 30 cents
a share for the quarter ending
September 30.

The earnings came on sales
of $4,049,820.

In the sarre quarter of 1973
the company also reported
earnings of 30 cents a share.
Sales increased sharply from
$3,641,732 earned in the
quarter in 1973.

For the nine months ending
Sept. 30, earnings were up
from 82 cents to 88 cents per
share.

DEFLATED

' The really big trouble with
the dollar today is that it gels
subtracted from, not added to
— divided and not multiplied.

DIAMONDS

CARD'S LEADING JEWELER
PH. 673-2444

can't they?" Weatherhead
asked.

He said the electronic
media has probably had some
effect on the style changes in
most newspapers, agreeing
that competition has forced
change.

Weatherhead 'sown life has
witnessed great change. Born
on a farm east of Kinde, he
never went to high school. He
"knocked around" seven
years after f inishing the

^ ~
he won a car at the Huron
County Fair.

"I sold the car and used the
money to go to school," he

said. He enrolled at Ferris
State College in January of
1924 and by June, 1926, had
completed high school credits
plus his first year of college

From there he went into
teaching plus school during
the summers. His bachelor's
degree finally came in 1939

His years of experience
creating the annual and news-
paper led him to think most
young people arc- pretty good

"Young people don't vary
-too-Tnucn7ti~he-5irid7~~ATid "I

think high school is one of the
nicest periods in their lives
It's a time to be fu l l of fun and
ful l of life."

i <

FRANK WEATHERHEAD looks over the first and
last annuals he helped produce for Cass City High \
School. Weatherhead retired in 1967 after 24 years at
Cass City.

SALE
SATURDAY, OCT. 26

At 1 o'clock

217 S. Port Crescent St., Bad Axe

AUTOMOBILES

FARM MACHINERY

SNOWMOBILES
CLERK: COMMUNITY

BANK OF BAD AXE
AUCTIONEERS:

Ira and David Osentoski
For sale dates phone collect

Cass City 872-2352 or 872-3733
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New hips bring pain-free world to William Patch
For over four years, life

meant the agony of arthritis
pain for William Patch of 4150
S. Seeger St. Nights that
began with a little sleep ended
in wide-awake pain in a black
overstuffed reclining chair in
the living room.

Then the 78-year-old retired
farmer found relief and re-
lease through a relatively

new form of surgery that
literally gave his legs new
life.

Patch has had both hip
joints removed and replaced.
He has undergone the opera-
tion twice, once on each hip,
and each time he's found his
cure.

"This was no repair job,"
Patch explained one day last

week shortly before he made
his way outdoors for some
exercise. 'They replaced the
whole joint."

Patch recalled how arth-
ritis first began creeping into
his hip joints nearly four
years ago. What began as
minor stiffness soon grew into
nearly unbearable pain that
cripjjled him and threatened

KESERVE DISTRICT NO. .7
Stale No. 671.

CONSOLIDATED REPORT OF CONDITION of ...THE.PIHNEr.STATE BAMK
of . .CasB .City, Tuacpja. .Qp.lWfcy,. .Michigan .W.756 And Foreign and Domc.iic Subiidiariei,

at the close of business. . P.P^PrS?. .4-5.1. A/7&. . . . . . . . . a stale banking ins t i tu t ion organized and operating under the banking lawi
of this State and a member of the Federal Reserve System. Published in accordance with a call made by the State Banking Authorities and by
the Federal Reserve Bank of this District.
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/( t William, 3t . Rwhlj, .CftaKier of the above-named bank do hereby declare that this report of condition is true
(Njmc ami lille i'f iillaerjiuthuriifd l<i sign repurt)

to the U-st of nry tinou'led^i' and belief.

(S igna l urc of off icer ju lhon/eJ in iign report J

ItV, the undersigned directors, attest the correctness of this report of condition and declare that it has been examined by us and to the best

of our knowledge antl belief if true and correct.

Jlhp.raM. H « . Jap.k0.QP
Dolbert. E.

.Rr»d«rick.H.. P

to take him off his feet
permanently.

Then Patch heard of Dr.
John Martin of Saginaw who
explained he could bring'
relief. . . .but only through
surgery. At this point, Patch
said, he was ready to try it.

"It was a complete suc-
cess," Patch said as he
smiled and demonstrated the
usefulness of his legs. "I can
lift them and move them
around now without any pain.
That's something I couldn't
do before."

The process involves the '
complete removal of the ball
and socket at the hip and
replacing them with a plastic
ball that rests in a stainless
steel socket.

"They tell me^rworftTTe"
able to ride airplanes any-
more," the congenial Patch
quipped, referring to the fact
that metal detectors in air-
ports would pick up the steel
that supports him.

The first operation on his
right leg was done April 17,
1972. .Immediately, he felt
results.

"I couldn't believe I could
feel so good," Patch recalled.
"They just took away all my
pain."

The second surgery was
completed last Aug. 26. Each
time, it's taken four weeks in
the hospital, including ther-
apy, before he has gone home.
Once home, Patch does what
he wants when he wants.

Generally, this means a
couple of leisurely strolls
around his tree-covered back
yard each day. While his
movements are still slow and
cautious, they are free of
pain.

"It's a miracle," Patch
said. "I don't have any pain at
all. It's just wonderful."

Patch gets around with a
stainless steel walker. He
said one problem he does
have is with balance. He
added that he's still a little on
the weak side from the surg-
ery. But this isn't holding him
back.

Patch has definite plans to
discard the walker as soon as
he's strong enough and grad-
uate to a cane. Later, he even
talks about discarding the
cane as well.

One thing is certain. He
hasn't given up.

"Life is sure a lot more
enjoyable now," he said on a
stroll in the back yard. "I'd
recommend this kind of thing
to anyone that needed it. I

know once I had the first one
done, I didn't wait as long
before I went ahead with the
other hip."

Generally, Patch has a free
rein to do as much as he
wants. His doctor has warned
him against falling, however.
He did fall once in a down-
town store, but fortunately,
escaped injury.

Patch no longer has need
for pajn killing drugs. The
only thing he takes is a daily
vitamin pill.

He returns for periodic
examinations by his doctor,
but from all indications, he's
come through both operations

in excellent condition. The
only activity he has relin-
quished is driving.

"My reflexes aren't quick
enough," he said, explaining
that he stopped driving when
his arthritic condition wors-
ened.

That doesn't keep the vig-
orous Patch from going for a
ride or keeping up close
family ties.

And, chances are, next
spring he'll be ready to care
for his mini-forest of pine and
poplar in the back yard.

From now on, moving
around won't bother him
much at all.
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Slate of. .Wi<? WgM ..... County of. T.USP.Olft ...... a:

Sworn to and subscribed before me tbis. . .22nd. .............

day of ...... October ........ 19. 7k"

Notary Public
My cotran exp 6-20-75

RESERVE DISTRICT NO.

State No ..... °°9. . . .

CONSOLIDATED REPORT OF CONDITION of .. . ..........................
of Cass City, Tuacola, Michigan i8?26 . ,_ . , „ . . , ... ,01 ...... • • ...... y. I . . . . ........... J ..... , ...... ? ......... ............. ........ And Foreign «nd Domeitic Subndiario,
Jt the close of buiinesi ..... .Qqtobei^ .IJi. A9?7f ......... a itate banking inltitution organized and operating under the banking law!
of thii State and a member of the Federal Reserve System. Published in accordance with a call made by the State Banking Authorities and bj
the Federal Reserve Bank of this District.
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accidents

ASSETS
1. raihmndrfu*frnmh.nV«finrlNrf|ng|, 1 .„ ._ unpntffd HfWll) Qlj'20'66

2. U.S. Trcnury iccuritlei
3. Oblifntioni of other U.S. Government igcnd« ind corporation*,
4. ObligKtium of Suici and political lubdiviiioni 'ai'frWY Wtf
5, ftthf-r f*curiii« (including J_. rnrpnritc itocki) . , , . , .•,9̂ P* ,
6. Triding account wcuritici , , , .
7. Federal fundi told and Kcuritiei purcruued under agreement* to reiell
8. Other loam
9. Bank premises, furniture and fix lures, and other aiseti representing bank premise!

10. Real citatc owned other than bank premiiei
II. Investment* in unconiolidalei mbiidiariei and associated companlci .
1 2. Cuitomeri' liability to thii bank on icccpuncci outiunding ,
13. Other atuti fincludinp 5 , , ,, , <"'"•( !'|f financing)

14. TOTAL ASSETS

LIABILITIES
15. Demand deposit! of individual!, partnership!, and corporations
16. Time and laving! depoilli of individuals, psrlnerihipi, and corporitioni
17. Deposits of United Stales Government
1 8. Deposit! of Slates and political subdivision!
19. Depoiili of foreign government! and official imtilutiom
20. Depoltti of commercial bank! ,
21. Certified and officer!1 cheiki, etc , - _
22. TOTAL DEPOSITS ,7,9^8^37179

(a) Total demand depoiiti «1aI58^W>.93
(b) Total time and uvinpi depoiils < q.7'Mtqol.Hb
TOTAL DEPOSITS IN FOREIGN OFFICES

23. Federal fund! purchased and securities sold under agreement! to repurcha c
24. Other liabilltiei for borrowed money
25. Mortgage indebtednen
26. Acceptance! executed by or for account of ihii bank and ouMlanding .
27. Other liibililiei
28. TOTAL LIABILITIES
29. MINORITY INTEREST IN CONSOLIDATED SUBSIDIARIES .. .

R E S E R V E S ON LOANS AND SECURITIES
30. Reierve for bad debt louei on loam (set up punuanl lo IRS rulings) .....
31. Other rciervei on loam
32. Reserve! on ucuritic! ,
33. TOTAL RESERVES ON LOANS AND SECURITIES

CAPITAL ACCOUNTS
34. Capital noles and debentures

(ipecify inlereit rate and maturity of each i»ue outstanding on publisher! copy)
05. EQUITY CAPITAL, TOTAL dum of Item! 36 thru 40 below)
36. Preferred Hock-total par value . . .

(No. sharei outstanding )
37. Common Hock-total par value -JAU- ^ -ANA

(Nn. ihirMinlhnfi7rH ,.?|OPO.. . . ) (N« -bfr'l outslindinj 3|000 )

38. Surplui
39. Undivided profit!
40. Reserve for contingcnciei and other capital reserves
41. TOTAL CAPITAL ACCOUNTS (sum of Items 34 and 35 above)
«. TOTAL LIABILITIES, RESERVES, AND CAPITAL ACCOUNTS dum of llemi

1 28, 29, 3 3 4 4 1 above)

MEMORANDA

1 Average of total depoiiti for the 1 5 calendar dayi ending with cti) date
2 . Average of total loam for the 1 5 calendar dayi ending with call date
3 Unearned diicount on tmtalment loaru included in capital accounts . . . ,
4, Depoiiti of the State of Michigan (included in Item 18)
5. Sundby letteri of credit outstanding
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/, . . .4? . R«. .??!«iaU|. .Yio?. ?«a. ............. of the above-named bank do hereby declare that thit report of condition i, true
(Name and title of officer authorized lo sign report) ^ r

to the best of my knoutedge aid belief.

(SJpialurt of offleu authorised to sign rtport)
We, the undetsifntd director!, attest the correctneu of thii report of condition and declare that it hat been examined by HI and to the bea
of our knowledge and belief It true and correct.

T. B. Autan
'S."*nVVallaoB"
L,, J.. Diokinaqn.

.)Directors

State o£ ... W-qWgM.... County of..... TM<?9+>.... u.

Sworn to and subscribed before me this ?SWl

day of 9?*»b.?? 19. .?L

William S. Buhl
Kou/rPuWk '

June 23. 1975

Three car-deer accidents
were reported this week to
police agencies, each result-
ing in property damage but no
injuries to drivers.

Tuesday, a truck driven by
Duard John Holz, 18, of
Filion, struck a deer while
traveling west on M-81 about
a mile east of Crawford Road.

Caro State Police said the
deer ran from the south side
of the ro'ad into the path of the
truck. The mishap took place
at 9:45 a.m.

Two car-deer accidents
were reported Saturday, both
within a quarter-mile of each
other. At 12:10 a.m., a car
driven by Vickie Sue Rich, 20,
of Sandusky, struck a deer on
Sevens Road, a half-mile east
of Cemetery Road in Kingston
township.

Sheriff's deputies said the
animal ran from the south
side of the road into the path
of her car. She was not
injured.

'At 8 p.m., a car driven by
Rose Ann Wolfrum, 35, of
Burmon Road, Deford, struck
a deer on Bevens Road, this
time a quarter-mile east of
Cemetery Road.

Sheriff's deputies reported
Ms. Wolfrum was headed
west when the deer ran in
front of the car. She told
officers she could not avoid a
collision. She was not injured.

A rural Cass City man
escaped serious injury Thurs-
day when the car he was
driving was struck by another
vehicle at the intersection of
Vassar and Gilford Roads.

State Police from the Caro
Post said a car driven by
Rodney Allen Barrigar, 32, of
Hurds Corner Road, was
struck by a vehicle driven by
Alfred Joe Schram, 19, of
Hartsell Road, Owendale.

Police reported Barrigar
was heading north on Vassar
Road when Schram pulled
from a filling station at the
intersection. Officers said sun
apparently blinded Schram,
who said he did not see the
Barrigar vehicle until it was
too late.

Schram was ticketed for
failure to yield the right of
way and for having no proof
of insurance.

The mishap took place at
6:30 p.m.

Mr. and Mrs. O. H. Blair

An open house marking the
50th wedding anniversary of
Mr. and Mrs. O.K. Blair of
Bad Axe Is scheduled Sun-
day, Oct. 27, from 2 to 4
p.m. at the Methodist Church
in Bad Axe.

O.H. Blair and the former
Hazel Martin were married
at the bride's home in Grant
township in 1924.

He Is a former supervisor
of Sheridan township, Huron
county.

The couple have four chil-
dren, Mrs. Vernon Schulz and
John Blair, both of Bad Axe,
Mrs. S.L. St. Clalr of Tip-
ton and Coulson Blair of Elk-
ton; eight grandchildren and
one great-grandchild.

The couple request no gifts.

Ensemble lo perform at Mizpah
Kara, a co-ed musical en-

semble, from Bethel College,
Mishawaka, Ind., will perform
at Mizpah Missionary Church,
Sunday at the 11 a.m. worship
service.

The church is located on
M-53, four miles south of
M-81.

The group includes seven
members, all students at
Bethel.

"'WILLIAM PATCH, 7$, is getting along fine these
days on two brand-new hips. Patch lost both his
natural hips to arthritis. Thanks to a relatively new
surgical technique, doctors replaced the old ones
with new plastic and stainless stee! joints.

WAREHOUSE CARPET AND
KITCHEN AID DISHWASHER

SALE!
Friday-10 a.m. - 9 p.m. Saturday-10 a.m. - 5 p.m.

(Q? O C! /~k ^^
Carpet ?tpL>»t>U up

1 sq. yd.

3 ^TC
• 4 O

and
up

yd.
and
up

yd.

Armstrong's Designed ~~

Solarian . O •

GJ. POPHAM'S
WAREHOUSE CARPET OUTLET
890 N. Van Dyke - Opposite S & H Store
,n Classic Sport Bid. Phone 269-7358

Bad Axe
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Board okays
consortium

Tax bill no boon, solons say

The Tuscola County Board
of Commissioners approved
participation in the Thumb
Area Manpower Consortium
during its regularly sched-
uled session in Caro Tuesday.

The consortium, which will
include Huron and Sanilac
counties as well, establishes
an agency to handle unem-
ployment relief funds and is
designed to train unemployed
persons for a job.

The move costs the county
nothing, and provides an

-agency laiake over handling
of Emergency Employment

Act Title II funds which up till
now has been strictly a county
responsibility.

Both Huron and Sanilac
counties were expected to
approve the agreement dur-
ing their commission meet-
ings this week.

The agreement sets up an
agency to handle regional
manpower planning and pro-
gramming and is expected to
be under way before the end
of the year.

The agreement is renew-
able each year and any
county can withdraw without
being penalized.

Continued from page one

they're both doing their job,
there should be no discrep-
ancy."

John McCormick, CassCity
real estate broker, disputed
the formula used to figure
the exemption. He charged
the state was attemptingtotax
social security income be-
cause it used social security
to figure the exemption.

Hall explained the exemp-
tion rate is based on all spend-
able household income, not
just on spendable, taxable in-
come.

McCormick questioned re-
payment provisions in the act.

"This makes the contract go
on indefinitely," he said. "I
was under the Impression it
was supposed to end after 10
years."

Under the law, if a land-

owner withdraws at the end
of a contract, the state at-
taches a lien to the property,
payable to the state without
Interest. Withdrawal before
termination results in pay-
back of benefits plus 'six per
cent compound interest.

McCormick charged this in-
fringes on a person's right to
sell his land.

The hearings centered on
administrative rules to be
adopted by the DNR over the

FUN FOR THE YOUTH

HALLOWEEN
CARNIVAL

FOR PRE-SCHOOLERS TO AGE 12

AT

CUITUUL CENIHt

THURSDAY, OCT. 31
From 5 to 8 p.m.

• Games

• Prizes
• Hot Dogs

UNDER AUSPICES OF

CASS cnr AAUW
Sponsored in Community Interest By

THE CASS CITY STATE BANK

ABOUT 20 persons attended a hearing on proposed rules for the Department of Natural Resources' Farmland
and Open Space Act held Thursday night at Cass City High School.

WKYO FM
broadcasting
begins

Radio station WKYO was
scheduled to begin FM oper-
ations Wednesday, according
to vice-president and general
manager Glenn Tryon.

The station will broadcast
at .105 on the FM dial from
G a.m. to 11 p.m. daily.

Company President Robert
Benkelman indicated the Fed-
eral Communications Com-
mission granted the station
permission to begin FM
broadcasting late last week.

WKYO AM has operated
from Caro at 1360 since 1962.

Baguley hears pleas
A Silverwood man stood

mute on charges of assaulting
a police officer Monday in
Tuscola County Circuit Court
before presiding Judge Nor-
man Baguley.

Frederick C. Yens, 21, stood
mute and a plea of innocent
was entered in his behalf.
Pre-trial examination was set
for Nov. 18, and bond was
continued.

Yens is charged with as-
saulting Tuscola County Sher-
iff 's deputy James F. Giroux
in Kingston Sept. 17, after
Giroux slopped him on a

routine traffic arrest.
Edward Edwin Vliet, 18,

Birch Run, was arraigned on
charges of breaking and
entering a motor vehicle. He
stood mute and a plea of
innocent was entered in his
behalf.

Pre-trial examination was
set for Nov. 18, and bond was
continued.

Vliet is charged with the
breaking and entering of a
car in Arbela township Sept,
16.

Kenneth Ray Garnet, 27,
Millington, was sentenced to

BANKAMERICARD master charge
THE INTERBANK CARD

100's

Tylenol
Tablets

Geritol Tablets
(40+7 EXTRA FREE)

$2.85
VALUE

$3.98

SAVE $1.16
SAVE

'een i

Aim Tooth Paste
STANNOUS FLUORIDE

2.7-oz. Clear Jel

20 Oz.

67<

Cepacol
Mouthwash

$1.80
VALUE

p^sotent
loo\\\paste?I^E 671

SAVE 58$

70's
Johnson & Johnson

Band-Aid Brand
Plastic Strips
63<

two years' probation after
entering a gui l ty pica to
un lawfu l ly discharging a fire-
arm. Garnet had originally
been charged wi th assault.

The court ordered Garnet to
pay fines and costs totaling
$400. Judge Baguley also
sentenced Garnet to serve 71
clays in the county jail with
credit for 71 days already
served.

The court dismissed a mo-
tion to reduce bond in the case
of James R. Bearinger, 20,
Caro, who is charged with
breaking and entering a
house last July 2(i, in Indian-
fields township.

Bearinger had asked the
court to reduce his bond from
$1,000 to $500.

St. Michael's

Guild meets
St. Michael's Ladies Guild

held its monthly meeting in
the rectory basement Oct. 9
with 14 members present.

A bake sale was planned for
Oct. 19-20.

The group is now working
on a new project, a handicraft
workshop. They are planning
to have a variety of handi-
crafts offered including quilt
making, knitting, crocheting,
macrame, etc.

Refreshments were pro-
vided by Mary Adamczyk and
Virginia Bil icki . Gift of the
month went to Mary Adam-
czyk.

USE WANT ADS
act. The act itself involves
only enabling legislation.
Lawmakers decided this would
provide for flexibility. Rule
changes could be made without
amending the law.

Some observers see it as
another power grab by the
DNR.

Hearings on the rules are
scheduled to conclude later
this month with implementa-
tion in November.

FOR SALE - 1971 Ford pick-
up, Ranger XLT. 21,000 act-
ual miles. Very clean.
$1,975. Call 872-2948.

10-10-3

FOR SALE - 35 ft. TV an-
tenna; 4 treated poles, 20
ft. long; white aluminum
combination door - 2'8x6'8;
several good wood doors;
set wood steps 6' wide 2'
high. 5 1/2 north of Cass
City. Phone 872-3256.

10-17-3

DOES YOUR PIANO need
tuning? Call Duane Johnston,
409 Cleveland St., Bad Axe,
269-7364. Thirteen years'
experience on all makes of
pianos, registered craftsman
member "of the Piano Tech-
nician's Guild. 7-30-tf

FREE - Five puppies. Minia-
ture collie and cocker, six
weeks old. Phone 665-2288.

10-24-3

MOBILE HOME gas furnaces
- Siegler, all sizes. Full
warranty. Chimney included.
$337.95. Fuelgas Co. of Cass
City. 4-11-tf

FOR SALE - Rabbits, all
kinds, and all wire rabbit
cages, plus feeders. Calvin
Ostramler. Call after 4:00
872-3709. 10-24-1

Custom Slaughtering - curing
smoking and processing.

Beef - Pork - Veal - Lamb

For Sale - Beef and Pork,
whole or half. Wrapped In the
new clear shrink film.

Erla's Packing Co.
Cass City, Mich.

Dick Erla
Phone 872-2191

11-2-tf

FOR RENT- 1 bedroom apart-
ment in Cass City, fully car-
peted and drapes. Kitchen
appliances, storage and
laundry. Call 673-6708.

10-17-tf

FOR SALE - 1970 Chrysler
Newport custom, 4 door,
power steering and brakes,
air conditioning, factory in-
stalled tape deck, tires -
fair. Phone 872-2758.

10-24-3

TRI-COUNTY Dead Stock Re-
moval. Free service. 517-
375-4088. 8-1-tf

FOR SALE - Hotpoint built-
in oven, range top and hood
vent, brushed chrome.
Priced for quick sale, $50
complete. Chuck Erla, 6779
Pine St., call after 4, phone
872-2247. 10-24-3

FOR "a job well done feeling"
clean carpets with Blue Lus-
tre. Rent electric shampooer
$1. Ben Franklin Store, Cass
City. 6-11-tf

FOR SALE - 18-month-old
size, 2 piece blue snowsuit;
2-year-old and 3-year-old
snowmobile suits. Phone
872-3013. 10-24-1

LAY-AWAY now for Christ-
mas. True Value sale prices
in effect. Open Sunday 10
a.m. - 1:00 p.m. Caro True
Value Hardware, Caro,

10-10-3

NEED SOMEONE to babysit
while you Christmas shop?
Bring them .to grandma's.
Call anytime 872-2391.

10-24-3

GARAGE SALE -6429Seventh
St. Thursday and Friday, be-
ginning at 11 a.m. 10-24-1

HOGS FOR SALE - 1 pure-
bred boar, 5 bred sows, 40
feeders from 4 weeks to
125 Ibs. All must go. Phone
872-3383. 10-17-3

FOURTEEN YEAR-OLD boy
will do odd jobs and run er-
rands after school and week
ends. Phone 872-3441.

10-24-3

BUY 3 LOAVES Schafer's Big
C bread for $1.06 at Quaker
Maid. 10-17-tf

FOR RENT - furnished apart-
ment. References. Security
deposit. $90 month. Phone
872-3404. 10-17-2

Paint!
Carpeting!
Wallpaper!

We have something to meet
your decorating needs in our
complete decorating center.
Now carrying Kirsch drapery
rods. Come in and browse.

Albee True Value
Hardware

8-l-tf

FOR SALE - '67 12x60 PMC
3 bedroom unfurnished. See
at 5126 West Sanilac Rd.
1/4 mile east of Vassar golf
course. Phone 823-8140after
4 or 872-4085. 10-24-3

AUCTIONEERING - See Lorn
"Slim" Hillaker. Top dollar
for your property. Phone
872-3019, Cass City. 10-3rtf.

FOR RENT - two-bedroom
house in the country. $125
plus deposit. Will be avail-
able Nov. 1. Phone 868-4071
Reese. 10-24-1

FOR SALE - 1972 Blitzer, 4-
wheel drive, power steering,
power brakes, automatic.air
conditioning, new tires and
rims. Excellent condition.
'74 Kawasaki 350 cc, only
500 miles. Phone 872-4111.

10-24-3

Real Estate Sales
Career opportunity in sales
and management witl i a pro-
gressive, prominent Michigan
Corporation with 50 years of I
business experience.

We are looking for aggres-
sive, ful l t ime individuals who i
are movers and doers look-
ing for success.

May be presently licensed or | L
with the "potential and desire
to be a success.

Excellent growth potential I
corporation presently in- -_.-
volved in all areas of mar-
keting real estate.

For a confidential interview
call collect L. M. St. Clair,
sales manager, (517) 673-

6132.

Lanphar's, Inc.
Realtor

10-17-2

FOR SALE - turquoise daven- 1
port and chair. Also kitchen
table. Phone 872-4081.

10-24-3

HOUSE FOR RENT - garage,
basement, fireplace, 4 bed-
rooms and appliances. $165
month. References required
and security deposit. Call I
872-3674. 10-24-1

WANTED - Lady to live in
and do light housekeeping ,
for older man during winter _
months. Phone 872-3703,
Cass City. 10-17-2

$1.19
VALUE

SAVE 97$
SAVE 56$

y^L tjtif ~^^\m r""iiif^
wr*^ir^ ' *

OLD WOOD DRUG
"On The Corner"

CASS CITY PHONE 872-2075

WORK IS nearing completion on a new meeting room-restroom building at the
Cass City Recreation Park. The building contains a meeting room and restroom
facilities, and should be completed within a month, according to Village Supt. Lou
LaPonsie. LaPonsie says the building will be used for arts and crafts classes in
the summer and will eventually be integrated into the swimming pool complex.

tfftttWiW::;^^

Others Get Quick Results With The Chronicle's

Classified Ads- You Will Too!
S:W::::::::::#̂

1 1 i
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TURN DISCARDS INTO CASH • USE PROFITABLE, LOW COST CHRONICLE LINERS
* Transit (nonbuslness) rate:

20 words or less, $1.00 each
Insertion; additional words 4
cents each. Three weeks for
the price of two - cash rate.
Save money by enclosing cash
with mall orders. Rates for
display want ad on application.

FOR SALE - gas-electric 4
cu, ft. camper refrigerator;
1970 450cc Honda. Phone
872-3044. 10-24-3

GAS Bar-B-Que - Grills -
Warm Morning. As low as
$145.76. Fuelgas Co. of Cass
City. 4-11-tf

• ,MAKE THE AN old-fashioned
hristmas with homemade

Ings available. Coach Light
Pharmacy. 10-3-tf

Attention Hunters
Now in Stock:

A complete line of guns, In-
cluding Browning - Ithaca -
Remington - Winchester -
Mosberg - Savages - Ruger

Also gun cases - shells and
hunting accessories.

Hunting licenses now avail-
able.

Make
• Albee True Value

Hardware
your Hunting headquarters.

8-15-tf

ORDER HAND crocheted
items now. See samples at
6721 Garfield or Call 872-
4125. 10-17-3

CARPENTER contractor with
builder's license. Anything
in construction and home re-
modeling. Chester Kulinskl,
phone 872-2512. Satisfaction
is my business. 11-30-tf

QUICK CASH - Available for
your land contract. 50 years
of experience guarantees
your satisfaction. For quick

; results call collect (517) 673-
6132 Lanphar's, Inc. 10-17-2

MARTIN ELECTRIC

Residential and Commercial
Wiring

State Licensed

FOR SALE - Homelite chain
saws; Johnson outboard mo-
tors, boats and accessories.
Boyd Shaver's Garage, Caro,
across from Caro Drive-in.
Phone OSborn 3-3039.

1-23-tf

FOR SALE - 1971 Torch mo-
bile home 12 by 65. Skirted,
porch with railing. Two bed-
room, family room with fire-
place. Located on 100 by
650-foot river front prop-
erty. Cass City. (517) 738-
7203. 10-24-3

Dairymen and
Builders

Use Sanitile High Gloss for
interior coloring and water^_.
proofing of new concrete
walls, such as hospitals,
schools, dairy and commer-
cial buildings. Choose your
color and stop worrying about
the peeling and mold which
comes from ordinary concrete
caint.
O'Dell Steel Bldgs.

Cass Cltv 872-2349 8-29-tf

i-

Free Estimates

PHONE 872-4114
4180 Hurds Corner Road

10-1-tf

FOR SALE - AKC Registered
German Shepherd pups - 6
weeks old; shots and wormed,
$35-$50, Sue Healy, 872-2691
after 4;00 p.m. 10-10-3

BUY REGULAR milk for $1.35
gallon at Quaker Maid.

10-17-tf

FOR SALE - Seasoned hard-
wood, $15 a cord. Leslie
Beach, Gagetown. Call 665-
2260. 10-10-4

GROSS

MEAT MARKET
FOR PERSONAL SERVICE

And the Best In Meats

Our Own Make of Fine
Sausages and Smoked Meats

Freezer Meats Always
Available

9-23-tf

INTERVIEWER WANTED for
part-time telephone survey

~ work. Not a selling job. Give
phone number. Must have
private line. Air mail letter
including education, work ex-
perience and names of ref-
erences to: Arbltron, Field
Operations, 4320 Ammendale
Road, Beltsvllle, Maryland
20705. 10-17-2

'OR SALE - Two-row New
Idea corn picker, 2 years
old, like new; 1968 Mustang
1967 Yamaha. Phone 453-
2996. 10-24-3

OR SALE - Modern ranch
style house In Gagetown.
Three bedrooms, carpeting,
"all basement, natural gas
ieat. 665-2684 after 5 p.m.

10-17-6

OR SALE - Polled Hereford
mils. Phone 479-6365.

10-24-3

FRESH EGGS - all sizes.
Large, medium and small.
4 south, 1 1/2 west of Cass
City. Ron Patera. Phone 872-
2218. 10-17-3

RENTAL WATER softeners
- Century - with purchase
option. Limited amount
$139.95. 15,000gralns. Fuel-
gas Co. of Cass City, Phone
872-2161. 4-11-tf

Texas instrument

Calculators
Now in stock.

7 different models featuring
the Tl-20 at only

$24.95
Albee True Value

Hardware
Cass City

8-22-10

FOR SALE - Cabbage. Phone
872-3489. 10-10-3

FOR RENT - 2 bedroom apart-
ment In Cass City, fully car-
peted and drapes. Kitchen
appliances, storage and
laundry. Call 673-6708.

10-17-tf

GARAGE SALE T Thursday,
Friday, Saturday, Oct. 24,
25, 26, 9 a.m. to 7 p m,
Items include two six-year
cribs, one single roll-away,
one single bed, dishes,
clothes, many odds and ends.
Three miles east, on Green-
land Road 1 3/4 miles north,
last house on left. Mrs. Har--
ry Wright. 10-24-1

CUSTOM CORN Combining -
Large machine; hauling
equipment available. A. J,
McCarty. Phone 658-3583 or
658-3226 after 7:30 p.m.

9-19-6

WANTED - person or persons
to share home. Call King-
ston 683-2376. 10-10-3

Huntsville Trailer
Park

V

Lots Available

Phone 872-3144

8-22-tf

FOR SALE - 12 gauge Brown-
ing automatic, perfect, con-
dition; also, 4 speed trans-
mission for 383 and 440
MoPar. Phone 872-2842.

10-17-3

TWO BEDROOM apartment
for rent with garage. Drapes,
stove, refrigerator fur-
nished, call after 6, phone
872-2333. 10-24-3

GRIM'S DRIVE-IN - Featur-
ing Moore's Ice Cream and
Monsterburgers. M-81 and
M-53. Monday - Thursday,
11:30-10. Friday - Saturday,
11:30-11. Sunday 11:30-9:00.
Carry out, phone 872-3780.

10-10-tf

WATER WELL drilling. Four
to six-inch wells. John
Zalaski. Phone 375-4233 or
375-2547. 10-3-5

EDWARD J. HAHN REAL ESTATE

anted: Listings on all types of property, farms, homes
In town or in the country, small parcels of land
or mini-farms.

•r rent: Nice front office space carpeted, paneled, heat
and lights included in good location, immediate
possession.

r rent: Four bedroom home with immediate possession,
ideal for the large family or family wanting more
room.

r sale: Various types of property. See us, we may have
what you want or need.

EDWARD J. HAHN, BROKER

?ted at 6240 W. Main Street, Cass City, Mi., or phone
-2155 days or 872-3519 evenings. 10-24-1

ROOM FOR one fe male patient
In private nursing home.
Lovely country home and
good care. Call 658-5103.

10-10-4

NOTICE
Re-Roof Awnings
Re-Side Insulate

Aluminum Windows and Doors
Call or Write

Bill Sprague, owner
of Elkton Roofing and Siding

Company
Elkton 375-4215

Bad Axe CO 9-7469
Bad Axe CO 9-7158
Terms to 5 years

3-17-tf

FOR SALE - Good, rich top
soil. Call 872-3497. 10-3-4

TAPPAN GAS Ranges - 30"
or 36". Continuous clean,
automatic oven. White or
color - Special - $239.95
and trade. Fuelgas Co. of
Cass City. 4-11-tf

HOUSE FOR SALE - 2 story
3 bedroom. Immediate pos-
session. In Cass City. Phone
872-2094. 10-10-4

PAPER NAPKINS imprinted
with names and dates for
weddings, receptions, show-
ers, anniversaries and other
occasions. The Cass city
Chronicle. 1-12-tf

WE ARE OPEN for appoint-
ments at Country Curlers
Beauty Shop. Phone 872-3156
or 872-3679. Operators -
Donna DeLong and Connie
Benltez. 10-24-3

We have
lime available
at all times.

B. A. CALKA REAL ESTATE
173 ACRES: PARTLY TILED - CASH CROP - Large orange
brick home in very good condition; nearly new oil fired
boiler - wall to wall carpeting; 38x60' tool shed; steel corn
crib; steel granary; 2 barns; 156 acres tillable of-
fered to you for $138,500.00 terms.

240 ACRES - no buildings - well drained - outlet available
for tiling; in HURON COUNTY $96,000.00 no principal
payment for 5 years; thereafter $2,000.00 per year plus
Interest at 7%. HURRY!!!

DO YOU WANT MORE LAND IN ELKLAND TOWNSHIP????
No buildings 77 acres - very good buy at $29,000.00
easy terms. CALL OFFICE FOR PARTICULARS.

20 ACRES: Close Into Cass City --- Very neat 6 room
home with 3 large bedrooms; Lennox oil furnace; RE-
MODELED; lots of valuable road frontage for building
sites; or will sell 1 ACRE with home for $25,000.00. YOUR

-INSPECT-lON-lN-VI-T-E-DHm

FOR SALE - 15-ft. Mel-Roe
weeder in good condition and
1973 250cc Suzuki. Phone
375-4019. 10-17-3

FOR SALE - Monogram LP
gas furnace, 3 years old,
100,000 BTU. Can be con-
verted to natural gas, $100.
4 miles north, 3 east, 1/2
north of Cass City. Phone
872-4235. 10-10-3

AUCTIONEER
EXPERIENCED

Complete Auctioneering Ser-
vice Handled Anywhere.

We make All Arrangements
My Experience Is Your

A 5 S UittnCtr

Klein's
Fertilizers

Phone 872-2120
8-30-tf

2 ROOM APARTMENT for
rent - suitable for one. Ref-
erences required. 4391 S.
Seeger. Phone 872-2406.

10-17-3

FOR RENT - Immediate oc-
cupancy. Lovely new ranch
style home with garage. In
quiet country setting. In Caro
- Cass City - Kingston area.
Call 656-3462. 10-10-3

LAY-AWAYS for Christmas
available at Old Wood Drug
- Finest selection around.

9-26-6

WANTED - radiators - car,
truck, tractor, $3 up,, regard-
less of age or condition. Cot-
tick Radiator, 110 North St.,
Bad Axe. Phone 269-7101.

4-11-tf

VACANT LAND IN GRANT TOWNSHIP: 40 ACRES with 38
acres tillable; ditch to tile to; productive and priced to
sell immediately for $22,000.00 terms.

RANCH TYPE HOME IN CARO: 3 bedrooms; wall to wall
carpeting; natural gas heating system; Vacant and immed-
iate possession asking only $18,500.00.

3 ACRES with 1973 Mobile home located between Cass
City and Caro $6950.00.

JUST LISTED!!! In Cass city Large brick home 2
story - very good condition; 4 bedrooms; laundry room
and sewing room off kitchen; wall to wall carpeting; OPEN
STAIRWAY - FIREPLACE; new roof on home; basement;
natural gas heating system; beautiful Maple trees - shrubs,
flowers - one of the finest older homes in Cass City - 2 1/2
CAR GARAGE MOVING TO CANADA Offered to
you for $34,500.00. Your inspection invited!!!!

EXECUTIVE HOME: Highway location - 2 ACRES developed
at a cost of $10,000.00 — RANCH TYPE HOME with 4
bedrooms; wet plastered; 15x23' family room; natural gas
fired forced hot water heating system; full basement;
thoroughly Insulated; many bullt-ins; 2 BATHROOMS; 2 car
garage with basement below for storing garden equipment;
many other features --- $42,500.00 terms.

MOBILE HOME; All set up at Redwood Estates on M-81
near Saginaw; no furniture except bedroom furniture and
gas range - 12x65' on wheels, skirting and steps; 1971
— $4,500.00 terms. Immediate Possession.

1/2 ACRE - COUNTRY HOME on blacktop road - between
Cass City and Bay City; ranch type - 3 bedrooms; aluminum
siding; gas heat - nicely landscaped; taxes $110.00 - reduced
from $18,000.00 to $16,900. for quick sale - Owner will
accept land contract terms.

GAGETOWN: Near Country Club-5 room home with aluminum
siding; aluminum storms and screens; wall to wall carpeting;
natural gas hot water heating system; a very good buy at
$11,900. terms. Immediate Possession.

CASS CITY: Beautiful brick Ranch Type home with 3 large
bedrooms; ample closet and storage space; 1440 square
feet of living space; wall to wall carpeting; exposed beams
in living room with NATURAL BRICK FIREPLACE; sliding
glass doors off dining area lead to PATIO; all electric
heating system; electric range and refrigerator in gold
color remain with home; full basement; 22x24' garage at-
tached - concrete driveway - drapes and curtains cost
$1,000. remain with home; YOUR INSPECTION INVITED!!!!

39 ACRES; Close in to Cass City - Very good 5 bedroom
home - lots of closet and storage space; wall to wall car-
peting; formal dining room; practically new kitchen cabinets;
wet plastered; 1 bedroom down and 4 up; oil furnace 8
years old; 40x56' barn; poultry house; workshop; lots of
trees, several fruit trees, raspberries and strawberries
- creek thru property ALL THIS FOR $30,000. terms.

BRAND NEW HOMES UNDER CONSTRUCTION!!!!
IN CASS CITY: 3 brand new homes with aluminum siding;
basements; priced from $23,000. to $23,750.00 —- $1650.00
down payment.

IN ELKTON: 3 brand new homes with attached garages;
- aluminum siding; $1650.00 down payment.

Complete Toy

Selection
Compare our Prices

Use our convenient Lay-a-way

Albee True Value
Hardware

Cass City
10-10-tf

BABYSITTER Wanted - 3to4
evenings weekly. Call 872-
4488. Bev Dearing. 10-17-3

STEVE WELLS-survives an-
other harrowing year!
Happy birthday, Steve.

10-24-1

SIEGLER FORCED air fur-
naces, natural or LP gas,
free estimates. 5 room size.
As low as $279.50. Fuelgas
Co. of Cass City. 4-11-tf

FOR SALE - old house and
barn, to be torn down. Phone
872-2758. 10-24-3

Rent
Rinse N-Vac

Carpet steam
Cleaner

Rental by day or hour avail-
able.

Albee True Value
Hardware

Cass City
9-19.tf

WEDDING INVITATIONS and
announcements. A complete
line of printing, raised print-
ing or engraving. Dozens to
choose from. Cass City
Chronicle, Cass City.

1-12-tf

YOU CAN buy cold beer and.
wine at Quaker Maid Dairy
Store. 10-17-tf

CARPETS gleam when cleaned
by steam. For free estimates
call Thumb Carpet Cleaners
823-8821. 24-hour service.
No job too large or small.

3-7-tf

IN CASEVILLE: 3 brand new homes with attached garages;
aluminum siding; etc. priced from $22,500. to $23,500.00.
Low down payment if you qualify.

IN CASS CITY: VERY NEAT 1 1/2 story home_- painted
white; 3 large bedrooms; closets; 1 large cedar lined closet;
practically new gas heating system; new gas hot water
heater; new roof; new kitchen; new wall to wall carpeting;
FORMAL DINING ROOM; 22x28' Family Room on 1st floor
with FRANKLIN FIREPLACE finished in knotty pine; full
basement; 1 1/2 BATHROOMS; 14x20' garage attached;
nicely landscaped; near SCHOOLS, playground, etc. Offered
to you for $29,900.00 terms available.

IN CASS CITY!!!!
STATELY HOME: Featuring 27' living room; Bay Window;
FIREPLACE: All modern remodeled kitchen; Formal dining
room; 1 1/2 BATHROOMS; built-ins; 5 BEDROOMS; Oil
fired heating system; very desirable location; 1 block from
center of village - 26x40' garage and storage building -
extra large lot - many other features -— Your Inspection
Invited!!!!! $27,500.00 terms. Immediate Occupancy avail-
able.
1 ACRE: RETIREMENT!!!! One story home - very neat -
all modern kitchen; 2 bedrooms; wall to wall carpeting
in living room; northeast of Cass City $14,000.00.

5 ACRES: 12x50' mobile home In very good condition;
drilled well 138' deep 4" casing; 750 gallon septic tank;
quiet and peaceful --- $10,500.00 Immediate Possession
- located northwest of Cass City Taxes only $35.00.
4 ACRES: One story 4 bedroom home with all large rooms;
2 BATHROOMS; full basement; wall to wall carpeting through-
out except kitchen and bathrooms; well insulated; aluminum
storms and screens; built-ins; 4 acres - 1 acre of woods;
on blacktop road; home is 2 years old 'all this for
only $22,500.00.
MOBILE HOME: TAKE OVER PAYMENTS!!!! 1972 Graywood
Mobile Home in very good condition; 2 bedrooms; 12x60'
- unfurnished - $1,000.00 down; balance like rent.

SUPERETTE: with BEER & WINE TAKE OUT Completely
remodeled - grossing between $20,000.00 and $30,000.00
per month - $66,000.00 terms. HURRY!!! HURRY!!!

PARTY STORE: Building 7 years old with off-street blacktop
parking - all MODERN grossing over $175,000.00 ^
$88,000.00 terms available.

RESTAURANT: All remodeled - seating capacity 145
reasonable lease available; $20,000.00 terms. WILL TRADE

WHAT HAVE YOU????
INVESTORS AND SPECULATORS & DEVELOPERS 168
ACRES — 1 1/2 miles off M-46 near Vassar Golf Course
- over 1 mile of Cass River frontage; no buildings - Pine
trees, etc. some cleared - SCENIC'parcel of land; $80,000.00
terms.

See our large selection of OTHER PROPERTY NOT LISTED
HERE.

"LISTINGS WANTED ON ALL TYPES OF PROPERTY"

B. A. CALKA REAL ESTATE,
. B.A. CALKA, REALTOR

' 6306 W. Main St., Cass City, Michigan, 48726
Telephone: Area Code 517 872-3355

or call
Fred A. McEachern, Associate, 872-3355 10-24-1

IRA AND DAVID
03ENTOSKI

PHONE:
Cass City 872-2352 collect

6509 Main

HELP WANTED - Part time
office employment. No ex-
perience necessary. Send
resume to Box T, care of
Chronicle, Main St., Cass
City, Mi. 10-17-3

FOR SALE - used wood and
coal furnace with fan, used
11 years. Best offer. 1 east,
2 north, 1/4 mile east of
Cass City. Walter Goodall.

10-24-3

20" APARTMENT Gas range,
automatic oven. Sale $139.95.
Fuelgas Co. of Cass City.
Phone 872-2161. 4-11-tf

FOR SALE - 2 Holstein stock
bulls, 9 and 12 months old,
dehorned. Nice stock. 2289
E. Dutcher Rd., Caro. Phone
673-6074, 10-17-3

FOR SALE - Child's play-
house. Lisa Champion. Phone
872-2418. 10-24-3

SEPTIC TANK CLEANING -
For fast, guaranteed work
call Dale Rabideau, Cass,
City 872-3581 or 872-3000.

3-24-tf

FOR SALE - electric water
heater, 52-gal., $40. Phone
872-3045. 10-24-3

GAS WATER Heaters - 30
gallon. Fast recovery, glass
lined. Sale - $89.95. Fuel-
gas Co. of Cass City.

4-11-tf

INDIAN CORN for sale -
Beautiful colors. 3 ears 25?.
Sandy Gulnther, corner of
Oak and Pine Sts. 10-24-ln

Gambles Toyland
is open.

Lay-away early for
best selection.

Gamble Store
Cass City

10-17-3

FOR SALE - Warm Morning
space heater - for coal-wood;
high back swivel office chair
- old style. Phone 872-3268.
Elmer Sherman. 10-10-3

AUCTIONEERING of all kinds.
Gary Jackson, 830 N. Van
Dyke, Almont, Mi. 48003. For
your sale, call 313-798-3308
or 517-872-2822. 10-17-4

FOR SALE - registered 6-
year-old 3/4 Arabian mare.
Call 673-7134 after 6.

10-24-3

Custom Butchering

Meat cut, wrapped and frozen

Gainer's
Meat Packing

Bad Axe. Phone 269-8161

1 mile north, 1 mile west of
Bad Axe. 11-25-tf

FOR SALE - Holstein bull.

WANT TO BUY - 1 or 2 bed-
room house in Cass City or
Deford for cash. Phone 872-
2509. 10-10-3

FOR SALE - Spruce trees,
dig your own. Also, twin
bed, $15.00. 4 miles east
of the Caro REA power plant
on Rlley Rd., cinder 'block
house. 10-17-3

We Feature

Triumph
Norton
Penton
Husqvarna

Thumb Cycle Sales

service age, all white, arti-
ficial breeding; Lundell stock
chopper, $75. Eph Knight,
phone 872-3256. 10-17-3

CUSTOM BUTCHERING -
Monday and by 10 a.m. Tues-
day. By appointment only.
Cutting and wrapping for deep
freeze. 1 1/2 miles south.
Carl Reed, Cass City. Phone
872-2085. 10-27-.tf

Phone 872-3750
5-2-tf

FURNISHED Apartment for
rent. Ideal for single girl.
All utilities paid, except heat.
Also furnished house for rent.
See Bud Schneeberger at
Schneeberger's TV & Fur-
niture, Main St., Cass City.

10-24-tf

FOR SALE - black dirt.
Arlan Brown, Cumber. Phone
Ubly 658-4132. 10-24-6

FOR SALE - 1966 12x60 Mar-
lette mobile home, carpeted,
gun type oil furnace and
tank . Unfurnished. Has gas
stove and air conditioning.
Phone 872-2551. Arthur
Caister. 10-24-3

THE CASS CITY Federal
Credit Union wants to serve,
you better - Hahn Building
- Tuesdays, 9-5, Fridays,
12-5. Phone 872-2320.

9-12-tf

Harvest Specials
Men's sport coats

Reg. $39.98, now only $29.99
Men's sport pants

Reg. $14.00, now only $ 9.99
Men's stretch
thermal sox. . .2 pr's $1.47

Men's flannel
shirts only $5.69

Ladies double knit
slacks. Sz. 32-38. .only $5.99

Ladies rayon panties
Sz. 5-10 3 for $1.29

Polyester double
knit, 60" wide. .

Polyester blend
prints, 45" wide.

Polyester thread,
250 yd. spools. . .4 for $1.00

TAKING ORDERS for white
birch firewood. $20 per cord.
Call 872-4447. 10-10-3

FOR RENT - Electric adding
machine by day or week. Or
rent a new Smith-Corona
portable typewriter. Also
new and used typewriters for
sale, all makes. Leave your
typewriters and other office
equipment at our store for
repair. McConkey Jewelry
and Gift Shop. 10-6-tf

FOR SALE - 5-month-old New
Hampshire and White Rock
pullets, starting to lay. Also
5-month-old roasting chick-
ens, 8 pounds and up. Phone
872-2807. 10-24-3-

WANTED TO BUY'antiques,
old furniture and mlscel- '
laneous. items. Don Childs,
phone 872-2406. 4-4-tf

FOR SALE - Holstein bull,
service age. Phone 872-2914.
Dean Hutchinson. 10-10-3

FOR SALE - Oliver No. 5
one-row corn picker and heat
houser for John Deere 3020
or 4020. One-half mile west,
1 1/2 north of Gagetown.
Phone 665-2516. 10-24-1

WANTED - cement work and
small backhoe work. 20
years' experience. Reason-
able prices. Ben Kitchen,
phone 872-4034. 10-3-4

LADIES - Fashion Wagon of
Minnesota Woolens has part
time opening to show beauti-
ful fashions. No experience
necessary. Must be over 21.
If you can work 3 evenings
a week, have transportation
and would like a high income
and free $400 wardrobe, call
673-4232 or 823-9393.

10-24-3

WANTED - Sharp used cars
and trucks, see Lee Arm-
bruster Sales in Union-
ville for top dollar. 10-3-5

DEERING PACKING
Fresh counter meats

Open 7 days - weekdays
till 5. Open Friday till 9.
Sundays 1-5 p.m.

Halves and quarters for
sale. We wrap and freeze.

For trucking,
7073.

phone 761-

.$2.99 yd.

, . 89? yd.

Federated Store
Cass City

10-24-1

FOR SALE - Marlin lever
action 35 Remington deer
rifle with sling and ammu-
nition. Dick Hampshire,
phone 872-2955. 10-10-3

FOR SALE - year-old hens.
Phone 678-4370. 10-24-1

AUCTIONEERING - Farm and
general. Harold Copeland,
phone 872-2592. 5-18-tf

CIDER MILL - open now Fri-
day and Saturday for grind-
Ing. Call evenings, after 5:30.
Johnson's Cider Mill, 1/2
mile west of Snover. Phone
672-9332. 10-3-5

Wanted
Dead or Alive

Complete cars and trucks,
$25. each delivered.

Also farm machinery, scrap
iron, radiators, batteries.

Ray's Auto Wrecking
Argyle
Phone 658-3971

7-25-tf

FOR SALE by owner - 56
acres of land, $375.00 an
acre, 3 miles east, 1 south
of Cass City. Phone 872-
2397. 10-17-3

FOR SALE - Indian corn, 10
cents an ear. Julie Vargo,
1 east and 4 1/2 north of
Cass City. 10-24-3

REAL ESTATE
NICE COUNTRY LOCATION: 3 bedroom Mobile Home, has
addition 12x35. New storage building 12x18 with cement
floor. Approximately 1 acre, close to Cass River- $8,500.00.
H3-CY-307

N. PHILLIPS ROAD; good starter home. 1 bedroom home,
kitchen, living room. Bath. Full basement, carpet, new
garage - new furnace and hot water heater. Approximately
1 acre. Ml-CY-377

THE KEY TO HAPPINESS: It's the key that unlocks the.
door to this large wood-frame farm house, 4 bedroom,
spacious kitchen, formal dining room. Bath, living room,
Beautiful open stairway, full basement. Approximately 17
acres. Barn, good orchard. H3-HF-514

J.-McLEOD REALTY «
630 N. State Street,. Caro

REP. IN CASS CITY AREA, DALE BROWN 872-3158
and MAYNARD.McCONKKY, 872-2537, CASS CITY

Day or Night 673-6106'.or 673-6107 io-24-l

5 miles south and 2 1/2 west
of Kingston on E. Mayvilte'
Rd. 3-5-tf
W " "

FOR SALE - McCormick
Deering H tractor, wide
front, with front-mounted
snowplow and heat houser.
Joe Crawford. Phone 872-
2889. 10-24-3

OPEN SUNDAY for all your
hunting needs, 10 a.m. to
1:00 p.m. True Value sale
now on. Caro True Value
Hardware, Caro. 10-10-3

Get Ready -
For Winter

Complete line of weather
proofing -

Window glass and Flex-o-
glass cut to size -

Albee True Value
Hardware

Cass City
10-24-2

BABY SITTER Wanted - In
my home, from 3:30to 12:30.
Contact Marilyn Leiterman,
872-2288. 10-24-ln

FOR SALE - Miller gun type
oil furnace, 80,000 BTU, for
mobile home. Used approx-
imately 3 months, $200.00.
Phone 872-4448 after 6:00
p.m. 10-17-3

IN LOVING memory of our
late father, Freeman Siple.
Mrs. Mary Siple Kohl, Mrs.
Genevieve Siple Kelley, Mr.
George Freeman Siple, Mr.
Charles W. Siple. 10-24-1

TO DR. DONAHUE and nurses
at Hills and Dales Hospital,
Rev. VanDellen and all my
friends for visits, cards and
flowers: A very special thank
you. Wilmer Gettel. 10-24-1

I WISH to express my appre-
ciation and thanks to my fam-
ily, relatives and friends for
their attendance at the din-
ner and open house for my
birthday Sunday. Sincerely,
Cecil Loomis. 10-24-1

THANK YOU to our family
and friends for the gifts,
floral pieces, lovely cakes,
the many beautiful cards and
to all those who came to
make our 65th wedding an-
niversary a very happy oc-
casion. Frank and Jennie
Hutchinson. 10-24-1

THE JAMES McQueen family
wishes to thank every person
who was so kind to him,
and to us, during his long
illness. Words can only par-
tially express our gratitude
to each of you for your every
word and act that helped
lighten the burden. 10-24-1



Special defense fails as Eagles'
air show overpowers Cass City
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It's been a topsy-turvy
season for the Cass City Red
Hawks. When the team has
been good, usually it has been
very good, when it's been bad
it has been very, very bad.

Unfortunately, last Friday
was one of the bad nights and
the Frankenmuth Eagles ran
roughshod over the Hawks,
44-7.

Coach Roland Pakonen said
tha^somepf the blame for the
defeat resfs"ornfis~sHouTders.
I tried a special defense to
stop the passing attack of the
Eagles and it backfired.
There is no doubt, he added,
that we would have been
better to stick to our standard
defenses.

The Hawks will need one of
their good days again this
Friday if they are to get
back onto the winning trail.

The Redskins have been

improving with every game.
While their record is lack-
luster they have been impres-
sive in defeat. They lost to
Frankenmuth by two points,
and played Bad Axe to a
standstill last week before
bowing.

Certainly the defense can
anticipate seeing plenty of
aerial bombs as the coaches
look at the results of Friday's
game with Frankenmuth.

- -ItV-not-likely-thatr other
teams will be as successful as
the Eagles. Not likely be-
cause they don't have a
Junior Quarterback like Dave
von Behren or do they have an
offensive lineman like Senior
Jeff Reinbold.

The huge Reinbold, 6 foot,
4 ' i > inches and 235 pounds, is
described by his coach as
college material and he
looked like it Friday,

Reinbold keyed the strong
Frankenmuth forward wall
that provided better protec-
tion for von Behren than the
treasury department does for
the president.

The Eagle quarterback had
time to spot his receivers no
matter how long it took. To
Hawk fans it appeared that he
had time for an evening siesta
before any Cass City pressure
found its way past Reinbold
and company.

And when his receivers
worked into the clear, von
Behren found the mark uner-
ringly. He demonstrated why
he is considered one of the
finest passers ever to play in
the Thumb B Conference.

And Coach Budd Tompkins
uses this skill to an astonish-
ing degrea. In all, Franken-
muth passed 47 times while
running just 17 plays on the
ground. The winners com-
pleted 29 of the 47 tries for 395
yards and every touchdown
scored came either through
the air or was set up by a pass
play.

William Parlberg set the
stage for what was to follow

when he snagged a six-yard
heave for a marker with 2:55
left in the opening stanza.

Fullback Steve Wilkinson
crashed over for the second
Frankenmuth touchdown
from the one-yard line with
just minutes gone in the
second period. It was the only
touchdown of the night scored
on the ground for the winners.

That set the stage. Parlberg
scored on a 16-yarder before
the half ended. In the third
quarter, the Eagles turned

~the game hito-a rtmtwith-four--
markers. Scoring on pass
plays were: Barry Baranow-
ski, 21 yards; Mike Walker, 17
yards; Baranowski, 21 yards,
and Walker, 20 yards.

The only bright spot for
Cass City followers came in
the third period when Ed
Stoutenburg took an Eagle
kick-off and raced 85 yards to
score. Jan Grenholm con-
verted.

Because of the successful
passing attack the lineback-
ers made the majority of the
tackles. Guy Howard had the
astounding total of 19 solo
tackles and two assists while

Vassar
Frankenmuth
Bad Axe
Cass City
Caro
Sandusky
Lakers
Marlette

Ron Sieradzki had eight solo
tackles.

The statistics:

First Downs
Rush Plays
RushYdge.
Passing Alt.

Comp.
Ydge.
Int.

Total Ydge.
Fumbles-Lost

-Penalties
Penalty Yards

CC
F

THUMB B LEAGUE

L
0

4 1
3 2
3 2
2 3
1 4
1 4
1 4
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JERRY TONER's primary position is defensive safety but occasionally he is
called on to carry the ball. He carried six times for 19 yards against the tough
Frankenmuth defense Friday. He picked up short yardage on this play. |
(Photo by George Bushong)

Mel-Mi
Liquid Feed Supplements

Now Available at

KLEIN FERTILIZERS
4155 VULCAN ST., CASS CITY

MoI-MIx Is a high quality liquid feed supplement with
a molasses base, which supplies energy, protein, vita-
mins and trace minerals at low cost. Scientifically-
developed to balance grain and roughage intake while
stimulating rumen activity. The Mol-Mix formula aids
In better feeding efficiency, providing lower cost gains
for cattle on range and In the feedlot.

Drop In Or Call: 872-2120

'Red Hawks'

of week elected

Sad week! Everybody loses

as girls drop first game
Cass City High School's

Girl's Basketball team suf-
fered their first loss of the
season Tuesday night when
Vassar outscored the Hawks
46-40 in a league contest
staged at Vassar.

Coach Kally Maharg said
Vassar literally blew the
Hawks off the court in the
third quarter, outscoring
Cass City 19-8. She said third
quarter play has been a
source of problems for the
team all year and Tuesday's
contest proved it. At the half,

the Hawks led 25-23.
For the Hawks, Marci

Miller scored 17 points.
Ms. Maharg said the team

is looking toward the Frank-
enmuth contest Nov. 5, as a
"must" game. Tuesday's re-
sults left Cass City and
Frankenmuth in a tie for the
league lead, each with 4-1
records.

The Hawks were scheduled
to play a non-league tilt
against Lakers Wednesday
night and against Owen-Gage
next Monday night.

Besides Frankenmuth, the
team faces league contests
against Caro and Marlette.

"Maybe it's good Miat our
girls lost once before the
tournaments," Ms. Maharg
said. "At least they know
what it's like."

u
STANDINGS

W L
Cass City
Frankenmuth
Vassar
Caro
Marlette

{Since t918
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BRUCE TUCKEY

Bruce Tuckey, 165-pound
Senior guard,was selected to
recieve the Red Hawk award
on offense in a vote by his
teammates Monday following
the Frankenmuth game.

Honored for his work on
defense was Al Kuenzli,
Junior tackle.

Both players have been key
plavers in the Hawks' drive
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SIMULATED

ENGRAVED

BUSINESS CARDS

AVAILABLE 1-COLOR

OR 2-COLOR

The Chronicle

REPRESENTING YOU WILL BE MX CONTINUING CONCERN!

RE-ELECT YOUR STATE REPRESENTATIVE

LOREN S.

ARMBRUSTER
of the General flection on November 5

Republican • 84th District
Vote for The Experience and Ability That Gets Things Done!

Pd. Political Adv.

AL KUENZLI

fona winning season in a year
when league experts picked
Cass City to be at the bottom
of the league.

Tuckey made key blocks on
offense and was credited with
three tackles on defense.

Kuenzli made two solo
tackles against Franken-
muth.

Band sets

Sesame street

show Friday
The Cass City combined

Intermediate and High School
bands will perform a special
Sesame Street show during
halftime at Friday night's
Cass City-Sandusky football
game.

Band director George
Bushong indicated students
have been practicing several
weeks for the performance
and said work on props has
taken two weeks. Characters
from the popular television
show, including "Big Bird",
will be featured.

Treats galore in

store for kids
Halloween ghosties, ghoul-

ies and long-legged beasties
will have more to do than just
go bump in the night Thurs-
day night, Oct. 31, in Cass
City. They can take their pick
of a number of activities
designed to provide a safe and
fun time.

Once again, the Elkland
Township Fire Department
will hand out • popcorn to
trick-or-treaters who come by
the fire hall on Church Street.
Chief Dick Root says it's been
well over 15 years that
firemen have provided the
treat for hungry hobgoblins.

"I hope we get some kids,
'cause we've bought an awful
lot of popcorn for them," Root
said.

FREE SHOW

Again this year, the. Cass
City Chamber of Commerce
and the Cass Theatre will
co-sponsor a free Halloween
movie for children. "The
Neptune Factor" is on the bill
and doors open at the theatre
at 7:30 p.m. , n

It's rated "G" and designed
to provide thrills and excite-

ment for young Halloween
devotees.

AAUW CARNIVAL

Members of AAUW are
planning the second annual
Halloween carnival Thursday
night at the Cultural Center.

The evening features
games such as fish pond, ring
toss, penny toss, dart throw
and a cake walk, with a
variety of prizes.

A photographer will be on
hand to take pictures of
children or families. Hot
dogs, pop and desserts will
also be available.

The carnival is designed for
children from pre-school
through sixth grade and runs
from 5 to 8 p .m. ,

Police again urge.caution
when children begin their
trick-or-treating rounds.
They recommend face masks
be removed when crossing
streets. Drivers are also
urged to use extra care,
especially if weather is in-
clement.

Last year, police reported
only minor incidents of van-
dalism.

. W > ,-*
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PHEASANT HUNTING in the Thumb this seasi
has been the best it's been in, recent years. Don Er
displays his limit catch taken Tuesday, the second d,
of the season. You need a good dog, says Erla, but I g
my limit and had plenty of shooting in just a little ov
two hours in the field.

Now...from Michigan Made Sugar

(and three others)

*

*

*

"Busy Woman's Cookbook" .. . secrets of short-cut
cookirig and make-ahead cooking - a $6.95 value

"Homemade Candy" . .. sweet-tooth classics and
seasonal specials, plus new ideas - a $4.95 value

"Complete Pie Cookbook" . . , America's favorite dessert
in all its tempting forms — a $4.95 value

"Freezing & Canning Cookbook" .. . the how-to guide
on stocking the home pantry - a $6.95 value

nFARM JOURNAL BOOKS, Dept. SP, Box 1927, Philadelphia, PA 19105

Please send me the Cookbooks indicated. I enclose a "Michigan Made" seal and
$2.00 for each cookbook ordered.

copies, "Busy Woman's Cookbook"

copies, "Homemade Candy"

NAME.

Deb Botka named Queen at Owen-Cage

copies, "Complete Pie Cookbook"
i
copies, "Freezing & Canning Cookbook

ADDRESS

CITYi CITY ;STATE. ZIP.

This cookbook, pre-
pared by the Food Editors

of Farm Journal magazine, is a
$6.95 value. Order as many as you

wish for only $2.00 plus the "Michigan
Made" seal from any size bag of BIG CHIEF or

PIONEER sugar for each book ordered. This is a
limited time offer.

Deb Botka, daughter of Mr.
and Mrs. James Botka of
Owendale, was named Owen-
Gage Homecoming queen
during halftime ceremonies
Friday at the Owen-Gage-
Port Austin game at Owen-
dale.

.DebBotkft
A senior, Miss Botka has

been accepted.at Ferris State
College, where she will enroll
as a freshman next fall. She
participated in the junior
class play last year and will
be part of the cast 'in the
senior play.
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STOP RUST CANCER!.

LIFETIME RUST PROOF
Guarantee For Your Car

(Regardless of Make)

If you apply Sym-Tech

RUST PROOFER NOW!
Protect your car against the elements

invest pennies to save $ $ $

(Call For More Information) .

OUVRY CHEV.-
OLDS INC.

CASS CITY
PHONE 872-2750
or 872-3830

STOP RUST CANCER!
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Buehrlys mark centennial of rural Elkland twp. farm
•' **' •'f-*T*EB£S?*5:,' ' . * " - ' . . . .jjf i *' ; '"•" . *JbtfWl

A hundred years is a long
time to own one farm. But as
far as Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence
Buehrly are concerned, they
like it just fine.

Their homestead was re-
cently designated a centen-
nial farm by the Michigan
Historical Commission. To
qualify, a farm must remain

_ in one family for inn ypnrs

The Buehrly homestead, lo-
cated three miles northeast of
Cass City, made it Oct. 8.

The farm was originally
purchased on that day in 1873,
by John Frederick Buerk,
grandfather of the present
owner, from John Striffler.

Seated in the rambling
farmhouse, estimated to be

_QYiir._ 9(1 _ vcars. _ oId_Biiehrl v_..

said the land had changed
owners several times prior to
his grandfather 's purchase.

He said the original house,
located north of the present
site, was destroyed in the
Great Fire of ' 1881 that
destroyed vi r tual ly every-
thing in its path.

"He (S t r i f f l e r ) had lum-

AROUND THE FARM

Compaction-
a deep problem

By Don Kebler

THE LAWRENCE BUEHRLY farm on Buehrly Road has been named a
centennial farm by the Michigan Historical Society. The farmhouse itself dates
back over 90 years.

THIS CARD GOOD FOR

500 EXTRA FREE

HOLDENRED
STAMPS

WHEN COMPLETELY PUNCHED OR
INITIALED BY DEALER.

GAS
GALS.

10

10

10

1 1

ASK Sherry, Jeff, Bob or Al
For Your Card Today

AT THE LITTLE STATION ON THE
CORNER. WE ARE A (Service)
STATION. . '

CASS CITY BORON

Tuscola

immunization

dates set

The Thumb District Health
Department will hold immuni-
zation clinics Thursday, Oct.
24, and Oct. 31, from 9:30 -
11:30 a.m. and 1:00 - 3:30
p.m. at the health department
in Caro.

Evelyn Billings, R.N.,
Director of Nursing for the
department, urges all par-
ents to be sure their chil-
dren are immunized. She said
immunizations through the de-
partment are on an appoint-
ment basis.

Parents may call 673-4178
for scheduling.

Protection against polio,
diphtheria, tetanus, pertussis,
measles and rubella will be
offered at the clinics.

Ms. Billings said tubercu-
lin tests will be given from
8.-00 to 10:00 a.m. Tuesdays
only.

We have all seen rust spots
on automobiles.

This rust is either on the
outside working inward or on
the inside working outward.

The external rust problem
is relatively easy to repair
with sandpaper, primer and
paint. Internal rust areas are
harder and more costly to
repair and may even neces-
sitate replacingsectionsofthe
car body. Painting over the
rust is only a temporary
measure.

Soil compaction, in a way,
can be compared with the
serious internal rust prob-
lem on your car. Serious plant
growth retarding soil compac-
tion is an internal physical
soil problem which shows its
bad effects to the casual ob-
server with ground surface
problems.

For many years crop pro-
ducers, particularly on heavy
clay and clay loam soils, have
been finding their soils hard-
er to work and slower to drain.
They have used mechanical
methods, systems and tools
to adjust for these deterior-

t ating soil structure problems.
They put in more field tile
and they minimized their til-
lage practices. Sub-soiling
and the use of a mole have
and are being tried, to name
a few. Bigger tires have been
added to their equipment,
thinking this would reduce

compaction too.
These mechanical practices

are only superficial at best
for a short time until soil
compaction worsened to a de-
gree that these practices won't
work anymore.

packed into our
so'ils, for many thousands of
years before man began farm-
ing, a large supply of soil
organic materials. Beingcar-
bonaceous, oxygen, soil chem-
icals, insects and bacteria
all have a destructive effect
on this material. Cash crop
farming causes a far greater
soil organic matter depletion
effect than natural causes.
This depletion effect has al-
lowed us to more easily com-
pact soil.

To reverse the destructive
effects from even a greater
soil compaction problem we
will need to include in our
crop rotations more new or-
ganic matter than is dissi-
pated annually. Extending our
crop rotations, growing more
heavy organic matter supply-
ing crops and adding green
manure crops is not enough.
Minimized tillage and other
good mechanical practices
will need to be properly used
too. We just can't paint-over
our soil compaction problems
because if we do the problem
will become a whole lot worse
and far more costly to cure.

fire got the rest," Buehrly
said.

Buehrly explained his
grandfather bought the front
80 acres in the beginning and
later added another •)() acres
to the east. Today, Buehrly
keeps busy on the entire
farm.

"I've slowed clown a l i t t le
since Social Security," the
72-year-old farmer ' joked.
"But I enjoy it out here. I
always liked being where you
could breathe fresh air and
move around. No siree, I
wouldn't have that city life."

He said once many years
ago he thought about working
in a factory, but l ife on the
farm kept him there. He said
he's never regretted it.

"You're sure a lot closer to
God out here than you are in a
factory," Buehrly's wife
Ethel, said.

The quiet-spoken couple
have lived in the pine-plank
frame house on the home-
stead for all but 16 years of
their married l ife. Prior to
that, they lived in a tenant
house across Buehrly Road,
which has since been torn

down
Buehrly was born in the big

farmhouse. "Never had to
move very far," he laughed.

Mrs. Buehrly said the
house is so solid that , when it
was wired for electricity,
plugs had to be installed in the
floor. "The walls were just
too tough," she said.

The-eouple -has raised-three
children, two of whom have
their own farms nearby. They
said the original homestead
will probably stay in the
family, going to the sons.

Buehrly said an occasional
real estate man has stopped
by, asking whether or not the
farm is for sale. Each one
receives a polite but firm no.

"They really seem to be
interested in that back -10," he
said. "Of course tha t ' s got
some timber on it and the
(Cass) river runs through it .
Hut 1 t h i n k we'll hang onto
it ."

CIIANCKS

Buehrly said he's seen his
share of changes in the land,
farming and people in his
years on the farm.

"For one thing, hunting's
not what it used to be," he
said. "Why, there was a t ime
you'd see bear around here.
Now there isn't much of
anything, except deer. Boy,
we've gots lots of them. But
you don't very often sec a
pheasant anymore. It's really
changed."

He said mechanization on
the farm has probably been
the biggest change, reducing
man power and eliminating
horse power.

And, while the roads aren't
corduroy anymore, one thing
hasn't changed completely.
The Buehrlys still get snowed
in unti l the plow comes along.

—
matter so much if you got
snowed in," Buehrly recalled
"You only went to to'wn once a
week or once every two
weeks. Now you can 'go as
many times a clay as you
want ."

He said practically every
other farm in the area has
changed ownership' at least
once during his l ifetime.
People just don't stay on the
land anymore, he com-
mented.

One th ing that hasn't
changed inside the house is
the old wood cook range in
Mrs Buehrly's kitchen.

"We had some young
people from Detroit here a
whi le back and they said this
is worth $100 in the city," he
s:iid. "I t h i n k it 's ' funny
because we only paid $10 for it
second-hand. But they really
wanted i t ."

The Buehrlys plan to spend
the rest of their lives on the
centennial homestead,
watching the seasons change,
along with the colorful aut-
umn leaves in their woodlot.

Besides, you can't f ind that
in the city.

SUPPORT THE HAWKS

HAWKS VS SANDUSKY,
at

CASS CITY RECREATION PARK
FRIDAY, OCT. 25 « 8 p

Sanilac GOP

sets Monday

meeting
Sanilac county Republicans

will hold an informal meeting
Monday evening, Oct. 28, be-
ginning at 8 p.m. at the Cir-
cuit Court room in the court-
house at Sandusky.

Political candidates on hand
will include James Sparling,
Republican candidate for Con-
gress, and other state and
local candidates, according to
Stuart Armstead, general
chairman of the meeting.

THE BUEHRLYS show how cooking on a wood range is done at their centennial
farm. The range has been a fixture in their home many years and is still used
regularly.

i SCOREBOARD AND SCHEDULE
SEPT. 13 ., CASS CITY 12 YALE 14

(non-conference)
SEPT. 20 CASS CITY 0 VASSAR 33
SEPT. 27 CASS CITY 10 ....'....LAKERS 0
OCT. 4 CASS CITY 13 CARO 0
OCT. 11 CASS CITY 14 BAD AXE 6
OCT. 18 CASS CITY 7 FRANKENMUTH 44
OCT. 25 SANDUSKY .HERE
NOV. 1 MARLETTE THERE
NOV. 8 NEW LOTHRUP HERE

(non-conference)

Michigan

Bean Co.
Cass City

Anderson's

Thumb Appl.
Cass City

Sponsored by these Hawk Boosters

Lanphar's Inc.

Realtor
Caro

Family Fabrics

Cass City

Erla's
Food Center

Cass City

Croft-Clara
Lumber, Inc.

Cass City

Mac and Leo

Service
Leo Ware

EggsByJNR

Deford

Walbro
Corporation

Cass City

General Cable

Corporation
Cass City

London's Farm
Dairy

Basil Bigham

Ouvry Chev.-

Olds, Inc.
Cass City

Village 1
Service Center 1

Cass City 1

Albee's 1
TRUE VALUE 1

HARDWARE. 1
Cass City |

Kritzmans', 1

Inc. 1
Cass City I

Moments That Count...
Make your savings count -

have your film developed

at Wood's.

FREE!

. . . add up to fond memories. And what bet-
ter way to save those special moments than in
pictures. Stop in to see us today for expert
assistance in choosing the right KODAK
INSTAMATIC® Camera, Kodak film, and expert
picture-taking advice from our specialists.

Kodak makes your pictures count

FREE!
EXTRA PRINTS - FULL SIZE
CHOOSE THE BEST ONES AND GET
EXTRAS FREE!

FREE - ALBUM PAGES

OLD WOOD DRUG
PHONE 872-2075' "On The Corner" CASS CITY
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FRESH

^

WHOLE OR HALF

PORK
LOINS

£

^

(SLICED FREE)

FRESH PICNIC CUT

PORK ROASTS

KOSHER STYLE

Corned Beef Briskets
KRAFT

GRAPE JELLY.

LB.

8 a r

PETER PAN SMOOTH 28-oz.

•EANU- BUTTER* CRUNCH 119

KRAFT INDIVIDUAL

CHEESE SLICES
DIET WILD STRAWBERRY

3-lb. pkg.

FAYGO POP 6 2 "
HIP-O-LITE

MARSHMALLOW CREME.
BANQUET FROZEN

SUPPERS ±

9-oz. jar

ERLA'S HOMEMADE

OLD FASHION RING or
ERLA'S HOMEMADE

r RING BOLOGNA or I IC
I LARGE BOLOGNA _«_| I ib

&\

87;
FRESH LIVER RINGS or
KISZKA RINGS

>
v

im

ERLA'S HOMEMADE SLICED

LB.COOKED SALAMI
Fresh Ground

HAMBURGER
ERLA'

ERLA'S HICKORY SMOKED
WHOLE OR HALF

T! LB.

.10 Ib. bags Frozen $7.50

Erla's Mild Sensation

SKINLESS FRANKS

SLAB BACON
FRESH FROZEN

'TURKEY DRUMSTICKS
ERLA'S PRODUCE

Fancy
Cauliflower *la_d- 49<t

98t
75*
79*
,32*

LB.

10 Ib. box

JENO'S

DOUBLE PEPPEROHI
or

SAUSAGE PIZZA

50

U.S. No. 1 Fancy

Bananas
U.S. No. 1 i

^ i ^ QCooking Onions *j b
.U.S. No. 1

Macintosh Apples— 4 £^79<fr or----

29

It \!1GRADE "A;

LARGE WHITE

DOZ.

COLE MAN

FRESH

BUHER

POTATO CHIPS

BAKERY ITEMS

Oven Glo Bread ^ 3/$1.00
Sugar or

OvenGloDonuts p l a i n i2 p k .
OVEN FRESH

Apple Raisin Coffee Cake

KRAFT SOFT

PARKAY
MCDONALD QUALITY CHEK'D.

ICE CREAM
CAMPBELL'S

TOMATO SOUP__.
SANI-SEAL HI-PROTEIN LOW FAT

2% MILK y±§

»
.̂ _ . ij^ ._

7 / $ 1
/\/\

SELECTION OF

SHARI HALLOWEEN CANDY
QUANTITY
RIGHTS
RESERVED

SPECIALS GOOD
THRU MONDAY,

OCT. 28

RICH'S FROZEN

COFFEE RICH 16-oz. jar

BRUCE

YAMS
CUT 40-oz. can

SENECA MacINTOSH ^^

APPLE SAUCE ±±-c-a! 69
FRESH ROASTEDr neon. nw^voirjiJ ^^ ^^

PEANUTS l.^b__p_k! _.8 9 <

KEEBLER TOWN HOUSE

CRACKERS,
WITH THIS COUPON "LIMIT ONE"
GOOD ONLY AT:.ERLA'S FOOD CENTER
EXPIRES: MON., OCT. 28, 1974

Food Center
IN CASS CITY

OPEN MONDAY THURSDAY TO 6 P.M

FRIDAY TO 9 P.M.

SATURDAY 8:00 A.M. TO 6 P.M.

BEER WINE
MEMBER T.W. FOOD STORE
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MORI SELECTION EASIER SHOPPING 5 JkJLrt t*&ntm\f •

^.^-^

V. DISPOSABLE LIGHTERS

N-3 and L-81

CHAMPION SPARK PLUGS

BLANKET
SLEEPER
Soft modacrylic and polyester blend...flame
relardant, safer for toddlers. Machine wash
and dry. Full zipper to ankle. Bright new
colors with white collars and cuffs. Sizes
S-M-L-XL.

2-PIECE SLEEPERS
Warm, comlorlable great-wearing sleepers of
Dynel and polyester blends. Print top has
double snap grow feature, long sleeves, crew
neck. Solid color bottom, footed with double
fabric toe. Sizes I to 4.

PENNZOIL
10 W30 Motor Oil

GAS CAN

61
/4-gal. size

Full Rubber Masks
12 Gruesome Styles!

11'
Pull-over masks cover
thehead Choosefrom
devils, vampires, were-
wolfs 6 more.

PUMPKIN
Center Pieces

$1.59
E-Z OFF MAKE-UP

5 Colors

Washes off
easily with
water. Non-
toxic.

PUMPKIN
FLASHLIGHT

Removable Face

*4-in. diameter face
fitted on 2 "C" cell
flashlight. Batteries
extra.

10-ln. Electric
Pumpk n

rick or Tr
Bas

16-ln. High

"Loisa Jack' tr l
pumpkins Oram
basket with i
handle s t r > ( |

HALLOWEEN H;
Choice of S!

Actor'?
Vampire E

1-oz, Tub(

Kids love thisifa'
real-looking "acto
Squeeze tube wit!

FUN SIZE

CANDY
BARS '

PEANUT BUTT I

KISSES LB

HERSHEY'S
CASTROL

SNOWMOBILE OIL
INFANTS

RIB-KNIT SHIRTS
TERRY

Training PANTS
All cotton, slipover
style, lap shoulders!
White. 3 to 30 months.

100% cotton terry.
Double crotch, rib
knit cuffs. White
Sizes 1 to 6,

BARS
BOXED

Complete with 2-ft.
cord. Uses regular
Christmas bulb.
UL approved.

x5tt-IN SUEDE-LIKE 5-IN. SUPER SPEEDLITTLE LADY SIZE
SHOULDER BAGS HHUOICH <y^

ith pull back power strap </>.
jn.

</>. 1V/.-IN.
</> BOUTIQUE

DOLL

10-IN. MILITARY
TANK. JEEP

TOOTSIETOY
SET OF 5 RACERS
Average Size 2

3-IN. DIE-CAST
METAL TANKS

DIE-CAST
4-IN. JET PLANE
6 STYLES

MUG TREE
SET...SERVICE
FOR 4

BRIDAL
JEWELRY SET

PRINTING
ANIMAL
STAMP SET

1U6-IN.
BAGATELLE

4W-IN.
GYRO-MOTORIZED
STUNT CYCLE

SxS-IN.
BINOCULARS SET OF 17 -

SNAP BLOCKS GILBERT POCKET
EflECTOR SETWlthadjustab,. SK.SSa.

$$$$7$$$$$$$$$$$$$̂ $$$$$$$$̂$$$$$$$$$$$$«$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$
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BEN FRANKLIN'S NEWLY
REMODELED, RESTOCKED STORE
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Ruth Barry*

NEW

Seamfree construction
eliminates all seams
,.,no seams anywhere
to bind, cut or pull.
Fashion shades. Two
sizes: Petite/Medium,
Medium/Tall.

o/tfy

: ,'
QUEEN SIZE
Super stretch yarn

I

for perfect fit. Fits
women 5'3" to 5'10",
44 to 56-in. hips. Aft

Pkg. of 8 DISHCLOTHS
Cannon quality. Open weave knii in your
choice ot colors. 12x13 in. siie. Buy now
and save!

kV^,
r.—-4

Decoratoi
FURNITURE THROWS
Protect your furniture and beautify your home
at the same time. Choose florals or abstract
prints in all cotton. Laminated, won't slip
or slide. Loop fringe.

JOtl&lll. Soft Slu

*ti -Automatic

ELECTRIC BLANKETS
• Fits Twin or Double Beds!
Lightweight comfort...polyester, acrylic
and nylon blend, Attractive nylon binding.
Machine washable. Illuminated control.
Choice of colors.

'l\'

SHEARED KITCHEN TOWELS
Soil, luxurious terry towels in a wide selec-
tion ot colorlul patterns. Fringed ends.
16x27-in.

*£

/

'(a
STRETCH

KNEE-HI's
At last, a larger more
comfortable, better fit-
ting knee-hi for the
gracious women. One
size.

7-Pc. TufWhife Cookware Set

W'
_ ESET

Heavyweight porcelain-on-alumi-
num cookware. Interior finish
won't pit, peel or scrape off.
Dishwasher-safe. Green or brown
with pantry motif.

Fifth Avenue-

Sheer, beautiful 100%
stretch nylon. One size
fits 5-ft. to 5-f t . 6-in.,
100 to 150 Ibs. Fashion
shades.

Dollir StrMnj Prict

m
f

'*-.

Emerald Glass

SERVING DISHES, BOWLS
Spark lint) emerald Qlass,
perfect for everyday, nice
enough (or guests. Choose
from many styles, largest —_ —_
9-m size. • • "™

EKCO
KITCHEN TOOLS
Can openers, peelers, tongs,
turners, measuring spoons,
paring knives, more...all at
savings.

four
cMet

VIOLETS AFGHAN KIT
Easy to embroider violet clusters on panHs
crochet them together, add yarn fringe to
complete your lovely afghan. 60x72-in. sue.

rx\)

FASHION
HEAD SCARFS

Woven acrylic in a
great selection of
plaids and solid colors.
27-in.sq.

outlnifriu

Great fitting Orion-
acrylic socks in a
great selection of
patterns, colors. 9-11.

tirltttfriei

*

W*]*

^27 PHOCTOH-SILEX

SPRAV, STEAM AND
DRY IRON

Polyesfer Double KNITS
An excellent assortment of M
fancy easy-care knits in ^H
bright fall colors. Machine (
washable. In 54/60-in. •
widths. • YD.

5-PIECE-
BATH SETX-
Plush beauty...decorator
colors.. Acrylic pile tank
top cover, sweater, lid
cover and ring plus deep
pile acrylic and modacrylic.
20x24-in. contoured rug.

lllfiretlt

SPARTUS ELECTING CLOCKS
__»_ , LEMONS

& ORANGES
JUliTw. •m

'<$,
Modern, refreshing
design. Bright red
hands, white nu-
merals. 8'/? -in.

3¥i

DIES NYLON TOPS

JLAR
95

THIS SALE ONLY

LADIES SLACKS

JUGS

)ORDINATED SPORTS WEAR
LADIES SIZES 10-16

t

Turtlenecks

V-Neck Jackets

m. jtw;v. 14-'«?>W-Jrf.''!3K*»
- „ »•' Vojfei.'ivfJ/JJi/

, ^ «3 ^>v^V>'
"--^J '3 i.) ^-'U'.stow

4^% P?l
IS'1* #i 8*'ffl Is'*

S•''Si/iSft.'' SfiJ

JUNIOR SIZES

JEANS

REG $T49
$9. - $10. Jr

REVERSIBLE
CHAIR PADS

.Comfortable! Color-
full Cotton covers,

i foam core. Choice of
f prints.

j T : ourlttfriu

it®.
)ly at BEN FRANKliv

m-

Ft. Roll HANDI-WRAP
UmHt

tetift*

46c without coupon

ALUMINUM FOIL
25-FT. ROLL

12-in. wide.

^UmHl

35c without coupon

Sk. Good only at BEN FRANKLIN E

®J®J Good only at BEN FRANKLIN j

JOOCurlty-
COHON BALLS

_

'tut
77c without coupon

EVEREAOV-
MHERIES

C or D Size

33*
SOcpkg. without coupon

fera^Good only al BEN FRANKLIN

Cass City Where everything you buy is guaranle.ed

Historical

DECOUPAGE PLAQUE KITS
Make your own sets of
beautiful wall plaques.
Complete kits contain 4
plaques, 4x5'/;-in. si^e.
Choice of Lil' Posy People
or Historical Ship series.

77
Ill

POLYESTER
FIBER FILL
Pure polyttsler f ibor ,
nonulleryenic, non fldin
mable. For pillows,
cra f ts , toys, more.

V htf frit!

FAMOUS NAME APPLIANCES AT LOW PRICES!
WESTMARK-f ly West Benit GE.

i^l

•V*

4-QT.

fenturc.

CORN POPPER
.ittfir

r^^r

DELUXE3 SPEED
PORTABLE MIXER

with fingertip H
onlrol H

f r
»>

/

/

GE.
AUTOMATIC *\
CAN OPENER \
Easy clean, removable
cutler and lever. ^C~\ ^ V"(0

JFT| p |'it * ̂ -̂ J

WESTBEND.
9-CUP AUTOMATIC
PERCOLATOR. /

:\f)^* / t* \*'< 1^1
^ml^

^^
3-QT. CORN POPPER
wifh Butter Dispenser

Chilton

Rivals

CROCK-POT SLOWCOOKER
Room aplenty for family
fixins'. All-purpose electric
stoneware cooker, 3H-qt.
capacity. Cooks at low
temperatures. Glass cover.

OWn
W

SAFE! PIASTICSWARE!
Handy, heavy duty plastic household helpers.
Use 'em in the kitchen; laundry, baby's room!
Come in bright colors. Big values, everyone!

Choice

.'»».•"•••.«.»«

15QT.
DISHPAN

19 QT.
WASTE
BASKET

28 QT. '
WASTE
BASKET

ODD

30QT.
SWINGTOP
WASTEBIN

j/t". LAUNDRY
BASKET
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Herman Crowlher dies in Florida
Herman Edmonds Crowth-

er, 93, of Tampa, Fla., and
formerly of Cass City, died
Sept. 13.

He was a Cass City resi-
dent some 30 years and was
a retired beekeeper. He re-
tired to Florida in 1969.

He was born in Kingsville,
Ohio.

He is survived by his wid-

ow, Ida Jane of Tampa; one
daughter, Mrs. Harriet Eliz-
abeth Pullara of Tampa; one
brother, George of Kingsville,
Ohio; two granddaughters and
two great-grandsons.

Funeral services were held
from the C.E. Prevat Funeral
Home in Temple Terrace, Fla,
Burial was in Sunset Memory
Gardens.

Holbrook Area News
Mrs, Thelma Jackson

Phone OL 8-3092

Mr. and Mrs. Lynn Spencer
spent Sunday and Monday witli
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Hoxie
and family at Decatur.

Mr. and Mrs. Tom Frank-
owski of New Haven spent the

S t̂urdayJ/i
Monday
Matthew
14:22-33

lueiday_
Romans

9:1-5

Wednesday
John

6:41-51

Thursday
Hebrews

1 1 : 1 - 1 6
Friday

Epfiesians
4.-30, 5:2

Saturday
Luke

12:32-48

Sunday
/ Kings

9-13

week end with Mr. and Mrs.
Stanley Frankowski and sons
and Mrs. Stella Frankowski.

Mr. and Mrs. Elmer Fues-
ter and Mr. and Mrs. Grant
Drown were Saturday supper
guests of Mr. and Mrs. Jim
Brown. Other evening guests
were Mr. and Mrs. Harold
Ballagh.

Mrs. Jim Hewitt attended
the Free Methodist church
women's retreat at Midland
Saturday.

BIRTHDAY PARTY

Several friends and rela-

My neighbor Marty is a certified public accountant. He is also an
assistant scoutmaster. And treasurer of the Civic Association. Hard
worker for local charities. And—oh yes—Marty is a Saturday morning
bricklayer. He can build a mighty fine wall to set off that patio he put

in last summer.
You'd think that a man so capable and versatile wouldn't feel

dependent on anybody or anything. Not so.
It is usually the folks like Marty—the ready, willing and able ones—

who are first to recognize their spiritual needs. Nor are they ashamed
to admit their dependence on God—and His Church. You'll hear Marty
and his wife give credit to their religious beliefs for the strength of their
marriage and for the ideals that inspire their family life.

In fact, it's Sunday morning, rather than Saturday, when they do
their most important building. How about joining them at church time?

Scriptures Selected By The American Bible Society

Keister Advertising Service, Inc., Strashur^, Vir^ini.iCopyright 1974 I

Message Sponsored by
BARTNIK SALES & SERVICE

Mobil Service
Used car & tractor parts

r fffl ft" f B Efl tS

ICdOIIU

CROFT-CLARA LUMBER, INC.

Andersen Windows

M-HI & M -">:) Phone »72-:tf-11

ANDERSON'S THUMB APPLIANCE
d422\Vesl M i i i n St reet . CassCi ' ly . M i c h .

Phone 872-3505

POINT K K L V I N A T O K - - G I B S O N
MAYTAG - KITCHEN AID

FIRST AUTOMOTIVE, INC.

Machine Shop Service
Paint

Phone 872-2178

M i e l l .

FUELGAS CO. OF CASS CITY
l U ' l . K I ' K n l ' A X K S Y S T K M S K l ' K N A C K S '

K A N C K S VYATKK
O T I I K K A l ' I ' l . l A N C K S

S O F T K N K K S

11) " ( l i i v s i i weekOpen I

QUAKER MAID DAIRY

(iroc'crics — Ice Cream

[T.iki 'Outs- Pa r ty Supplies Phono H72-!)l%

VERONICA'S RESTAURANT

Phone 872-2550

"Good Home Cooked Food"

KLEIN FERTILIZERS, INC.

SOMMERS BAKERY

Home of Irish Bread

Cass C i t y , M i c h .

VILLAGE SERVICE CENTER

H A T T K K 1 K S
M C K F l . K K S

V-I1K1.TS T l ' N K -
I W A K K S K K V K ' K

C a s s C i l v . M i d i .

MAC& LEO SERVICE

TOTAL PRODUCTS

LPhoneK72-212() Cass Citv, Mich.

INTERSTATE SCRAP INC.

Cass City Phone 872-4337

Wanted cars, Farm Machinery, Radiators

10,000 Batteries -1.25 each

Cass C i l v . Midi .

CASS CITY FLORAL

FLOWERS & GIFTS

WESTERN AUTO ASSOCIATE
STORE

M O T M a i n S t .

Cass City, Mich. Phone 872-2040

KRITZMAN'S CLOTHING

0447 Main

Cass City. Mich. Phone 872-3470

Cass C i t y . M i c h .

MUTUAL SAVINGS & LOAN

Your I n v e s t m e n t s Are Our Mutual Concern '

Open Saturday morning

Cass C i t y

OUVRY CHEVROLET-OLDS, INC.
Cass C i t y , Mich igan

(Our aim is to please)

872-2750 872-3830

GAMBLE STORE

Cass City. Mich. Phone 872-35I5

Mr. and Mrs. Frank Lam-
ing and Mr. and Mrs. Curtis
Cleland spent the week end
on a color tour in northern
Michigan and were Saturday
overnight guests of Mr. and
Mrs. Doug Cleland at Glen-
nie.

Mr. and Mrs. Jim Jackson
of Sand Lake were Sunday
guests of Mr. and Mrs. George
Jackson and Mr. and Mrs,
Glen Shagena.

Mr. and Mrs. Elmer Fues-
ter visited Murdock McLel-
lan at Huron Memorial Hos-
pital in Bad Axe Sunday after-
noon.ral menus ajiu reiu- . ., _ . —»_»• ,»-—-..—rt-v,.— -£!_„,, _ Mri__ani_MrsJ_JoJin Pfaff Mrsurprised Mrs. Emma _....-. . M

Decker at her home Friday
evening where they helped

Mrs. Decker celebrate her
89th birthday. The evening
was spent playing cards and
visiting. A potluck lunch was
served.

******

Mr. and Mrs. Earl Schenk
visited Howard Britt at Huron
Memorial Hospital in Bad Axe
Thursday.

Mr. and Mrs. Hugh Stewart
of Vassarwere Friday evening
guests of Mr. and Mrs. Bur-
ton Berridge and sons.

NEWS FROM

District Court
Lawrence Martin Hunter of

Kingston in Denmark township
was ticketed for exceeding
state • wide speed, 67 mph in
an allowed 55 mile zone. He
paid fine and costs of $30.

Nancy Anne Elliott of Ubly
in Ellington township was tick-
eted for speeding 65 mph in
an allowed 50 mile zone. She
paid fine and costs of $20.

Mary Diane Fry of Cass
City in Indianfields township
was ticketed for speeding 65
mph in an allowed 55 mile
zone. She paid fine and costs
of $20.

Robert John Cor yell of Cass
City in the village of Cass
City was ticketed for having
no cycle endorsement. He paid
fine and costs of $6.

Earl Martin Werner of De-
ford in Dayton township was
ticketed for speeding 65 mph
in an allowed 55 mile. He
paid fine and costs of $20:

Robert Earl VeldmanofDe-
ford in Elkland township was
ticketed for excessive speed
dr iv ing Gn rnph in an allowed
55 mile zone. He paid fine
and costs of $20.

Linda Lee Herron of Cass
City in Ellington townshipwas
ticketed for speeding 70 mph
in an allowed 55 mile zone.
She paid fine and costs of
$30.

Robert Dean DeLong of Cass
City in the village of Cass
City was ticketed (radar) for
speeding 35 mph in an allowed
25 mile zone. He paid fine
and costs of $20.

David Paul Field of Deford
in the village of Cass City
was ticketed for driving with
no valid license in his pos-
session. He paid fine and costs
of $6.

Eugene Walter Kloc of Cass
City in Ellington townshipwas
ticketed for exceeding state
wide speed limit, 65 mph in
an allowed 55 mile zone. He
paid fine and costs of $20.

Willis Earl LaBlancofCass
City in Juniata.township was
ticketed for excessive speed,
65 mph in an allowed 55 mile
zone. He paid fine and costs
of $20,

Catherine Mae Limberger
of Deford in the village of
Cass City was ticketed for
speeding (radar) 35 mph in
an allowed 25 mile zone. She
paid fine and costs of $20.

Gregory Stanley Raymond
of Deford in the village of
Cass City was ticketed for
failure to signal and/or ob-
serve. He paid fine and costs
of $50.

and Mr. and Mrs. Cliff Jack-
son visited Rev. and Mrs.
Richard Turner at Plncon-
ning Sunday.

Earl Schenk visited Mr. and
Mrs. Howard Brltt Sunday.
Howard Britt came home from
Huron Memorial Hospital In
Bad Axe Saturday.

Mrs. Herbert Hichens and
Mrs. Lynn Spencer spent Fri-
day morning with Mrs. Albert
Ainsworth at Carsonvllle.

Mr. and Mrs. Curtis Cle-
land were Thursday supper
guests oi Mr. and Mrs. Gay-
lord Lapeer.

Mrs. Bob Henderson spent
Tuesday at the home of Mr.
and Mrs. John Henderson and
family.

Mr. and Mrs. Frank Laming
were Wednesday supper
guests of Mr. and Mrs. Duane
Chippi and Billy In honor of
Frank Lamtng's birthday.

Mr. and Mrs. DonMcKnight
of Bad Axe were Tuesday eve-
ning guests of Mr, and Mrs.
Jim Hewitt and family.

Mr. and Mrs. Franklin
Sweeney and daughters of East
Lansing spent the week end at
the homes of Mr. and Mrs.
Florian Rakowskl in Bad Axe
and Mrs. Dave Sweeney and
David.

Mr. and Mrs. Ewald Buyers
of Pigeon were Monday eve-
ning guests of Mr. and Mrs.
Cliff Jackson.

Mrs. Earl Schenk spent
Thursday evening with Mr.
and Mrs. Doug Brltt and fam-
ily.

Mrs. Buelah Dupont of
Romeo and Mrs. Ken Adams
of Lonpoc, Calif., were
Wednesday guests of Mr. and
Mrs. Burton Berridge and
sons.

Mr. and Mrs. Arnold La-
peer and Mr. and Mrs. Elm-
er Fuester were Tuesday sup-
per and evening guests of Mr.
and Mrs. Frank Laming.

Mrs. Lyle Clarke of Cass
City was a Friday evening
guest of Mrs. Jim Doerr.

Mrs. Hazel Henderson and

Gifford

Chapter names

new officers
Gifford Chapter #369, Gage-

town, elected officers at the
annual meeting held Oct. 15
at the hall in Gagetown.

Officers elected are Worthy
Matron, Beverly Hartman;
Worthy Patron, John Mar-
shall; Associate Matron,
Fronda Mellendorf; Associate
Patron, James Ashmore; Sec-
retary, Alice Moffat; Treas-
urer, Merton Hendershot;
Conductress, Ruth Ann Hend-
ershot; .Associate Conduc-
tress, Betty Good.

The appointive officers are
Chaplain, Thelma Mellendorf;
Marshall, Luella Root; Organ-
ist, Millie Wilson; Adah,
Maude Sarosky; Ruth, Nancy
Burrows; Esther, Glenda Wil-
son; Martha, Zora Ellis; Elec-
tra, Lois Albrecht; Warden,
Linda Ashmore; Sentinel,
Charles Ellis; Flag Bearer,
Don Wilson.

An open installation of of-
ficers will be held Saturday,
Oct. 26, at 8 p.m.

Mrs. Dave Sweeney attended
the Fraser Presbyterian aid
and dinner Wednesday.

Mr. and Mrs. John Pfaff,
Mr. and Mrs. Howard Wills,
Mr. and Mrs. Cliff Robinson
and Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Rob-
inson had dinner In Bad Axe
Friday evening.

Leslie Hewitt was a Friday
dinner guest of Mr. and Mrs.
Glen Shagena.

Mrs. Angus Sweeney spent
Wednesday afternoon with
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Booms
and family at Harbor Beach.

Lovdle Teschendorf and
Blanche Schave of Port Hope,
Mrs. Jack Ross of Ubly and
Mrs. Lynn Spencer attended
the Presbyterian Women's
meeting at the Farnumwood
Presbyterian Church at Flint
Thursday.

John Frankowski and Mrs.
Stanley Frankowski visited
Sue Samelko at Huron Memor-
ial Hospital in Bad Axe Fri-
day evening.

Debbie Tlmmons spent Sat-
urday with Mr. and Mrs. Gay-
lord Lapeer.

Mr. and Mrs. Jim Doerr
and family were Saturday eve-
ning guests of Mr, and Mrs.
Eugene Cleland and family
in Bad Axe.

Lorraine Drelich was a
Saturday guest of Mrs. Dave
Sweeney.

Mrs. Charles Bond and
Susie and Mr. and Mrs. Cliff
Jackson were Friday supper
guests of Mrs. Emma Decker
in Cass City.

Mrs. Dune Mclntyre of Ubly
Mrs. Mike Schenk, Mrs. Tom
O'Henley and Mrs. Allen Dep-
clnski were Friday afternoon
visitors at the Earl Schenk
home.

WEDDING

Randy Bang and Mr. and
Mrs. Bernard Shagena and
Sherry of Unionvllle and Mr.
and Mrs, Murill Shagena at-
tended the wedding of Miss
Sue Markoff and Randy Arm-
stead, son of Mr. and Mrs.
Ray Armstead of Davisburg,
Friday at a church in Troy.
A dinner and reception fol-

J & C T O T A L
TIRES-WHEEL A L I G N M E N T

MECHANIC ON DUTY
WRECKER SERVICE
Business phone 872-3904

Cass City, Mich. Phone H72-2W7

IGA FOODLINER

TABLERITE MEATS

(U21 CassCilv Road. CassCilv l'l)oncH72-2li4.-,J

Her Sigh

OfRelief

Rewards
Kathryn M. Turner, F.I.C.

YMI 3189 N. Decker Road
Decker, Michigan
Phone Snover 672-9515

Your wife will love you for being
thoughtful for her future security
by protecting your home mortgage
It simply means that when you die,
she won't have to make those mon-
thly payments. Phone today for de-
tails on Gleaner's low payment plan

I N S D H A M C E S O C I E T Y

1100 N. WOODWARD • BIRMINGHAM. MICHIGAN • 41013

lowed at Imperial House at
Fraser.

Mrs. Frank Laming, Patty
Mornlngstar of Lapeer, Mrs.
Jerry Decker, Mrs. Don Tracy
and Mrs. Arnold Lapeer were
Monday lunch guests of Mrs.
Gay lord Lapeer. Another
afternoon guest was Mrs.
Elmer Fuester.

Mrs. Curtis Cleland was a
Wednesday lunch guest of Mrs.
Jim Hewitt.

Mr. and Mrs. LeonardStir-
rett of Bad Axe were Sunday
supper guests of Mr. and Mrs.

~Cliff~Jac1cson7~Ottier~evening~
guests were Mr. and Mrs.
Elmer Fuester.

Mrs. Mike Schenk entered
Huron Memorial Hospital Sun-
day and underwent surgery
Monday morning.

Mr. and Mrs. Lynn Spencer
left Saturday, Oct. 12, on a
color tour around Lake Huron
to Sault Ste. Marie and Sud-
bury. They also visited Mr.
and Mrs. Don Currie at Not-
towa, Canada, before return-
ing home Monday evening.

Mr. and Mrs. Gaylord La-
peer were Saturday supper
and evening guests of Mr. and
Mrs. Steve Timmons and Deb-
bie.

Mr. and Mrs. Frank Laming
were Monday supper and eve-
ning guests of Mr. and Mrs.
Don Tracy and Judy.

Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Cle-
land and family were Sun-
day supper guests of Mr. and
Mrs. Curtis Cleland.

Mr. and Mrs. Fred Schmidt
and David of Deckerville were
Sunday afternoon and supper
guests of Mr. and Mrs. Glen

Shagena.
Mr. and Mrs. Ken Sweeney

of Ubly were Sunday evening
guests of Mr..and Mrs. Angus
Sweeney.

Mr. and Mrs. George Jack-
son and family of Oxford were
Saturday guests of Mr. and
Mrs. Don Jackson and family.

Campus Life

sets "Scream"

Oct. 29
The annual Campus Life

"Scream in the Dark" is
scheduled to begin Oct. 29,
at 7:00 p.m. with a week of
activities.

Tuesday night is adult night,
with Halloween activities de-
signed strictly for parents.

Thursday and Saturday
nights are Senior High kids
nights, with Nov. 1, Junior
High night. Saturday after-
noon, Nov. 2, a special chil-
dren's matinee for all ele-
mentary area students is
planned. Special entertain-
ment, featuring clowns, a ma-
gician, a ventriloquist and a
folk singer, is planned.

This year's ''Scream" is
located two miles east and
three-quarters of a mile north
of the stop light in Marlette.

The event is sponsored by
Campus Life, a division of
the Greater Thumb Youth for
Christ.

School Menu
OCT. 28-NOV. 1

MONDAY

' Hamburger & Bun
Potato Chips

Buttered Vegetable
Milk

Banana

TUESDAY

Macaroni & Cheese
Lettuce Salad
Bread-butter

Milk
Donut

WEDNESDAY

Barbecue on Bun
Potato Chips
Apple Sauce

Milk
Coconut Bar

THURSDAY

Chicken in Gravy
Mashed Potatoes
Buttered Beans

Bread-butter
Milk

Cookie

FRIDAY

Hot Dog & Bun
Buttered Corn
Potato Chips

Milk
Cookie

Menu subject to change.

Mary Thane

enrolls at

Huntington
Mary Thane, a graduate of

Cass City High School, and
the daughter of Mr. and Mrs.
Willis Thane of 3677 E. Cass
City Rd., has been enrolled
for the 1974-'75 school year
at Huntingdon College.

Huntington College, located
in Huntington, Indiana, is a
fully accredited, liberal arts
college consisting of a stu-
dent body of approximately
500 representing over twenty
state's, several foreign count-
ries, and over thirty church
denominations.

The college'is a Christian
college founded and supported

•by the Church of the United
Brethren in Christ,

4-H ACTIVITIES

Youths study

insects
By Bernard Jardot

There's not really a "battle"
among insects, say youths in-
volved in the national 4-H
entomology program. How-
ever, some insects seem to
give the rest a bad repu-
tation. The 4-H'ers, super-
vised by local adult leaders
in the Cooperative Extension
Service 4-H program, learn
all about the good and bad
habits of Insects, along with
studying other traits and char-
acteristics of the insect world.

Some insects are giving
their fellow creatures a bad
name, say 4-H'ers in the 4-H
entomology program. And to
prove their point, the young
entomologists point to the
gypsy moth, boll weevil, cit-
rus thripe and mosquitos as
prime examples. These kinds
of insects and their resulting
damage frequently overshad-
ows the efforts of the "good
guys", like the honeybee,
praying mantis and dragon-

COMPASS

Good common sense, not
public opinion, should be your
guide for your daily conduct.

COACH LIGHT PHARMACY
MIKI \\l

<l

fly.
In the Cooperative Exten-

sion Service supervised pro-
gram, the youths learn much
about a variety of insects,
both good and bad. Starting
with the collection and identi-
fication of the different
species and orders, the young
people move on to life cycles
and control measures. They
identify host plants, exchange
insect specimens with other
youths and adults and even
rear some insects helpful to
man and his environment, and
the 4-H'ers are equally de-
termined to fight harmful in-
sects as well.

Youth seeking an exciting
project offering a variety of
opportunities may wish to try
entomology projects. Infor-
mation is available from your
local 4-H club or contact the
Cooperative Extension Serv-
ice 4-H office located in Civil
Defense Center, Caro.

Actual Size 4"x5

FROM YOUR
110 KODACOLOR
FILMS

We Accept All PRE-PAID
PRESCRIPTION PLANS BANKAMERICARD

(FREE PARKING IN.THE REAR)
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BEEF PRICES
MAY NEVER
BE THIS LOW

AGAIN!

ROUNDUP "Steak Your Claim"

Ask Mr. IGA to show you
our beautiful custom

trimmed beef. Less Waste
more of your favorite cuts

at low low prices.

TABLE RITE

FREEZER BEEF SAIE

BEEF MHH.ft.Avi. -

FRONTS **'" ""

BEEF 150-lNMb. Avg.

TABLE RITE

FREEZER BEEF SALE I

Appro. 25% WMlt In Cuttinc & Prtceislog V

BEEF SIDES!
I REPC - ,

CHUCKS..-
i . . ^
i BEEF •**•»• »«•

ABOUNDS
\U . APP.UM. Co.,

30

GLENDALE
'Slice Your Own

& Save'
CHUNK STYLE
LARGE ,
BOLOGNA

•FREEZER BUNDLE No. 1
10 Ibs, T-BONE STEAK

10 Ibs. ROUND STEAK

10 Ibs- FRYER LEGS OR BREASTS

25 Ibs. LEAN GROUND HAMBURGER

5 ||,s, PORK SAUSAGE

5 Ibs. FAME FRANKS

15 Ibs. MIXED PORK CHOPS

15 ibs, BLADE CUT CHUCK STEAK

5 Ibs, TABLE KING Mb. Pkgs. BACON .

• 100-lbs. Of Meat Avg. Cost p- ">-'I00

SAVE $26 °° V.v;:$i2591

JUST ASK i
MR. IGA FOR
BUNDLE 01

APPROX.
COST AFTER. CST AFTER

IGA-TABLERITE
BLADE CUT

CHUCK ROAST

No. 2
•FREEZER BUNDLE

|Qib.. Blade Cut Chuck Steak
10 it. Lean Ground Hamburger

$|/|3S 10"... Mixed Pork Chops
'" 5 ib.. Table King Bacon

RR.V.ii 5 i>». Fame Mb. Pkg. FRANKS

^^ 10 lb<: Fr^er LeEs "or B'MSts
• SO IbJ. of Meat • Avg. Cost per Ib. / 89C

MR, IGA MEETS YOUR BUDGET
NO SACRIFICE IN TOP QUALITY
AND FILL YOUR FREEZER NOW!

No. 3

• FREEZER BUNDLE
10 Ibs. T-BONE STEAK

10 lbs' SIRLOIN STEAK

15 lbs' Lean Ground HAMBURGER

10 ll>s' Mixed PORK CHOPS

15 Ibs. Blade Cut CHUCK STEAK

10 IDs. ROUND STEAK

5 Ibs. TABLE KING 1-lb. Pkgs. BACON

• 75 -Ibs. Of Meat Avg. Cost « M

CUSTOM TRIMMED

BOX BEEF SALE!
ELIMINATES MOST BONE AND FAT

AW»M. HOX Lm H Cuttlit & Puceijing

Trimmed

BEEF SIDES
r

ID
225-245-lb.

Avg.
ApproM. Co»i
ofl«t Cutting Le

$l.27/lb.

CUSTOM TRIMMED

BOX BEEF SALE!
Eliminate* Most Bone & Fat

Appru. S-lOr. Loss In Cutting & Processing

BEEF tefcSsju,.
ROUNDS em,Av.

BEEF A
CHUCKS, 9 6 <

25-lb. Avg.

Apm
oft«r cutting lots
»l.7J/)k.

35-40-lb. Avg.

IGA-TABLERITE
7"BEEF

RIB STEAK

No. 4
•FREEZER BUNDLE

Lean Ground
1C Ibs. HAMBURGER

SAVE * Blade Cot
$g95 JO m«'CHUCK STEAK

PORK STEAK
• 40Ibs. of Meat-Avg. Cost per Ib. /89C

H Y G R A D E
'ALL MEAT"
BALL PARK

FRANKS
1-lb. Pkg.

• FREEZER BUNDLE No. 5

25 Ibs. Lean Ground HAMBURGER

10 Ibs. T-BONE STEAK

15 Ibs, Boston Butt PORK STEAK

1 5 Ibs. Fryer Legs or Breasts

5 Ibs. FAME FRANKS

5 Ibs. PORK SAUSAGE

• 75-lbs. Of Meat Avg. Cost p«> "•• 93'

00 R ; : ; ° '?95$15

Just Ask Mr. IGA
for Bundle #3

JUST ASK MR. IGA FOR
BUNDLE It 5

WILDERNESS
PIE FILLING SETA BEAUTIFUL TABLE WITH

•BLUEBERRY
• CHERRY

• APPLE 21'oz-

iPEACH Can

IGA CEREAL

Grimy n AI/F•**> •**• »»* •• m m^j. amm«_i

18-oz.
Box

JIF «Crunchy •Creamy

PEANUT
BUTTER

CALIFORNIA VINE-RIPENED

TOMATOES
'Red & Juicy'

CRISP GREEN
CABBAGE T.REAT FOR

BOILED DINNER!'

CASS CITY IGA FOODLINER
OPEN THURSDAY & FRIDAY TILL 9:00

DAILY TILL 6:00

Beer & Wine To Take Out
PRICES GOOD NOW thru SAT., OCT. 26,1974

NOTE: .Not responsible for errors mode in
Printing. QUANTITY RIGHTS RESERVED.

'NEW WITH FLUROIDE

AIM
TOOTHPASTE

net 6.4-oz.

Tube 69*

The

SARA LEE

COFFEE
CAKE

.BUTTER
STREUSEL

• LARGE
PECAN 12-oz.

MINUTE MAID '100% PURE FLORIDA!'

Orange Juice 12-oz. Can 49*
Dairy Fresh Values

'Grade A'

Doz.

PAW PAW

APPLE
CIDER

l-Gal. Jug

STALEY
SYRUP

36-oz. Btl.

MR UNIT WITH W.OO PURCHASE

DOLE
PINEAPPLE^

• SLICED • CHUNK
• CRUSHED

IN ITS OWN JUICE

2O-oz. Can (

GREEN GIANT...In Butter Sauce

Niblets Corn / net «
Med. Sweet Peas

Swanson Hungry-Man
•Fried Chicken 15%-oz. »Turkey 19-oz.
•Sal, Steak 17-oz. .Fish & Chips **.**.+.

FUDGEE 16 *
BAR STIX

FAME

GRAPE JUICE 12-oz.

60RDEN 'LITE LINE' SINGLE WRAP

Cheese Slices s-oz. /tQ<
Pkg. ̂ -T

FAME 'SLEEVE PACK' SOFT

Margarine nb. Pk

LOW IN CALORIES

Skim Milk at

'Bakery Specials*
TABLETREAT

WHITE
BREADLOAf

OVEN FRESH

CINNAMON
ROLLS ne

p^
oz

OVEN FRESH

JELLY 120I
ROLLS ""•'

KEEBLER

DELUXE GRAHAMS
j 13V4-oz. Pkg.

FUDGE

DOLLAR SJRtJCHtR

BAYER

ASPIRIN
WITH COUPON

ioo-ct. sti.

Limit One Coupon per Fami ly
Coupon Expires Oct. 26, 1974

SALTINE
CRACKERS

Limit One Coupon per Fami ly
Coupon Expires Oct. 26, 1974

With this Coupon & $7.00 Purchase

DOLLAR SlRlJCHtR

GREEN
MAGIC 16-oz.Tub

HEAVY DUTY CLEANER

WITH COUPON

19

Limit One Coupon per Fami ly
Coupon Exp i res Oct. 26, 1974

With this Coupon & $7.00 Purchase

SAVE
•̂̂

WIJH $7.00 PURCHASE

DOG FOOD

Limit One Coupon' per Family
Coupon Expires Oct. 26, 1974

With this Coupon & $7.00 Purchase
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FIVE YEAKS AGO

The Elkland-Novesta Com-
munity Chest drive will kick
off its annual drive for funds
Monday, Oct. 27, and hopes to
have a concentrated cam-
paign finished by Saturday,
Nov. 1.

Spokesmen for the Cass
City Chamber of Commerce
this week announced that the

_anniial_free Halloween movie
and the window painting
contest would again be spon-
sored in the community.

The drive for funds to
restore sports and sports-re-
lated programs at the school
has raised $4,245, according
to a letter released this week
by promoters of the program.

Gerald R. Ford, Minority
Leader of the House of
Representatives, will be the
featured speaker at the 1969
Annual Republican Banquet,
scheduled for Vassar High
School Auditorium this Mon-
day evening.

The annual UNICEF cam-
paign in Cass City will be held
Tuesday night, Oct. 28, start-
ing at (5 p.m., Mrs. James
Jezewski, chairman, an-
nounced this week.

TKN YEARS AGO

Township residents neigh-
boring the proposed high
school site on North Seeger
Street have given "thumbs
down" to the idea of being
annexed to Cass City.

GOP Congressman .lames
Harvey from Michigan's
eighth district, will make his
own personal blitz of Cass
City and environs next week

in his campaign for re-elec-
tion.

The GOP will blitz the
Thumb area Tuesday with the
highlight of the campaign
attack taking place at a rally
in Caro.

Tuscola County Democrats
are planning an "LBJ" round
up Saturday night at St.
Pancratius Parish Hall.

Elkland township voters
will decide whether or not

hall turned into a new cultural
center at a special meeting
Wednesday, Oct. 28, at 8 p.m.,
in the hall.

TWKNTY-K1VK YEARS
AGO

Tuscola county's Walter
Jackson, 20, Caro, was one of
the three 4-H Club boys on the
Michigan dairy judging team
at the International Dairy
Exposition at Indianapolis
Oct. 10.

Jim McAlpine, 12-year-old
lad of Grant township, did his
first pheasant hunt ing Satur-
day. He procured a hunt ing
license on the first clay of the
season and with his first
shotgun he downed his first
bird wi th the first shot in his
first hour of hunt ing.

The Red Hawks had no
trouble in winning a victory
over the Sebewaing High
School's football squad Fri-
day at the bay shore town.
When the points were
counted, the score stood Cass
City 1)2, Sebewaing 0.

Dave Ackennan presided
as chairman at the New
Gordon Hotel when 48 solici-
tors were guests at the

^ l̂̂ r/

Halloween treat-for-all
Scare up some Halloween spirit Thursday, Oct. 31,
with bright Hallmark "Scarecrow" party accesso-
ries. Treat yourself to the party fun!

COACH LIGHT PHARMACY
M I K I . \ \ lv\VKK. 0«no-

kick-off dinner Monday eve-
ning and plans were com-
pleted to raise $5,000 for the
Elkland Township Commun-
ity Chest.

Robert Keppen, finance
chairman of the drive for
stadium funds, stated that
$4,902.50 had been paid for
this recreational park im-
provement.

THIRTY-FIVE YEARS AGO

Stephen A. Noble was
elected chairman of the Tus-
cola County Welfare Board
when that body was organ-
ized. Arthur Whittenburg was
chosen vice-chairman and
Carl Keinath administrator.

The drive for Red Cross
membership begins here Nov.
1. Dr. B.H. Starmann has
been chosen as the roll call
chairman.

About 300 were present
Friday evening when the Cass
City Grange met in the high
school here.

Workmen of E.B. Schwad-
crer's highway crew have
been employed with tractor
and bulldozer in leveling off
the grounds in the Cass City
Park for new tennis courts.

Gasoline sold for 14.3 cents
per gallon, number one stove
oil sold for six cents a gallon
and cigarettes sold two pack-
ages for 23 cents.'

Homecoming

set at Holbrook

Baptist church
The Holbrook Baptist

Church will celebrate its 15th
anniversary with a homecom-
ing Sunday from 10 a.m. to
4 p.m. at the church, accord-
ing to Rev. Milton Gelatt,
pastor.

Rev. William Reid, a re-
turned missionary from Hong
Kong, will speak at the 11
a.m. service. A basket dinner
is scheduled to follow, along
with a special service at 2:30
p.m., including special music.

Rev. Reid will also show
slides of Hong Kong during
the afternoon service.

The church is located eight
miles east and three miles
north of Cass City on Ger-
mania Road.

The following students have
been named to the Cass City
Intermediate Honor Roll for
the first marking period. A •+-
indicates all A's.

FIFTH GRADE

Linda Arroyo, James Bak-
er, Betty Bear, Sarah Bos-
tick, Kenneth Brown, Paul

Scott Kfueger, Susan Lang-
enburg, Daniel LaPonsie,
Kenneth Martin, Denise
Okerstrom, Melanie Par-
ticka, -f Teresa Scollon, Brian
Smerdon, +Lori Teichman,
Nancy Tonti, Tracy Van-
diver, Kevin Wagg, Karen
Wallace, Linda Whittaker.

EIGHTH GRADE

frey Childs, Dale Cleland,
Jamie Doerr, Chuck Erla,
Sheryl Franks, -(-Crystal Gal-
laway, Larry Harrison,
Wendy Hatmaker, Tammy
Heins, Scott Hobart. Moira
Hofstedt, Greg Hutchinson,
Michelle Jones, Joe Kappen,
Morek Kocan, Gai l Little,
Karen Lit t le , David Lock-
wood, Bobbi MacKay, Sandi
McDonald, Brian Moore,
Becky Nye, Debbie Paladi,
Elizabeth Pasco, Kris Proc-
tor, Denise Richmond, Mary
Ross.Toni Rutkoski , Barbara
Sackler, Gerry Salas, Susan
Schott, Ruby Sherman, Becky
Speirs, Steve Steeley, Lori
Sugden, Jul ie Vargo, Kirk
Winter, Karla Wischmeyer.

SIXTH GRADE

Christine Buehrly, Kaylene
Brown, Julie Carpenter,
Darla Grouse, Brian de
Beaubien, Daniel Dickinson,
Carol Dil lon, Teresa Flowers,
Lori Gohsman, Tamara
Green, Lcatha Hartsell, Rob-
ert Healy, Brenda Holdburg,
Alesia Hoag, +Jill Kapala,
+Susanna Kappan, Debbie
Klinkman, Raymond Kloc,
Shelly La Peer, Thomas
Loomis, Howard Luana, Julie
McLaren, +Scott Murphy,
+ Betty Nizzola, David Nye,
Michelle Particka, Mark
Rabideau, Paula Posluszny,
Dean Rabideau, Tammy Rit-
tcr, -fDoanna Sawdon, Dean
Schaible, Kelly Seurynck,
Kathy Sherman, John Scol-
lon, Wendy Smith, Traci
Sowden, Julie Sweeney,
+Tammy Tibbits, Craig
Tonti, Leslie Tuckey, Kath-
erine Tyo, Randy Vollmer,
David Whit taker , R i t a . W h i t -
taker, Kent Wischmeyer,
Robert Witzke, Steven Wynn,
Teresa Zmierski.

SEVENTH GRADE

+ Anne Esau, Lori Ewald,
Timothy Fahrner, Mark
Guinther , Angel Harmon,
Lori Harrison, Janet Hobart,

Zonta meets Oct. 15
The Zonta Club held its

monthly meeting at the home
of Florence Karr Tuesday,
Oct. 15, with Shirley Busch-
len and Loretta Hacker as co-
hostesses. Three guests were
present.

Plans were formulated for

new money-raising projects.
A silent auction was held

for the program with Joy An-
thony as chairman. After the
silent auction, the balance of
items were auctioned by Bev-
erly Little. Sales totaled
$53.55.

INFLATION
"Inflation is the nation's No. 1 problem.

You know itand I know it. My wife knows it.
We've raised three children. Congress has
the final power to determine Federal ex-
penditures. Congress has failed to be the
responsible watchdog over your tax dollars
and mine. The last time we had a
Republ ican Administ rat ion and a
Republican Congress at the same time, we
balanced the budget, reduced the national
debt, lowered taxes and got out of the
Korean War. We need that kind of Congress
to work with President Ford."

8th District
REPUBLICAN

Elect JIM SPARLING
to Congress on Nov. 5th

He knows the job and will do it well!

Your neighbor says

Tipping

is okay

Brown, Robert Brown, Carrie
Carpenter, -f Robbie Clarke,
Lori Comment, Amy Doerr,
Jull Dudde, Douglas Erla,
Sandy Guinther. Ri ta
Gutierrez, Lynn Hartwick,
4-Janet Kapala, Dwight
Loeding, Hope LaPonsie,
Carol Little, Suzanne Little,
-f Mary Jo Lockwood, Terry
MacKay, Rochelle Messer,
+DebbieMilligan, Genevieve
Peddle, Raymond Piaskow-
ski, Cindy Rosenberger, Mike
Sabo, Renee Schember, Mary
Sherrad, -t-Linda Spencer,
Linda Umpfenbach, Shari
Van Allen, Maryke Venema,
Cynthia Ware, Laurie Ware.

Do you leave a tip for that
hard-working waitress when
you visit your favorite res-
taurant? It's a practice that's
defended and condemned every
day. Yet, it's fair to say a
majority of customers do
leave some sort of tip.

Don Bass of Kingston be-
-lieves—In—tipping;— He—says-

those waitresses deserve it.
"They work hard for their

money," Bass says. "I don't
see anything wrong with it."

Bass says he generally tips
about 10 per cent, although
sometimes if the service is
exceptional, he'll leave a little
more. He says he and his wife
dine out frequently, some-
times twice a week.

"I was in Canada recently
and that was the first time
I haven't left a tip in a long
time," Bass says. "Of course,
the waitress wasn't doing too
much, even when she was at
our table."

AROUND THE FARM

Herbicide gets
registration
By William Bortel

(Paid for by the Comminee to Elect Jim Sparling, John H. Everett, Treasurer)

That "magic" new herbicide
which is called Roundup is
now registered by the En-
vironmental Protection Ag-
ency for NONCROP USEAGES.
Roundup has been the subject
of much interest among weed
specialists and the agricul-
tural community because of
its unique foliar plant-killing
ability. Coupled with that im-
portant characteristic are the
equally important ones that
it is low in wildlife and fish
toxicity and leaves no harm-
ful soil residues.

The new registration allows
use only on noncr op land areas
such as vacant lots, indus-
trial sites and railroad and
highway rights-of-way. The
registration does not include
field ends and fence rows. Nor
can the herbicide be used in
any crop land or home yard
situations. Roundup is avail-
able in five gallon containers.

The manufacturer, Mon-
santo Chemical Company, is
in the process of registering
Roundup on trees and vines,
cotton, soybeans, corn and
grain land. Such registrations
will take from 1 to 5 years to
get because of the extensive
research results that must
first be accumulated.

We had a Roundup research
plot in Tuscola county this
year on the DeLong farm south
of Cass City. Roundup was
sprayed on growing quack-
grass in a field which had
not been cropped in over 10
years. Corn was planted with
Lasso and the quackgrass kill
was excellent. We could find
but a few traces of quack-
grass throughout the field at
harvest of corn sileage this
fall. There is another re-
search plot in the county this
fall on ground which was ex-
tremely quacky and then
planted to wheat. We will know
much more about the results
of this research next year.

Research shows Roundup
will more quickly kill weeds
in the summer than in the
winter because Roundup is ef-
fective on most plants and
not just weeds. Utmost care
is essential during applica-
tion. Drift unto the desired
plants, trees, etc. can re-
sult in killing or stunting of
such plants.

The normal rate is two.
quarts of Roundup per acre
applied on the growing weeds.
Two days later the fields may

be plowed or worked and plant-
ing can take place immed-
iately.

Roundup looks like an ef-
fective herbicide we should
be watching, and I believe we
will see much of it, used on
many of our crops in Tus-
cola county. Upon clearance,
Roundup could be extra ef-
fective on Canadian thistle,
sow thistle and other per-
ennial weeds prior to plant-
ing.

We will try to keep you
posted as registrations are
cleared for this new herbi-
cide.

Carl Scharich

dies in Florida

Oct. 13

FIRST THINGS FIRST

Never put off until tomor-
row the friend who is willing
to lend you money today.

DCo procedure is so closely

bound by tradition

as tJfie issuing of

your wedding invitations

and announce m ents

Smart Brides
always choose our famous

^~jW#eb

Wedding Line Invitations
53maiJnyfy tt'cA, RaiitJ Bettering

tailh the mtat exifuitile papers andax>rJtmamhlp

you cou/i/oath for

CASS CITY CHRONICLE
> loaned overnight for yotir leisure selection.!

Bass is a retired farmer
and has lived most of his
life in the Kingston area. He
and his wife have one son
and three grandchildren. His
son, Ron, is a former Cass
City football coach.

Carl Scharich, 73, of Brad-
enton, Fla., died Oct. 13 at
a Bradenton hospital.

He was born in Russia Jan.
23, 1901. He was a retired
employee of the Michigan
Sugar Co. in Caro. He moved
to Florida eight years ago.

He is survived by his wid-
ow, Cora; one daughter, Mrs.
Donna Burrows of Caro; two
sons, Richard of Flint and
Wayne of Midland; four broth-
ers, Henry of Caro, David
of Midland, Edward of Sag-
Inaw, and Chris of Gagetown;
two sisters, Mrs. Alma Dien-
der of Saginaw and Mrs.
Frieda Kelly of Gagetown, and
eight grandchildren.

Funeral services were held
Friday from the Huston
Funeral Home in Caro, with
Rev. Raymond Prough, pastor
of St. Paul's Lutheran Church,
officiating.

Burial was in Aimer ceme-
tery.

Set special

program at

No vesta church
A special inspirational pro-

gram is sot for Thursday eve-
ning at the Novesta Church of
Christ, three miles south of
Cass City on Cemetery Road.

Dr. Russ Mai-tin and Roger
Bankson will be featured dur-
ing the program.

Both men have appeared on
national telecasts. Dr. Martin
ministered for 27 years in
Oklahoma and is a veteran
sports broadcaster.

Bankson will sing several
gospel music selections with
a taped orchestra background.

The program begins at 7:30
p.m.

High school

survey

under way
All high schools in Tuscola

county are conducting a sur-
vey of 1974 high school grad-
uates. The purpose of the sur-
vey is to find out what their
graduates are doing and how
well they feel school programs
have served their needs.

The survey is being con-
ducted in cooperation with the
Michigan Department of Ed-
ucation and the U.S. Office
of Education. The information

~obrained-wiJl-be-ttsetHn-pJftn-
ning better school programs
and in making schools more
responsive to today's occupa-
tional and educational needs.

Survey forms were mailed
to graduates last week. The
completed surveys should be
returned as soon as possible.

Parents of 1974 high school
graduates who are now away
at college, in the military
service or working away from
home are asked to forward
the surveys to their son or
daughter or contnct their high
school and provide the school
with n current mailing ad-
dress .

Any 1974 graduate who does
not roceive a survey form
should contact his local high
school and request one be
sent.

People who invi te trouble
find it never sends regrets. •

Mr. Farmer!
READ AND USE

c-c-c
CLASSIFIED ADS

*To sell or Rent a fa rm
"To sell or buy livestock
*To sell or buy Implements
*To profitably sell or

buy anything

The Classified Section is
Where Interested
Prospects Look First

The Chronicle
PHONE 872-2010

i o

DIRECTORY
DR. W.S. SELBY

Optometrist

Hours 8-5:00except Thursday
Kvenings by a p p o i n t m e n t

4 f i 2 4 H i l l S t .
Across from I M i l s and Dales

Hospi ta l
Phone872-U404

ALLEN WITHERSPOON
New England Life
NEL Growth Fund
NEL E q u i t y Fund

Value Lino Fund-Keystone
Funds

Phone 872-2321
4 ( i l 5 ( ) a k ' S l . , CassCitv

YONGKYUN KIM, M.D.

Obstetrician--Gynecologist

4(572 H i l l St. CassCitv
across from Hi l l s & Dales
General Hospi ta l .

Dr. Kim has office hours
Tuesdays and Fridays 1-5
p.m. at 861 Gilford Rd., Caro.

He still has regular office
hours Monday, 1-5 p.m.,
Thursday, 1-5 p.m. and Sat-
urday, 9-12 noon.

Morning hours by appoint-
ment, off ice 872-29GO, resi-
dence 872-3172. Caro office,
phone (573-4160.

DR. J.H.GEISSINGER
CHIROPRACTOR

MON.,TUES.,THURS..
FRI.,9-12and2-5

SAT., 9-12 EVE.. MON: 5-7
THURS.:5-6

Phone 673-4464

21 N. Aimer St.
Next to Aimer St.

Village Parking Lot

JAMES BALLARD, M.D.
Office at 4530 Weaver St.
Hours: 10:00a.m. to 12:00-

2:00 p.m. to 4:30
Daily except Thursday after-

DO YOU HAVE A
DRINKING PROBLEM?

ALCOHOLICS ANONYMOUS
&AL-ANON

Every Friday evening, 8:00
p.m. Good Shepherd Luther-
an Church, Cass City.

Dr. E. Paul Lockwood
Chiropractic Physician

Off ice Hours:
Mon. ,Tues . , Wed., Fri .

(1-12a .m. and I : : ) ! )-">:()()p. in .

Sa tu rday ! ) -12a .m.

Kvcnings-Tiies. 7-!l.p.m.

Closed A l l Day Thursday
PH. 872-27fifi Cass City

For A p p o i n t m e n t

Harold T. Donahue, M.D.

Physician & Surgeon

C L I N I C

4(i74 H i l l St..Cass City

Office H72-2323 - Res. 872-2311

HARRIS-HAMPSHIRE

Insurance Agency

Complete Insurance Services

(>815E.CassCi tyRd.
Cass City, Michigan

Phone 872-2688

J.Y. LEE, M.D..
Internal Medicine

Chest Diseases — Heart
& Lungs

4672 Hil l Street
Cass City

OI-TICK HOURS
9 u n t i l 5

and Saturday 9 till 12
Phone:872-4500 ,

K.I.MacRAE, D.O.

Osteopathic Physician

and Surgeon

Corner Church and Oak Sts.
Office 872-2880 - Res. 872-3365

Harry Crandell, Jr.
D.V.M.

Office 4438 South Seeger St.

Phone 872-2255

DR. EDWARD SCOLLON
VETERINARIAN

Call For Appointment
For Small Animals

872-2935

'4849 N. Seeger St., Cass City


	CCC 1974
	01-03-1974
	01-10-1974
	01-17-1974
	01-24-1974
	01-31-1974
	02-07-1974
	02-14-1974
	02-21-1974
	02-28-1974
	03-07-1974
	03-14-1974
	03-21-1974
	03-28-1974
	04-04-1974
	04-11-1974
	04-18-1974
	04-25-1974
	05-02-1974
	05-09-1974
	05-16-1974
	05-23-1974
	05-30-1974
	06-06-1974
	06-13-1974
	06-20-1974
	06-27-1974
	07-03-1974
	07-11-1974
	07-18-1974
	07-25-1974
	08-01-1974
	08-08-1974
	08-15-1974
	08-22-1974
	08-29-1974
	09-05-1974
	09-12-1974
	09-19-1974
	09-26-1974
	10-03-1974
	10-10-1974
	10-17-1974
	10-24-1974
	10-31-1974
	11-07-1974
	11-14-1974
	11-21-1974
	11-28-1974
	12-05-1974
	12-12-1974
	12-19-1974
	12-26-1974


